Docket:
Exhibit Number
Commissioner

SED Bt

Rechtschaffen

Poirier/Hecht

Admin. Law Judge
SED Project Mgr.

SED Witnesses
Date Served

M. Felts
March 12, 2021

SAFETY AND ENFORCEMENT DIVISION
California Public Utilities Commission

OPENING TESTIMONY

Order Instituting Investigation on the Commission’s Own
Motion into the Operations and Practices of Southern
California Gas Company with Respect to the Aliso Canyon
storage facility and the release of natural gas, and Order to
Show Cause Why Southern California Gas Company Should
Not Be Sanctioned for Allowing the Uncontrolled Release of
Natural Gas from its Aliso Canyon Storage Facility

SUPPORTING ATTACHMENTS

PUBLIC

San Francisco, California
November 22, 2019




Confidential and Protected Maferials Pursuant to PUC Section 583, GO 66-D, and D.17-09-023

SED 00001


aapatel
Highlight

aapatel
Highlight

aapatel
Highlight

aapatel
Highlight


Confidential and Protected Maferials Pursuant to PUC Section 583, GO 66-D, and D.17-09-023

SED 00002



Confidential and Protected Maferials Pursuant to PUC Section 583, GO 66-D, and D.17-09-023

SED 00003



Confidential and Protected Materials Pursuant to PUC Section 583, GO 66-D, and D.17-09-023

Agreement: 5660044243

MSoCaIGas

A 6} Sempra Energy utiity

12/21/2015

To: HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, INC.
P O BOX 301341
DALLAS, TX, 75303-1341

AMENMDENT NO. 1 TO HAZARDOUS WORK CONTRACT (AGREEMENT
5660044243)

The following is Amendment No. 2 (*Amendment™) to a Hazardous Work Contract (Agreement
No. 5660044243) dated October 25, 2015, between Southern California Gas Company
(“Company”) and HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, INC. This Amendment has an
effective date of 12/21/2015 (“*Amendment Effective Date™).

The parties agree to amend the Agreement as follows:

o Extend the expiration date from December 31, 2015 to May 31, 2016
Other than as specifically modified above, the Agreement shall remain in full force and effect
and is hereby ratified, approved and confirmed. This Amendment shall be subject to all of the

terms and conditions of the Agreement as amended, as if it were a part thereof, including,
without limitation, any provision with respect to choice of law, venue, and/or jurisdiction.

APPROVALS
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Amendment as of Amendment
Effective Date.

Southern California Gas Company HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, INC.

By: Vﬁé’/m’ﬂ%" By: M %ﬁ&/';///}/

Name: i/’{z,/&z O. AL Name: Randy Yeag!

Title: Olbcrpn Lty Humr Title: Area Vice President - Rockies
7
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January 8, 2016

To: HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, Inc.
Attention: Ariana Enriquez

P O BOX 301341

DALLAS, TX, 75303-1341

AMENDMENT NO.3 TO HAZARDOUS WORK CONTRACT (AGREEMENT NO:
5660044243)

The following is Amendment No. 3 (“Amendment”) to a Hazardous Work Contract (Agreement
No. 5660044243), dated October 25, 2015 (“Agreement”) between Southern California Gas
Company (“Company”) and HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, Inc. (“Contractor™). This
Amendment has an effective date of 1/8/2016 (“Amendment Effective Date™).

The parties agree to amend the Agreement as follows:

Increase funding by an additional $‘_for a new funding limitation of
SHI And extend the expiration date of the Agreement to December 31, 2016,

THE SATISFACTORY COMPLETION OF THE SERVICES/WORK PERFORMED UNDER
THIS AMENDMENT REFLECTS THE FOLLOWING CHANGE IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT
DUE UNDER THE AGREEMENT.

PREVIOUS AGREEMENT AMOUNT: $
AMENDMENT AMOUNT: §
REVISED AGREEMENT AMOUNT: 7 §

Other than as specifically modified above, the Agreement shall remain in full force and effect
and is hereby ratified, approved and confirmed. This Amendment shall be subject to all of the
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Agreement: 5660044243

terms and conditions of the Agreement as amended, as if it were a part thereof, including,
without limitation, any provision with respect to choice of law, venue, and/or jurisdiction.

APPROVALS

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Amendment as of the Effective

Date.

Southern California Gas Comipany

HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, Inc.

— Wy _k\£3

By: By: M é !/44///\-/
Name: Dennis Arriola Name: Randy Yeager ﬂ
Chairman, President & CEO of - . .
Title: SCG Title: Area Vice President - Rockies
Page 2 of 2
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October 13,2016

To: HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, INC.
Attention: Arianna Enriquez

POBOX 80118

BAKERSFIELD, CA. 93380

AMENDMENT NO.4 TO HAZARDOUS WORK CONTRACT (AGREEMENT NO:
5660044243)

The following is Amendment No. 4 (“Amendment™) to a Hazardous Work Contract (Agreement
No. 5660044243), dated October 25,, 2015 (“Agreement”) between Southérn California Gas
Company (“Company”) and HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, Inc. (“Contractor”). This
Amendment has an effective date of October 13, 2016 ("Amendment Effective Date”).

The parties agree to amend the Agreement as follows:
The expiration date shall be extended from December 31, 2016 to December 31, 2017,

THE SATISFACTORY COMPLETION OF THE SERVICES/WORK PERFORMED UNDER
THIS AMENDMENT REFLECTS THE FOLLOWING CHANGE IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT
DUE UNDER THE AGREEMENT.

PREVIOUS AGREEMENT AMOUNT: s
AMENDMENT AMOUNT: S
REVISED AGREEMENT AMOUNT: $

Other than as specifically modified above, the Agreement shall remain in full force and effect
and is hereby ratified, approved and confirmed. This Amendment shall be subject to all of the
terms and conditions of the Agreement as amended, as if it were a part thereof, including,
without limitation, any provision with respect to choice of law, venue, and/or jurisdiction,

Page 1 of 2
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Agreement: 5660044243

APPROVALS

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Agreement as of The Effective

Date.
Southern California Gas Company HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES, INC.
By: ) By: W W
74
Name: Tony Hesam Name: Robert Harber
Title: Gas Portfolio Manager Title: Area Vice President- Rockies
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Agreement: 5660044243

S. COMMENCEMENT AND COMPLETION OF SERVICES

This Agreement shall commence as of October 30, 2015 and shall be in full force and effect
through December 31, 2015, unless terminated earlier or extended by Company in accordance
with the terms of this Agreement. Contractor agrees to commence and perform the Services in
accordance with the requests of Company Representative identified herein. The nature of the
Services is such that timely performance is critical to the orderly progress of related work and to
the operating schedule of Company.

6. INVOICING INSTRUCTIONS

All invoices submitted must reference the Agreement number (5660044243) and the Invoice
Contact (Todd Van De Putte) and have complete support documentation of all charges
incurred, including any data required to calculate fees or variable rate changes, plus support
documentation for any authorized reimbursable expenses by category.

Contractor may submit invoices via e-mail to:
SCG Accounts Payable: AP Invoices SCG@semprautilities.com
7. PAYMENT

Company shall make payment Net 30 Days after receipt and approval of an undisputed invoice
to the following address:

P OBOX 301341, DALLAS, TX, 75303-1341, United States of America

Company offers additional discounted payment terms to Contractor pursuant to Contractor’s
enrollment through Ariba’s online platform, which is Company’s approved third-party payment
platform. If Contractor is enrolled in Ariba’s online platform as of the Effective Date, such
discounted payment terms shall supersede those set forth in this Section during the period that
Contractor maintains its enrollment. If Contractor enrolls in the Ariba online platform and
selects certain discounted payment terms after the Effective Date, such discounted payment
terms shall supersede those set forth in this Section as of the date of Contractor’s enrollment in
the Ariba online platform until the date that Contractor is no longer enrolled therein.

8. AUTOMATED CLEARINGHOUSE (ACH) PAYMENT METHOD

Upon enrollment by Contractor, Company shall make payments as automated clearinghouse
transactions. Prior to Contractor’s enrollment, Company shall make all payments by check to
Contractor’s address set forth above.

Page 3 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

9. SAFETY NOTICE

If applicable, Company shall provide Contractor with SCHEDULE C - SEMPRA UTILITIES
SAFETY NOTICE attached hereto. Contractor shall initial this notice where required and
comply with its terms.

10. COMPLETE AGREEMENT

This Agreement, including all Schedules attached hereto and which are incorporated by
reference, constitutes the complete and entire Agreement between the parties and supersedes any
previous communications, representations or agreements, whether oral or written, with respect to
the subject matter hereof. There are no additions to, or deletions from, or changes in, any of the
provisions hereof, and no understandings, representations or agreements concerning any of the
same, which are not expressed herein. THE PARTIES HEREBY AGREE THAT NO
TRADE USAGE; PRIOR COURSE OF DEALING OR COURSE OF PERFORMANCE
UNDER THIS AGREEMENT SHALL BE A PART OF THIS AGREEMENT OR SHALL
BE USED IN THE INTERPRETATION OR CONSTRUCTION OF THIS AGREEMENT.
The following Schedules are attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference:

SCHEDULE A - GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS
SCHEDULE B - REIMBURSABLE EXPENSES
SCHEDULE C - SAFETY NOTICE FOR CONTRACTORS

IN WITNESS WHEREOQF, the parties have executed this Agreement as of October 30,

2015.
Southern California Gas Company HALLIBURTON ENERGY SERVICES
By: By:
Name: Name:
Title: Title:

Page 4 of 21
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SCHEDULE A

Page 5 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

Signed in duplicate originals,

(CURTUMER Y HALLIBURTON EMERGY SERVICES, INC.

By p@/ﬁ p{—/wmf« Rt By

Title l/alfcf—‘l {‘2""6;‘}1 e ??’ t‘/sf:«J &e;ﬁ?ffw Tithe

Please remit signed copy to

S Regional Counsel
Halliburton Energy Services, Inc.
PO Box 42810

Houston, TX 77242-2810
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Agreement: 5660044243

SCHEDULE B
REIMBURSABLE EXPENSES

All invoices for reimbursable expenses shall include the Agreement Number, an itemized listing
supported by copies of the original bills, invoices, expense accounts and other miscellaneous
supporting data. All authorized travel either to San Diego/Los Angeles or from San Diego/Los
Angeles to other locations shall be approved in writing in advance by Company Representative.
Travel time shall NOT be reimbursed except for travel during normal/regular business hours.

1. Auto Mileage

Auto mileage shall be reimbursed at $0.55 per mile, or at the current rate as specified by the
United States Internal Revenue Service.

2. Air Travel

Airfares shall be reimbursed based on the most direct route at coach class travel rates. Upgrading
(coach to a higher class) of airline tickets shall only be reimbursed when approved by Contract
Manager, and only when the business schedule requires immediate travel and only higher class
accommodations are available. Downgrading (exchange) of airline ticket where Contractor
receives financial or personal gain shall NOT permitted. If a trip is postponed, reservations shall
be canceled immediately. Contractor shall provide copies of passenger receipts to Company to
receive travel expense reimbursement. Travel arrangements shall be made as early as possible
(preferably three [3] weeks) to take advantage of advance reservation rates.

3. Combining Business Travel with Personal Travel

Contractor may combine personal travel with Company business only if the personal travel does
NOT increase the reimbursable cost to Company.

4. Air Travel Insurance

Company shall NOT pay for air travel insurance.

5. Accommodations

Company shall reimburse hotel room fees at preferred corporate or contract rates. Company may
reimburse hotel room fees at the standard rate based on single room occupancy in cases where a
corporate or contract rate is NOT available.

6. Laundry

Any laundry and dry cleaning charges shall ONLY be paid if Contractor is on travel for
Company assignment for a period in excess of six (6) consecutive days.

Page 9 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

7. Entertainment

Company shall NOT pay for the rental of premium channel movies, use of health club facilities
or other forms of entertainment.

8. Meals

Meals shall be reimbursed on an actual cost basis up to a maximum of $50.00 (Fifty Dollars) per
day of travel. Itemized receipts are required and shall be submitted for all meals in the form of a
credit card receipt or cash register tape. Company shall NOT pay for alcoholic beverages. In lieu
of itemizing meal expenses and submitting receipts, Contractor may claim a standard $31.00
(Thirty-One Dollars) per diem for the duration of the business travel.

9. Telephone Usage

Contractor shall submit support documentation regarding all telephone calls charged to
Company. The support documentation shall include the name of the party being called and the
purpose of the call. Company shall NOT pay for additional business calls unless directly related
to this Agreement. Personal telephone calls shall NOT be reimbursed.

10. Ground Transportation

Public transportation shall be utilized whenever possible, however if necessary, rental car
expenses shall be reimbursed for authorized travel only. Cab fare (on a shared basis whenever
possible) is reimbursable. Receipts shall be required to document all ground transportation
charges.

11. Car Rental

If authorized, Company shall reimburse reasonable car rental charges including gas actually
purchased for authorized travel ONLY. Contractor shall be required to rent at an economy car
level classification or equivalent, unless the size or purpose of the group using the vehicle
dictates a larger size in accordance with the following table:

Travelers | Classification

1-2 Economy/Compact

3 Medium/Intermediate
4-5 Full Size/Standard
6-8 Van

Contractor shall fuel rental cars prior to rental return as rental companies normally add a large
surcharge to refueling services.

12. Parking

Page 10 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243
Contractor shall be reimbursed at cost for reasonable parking expenses incurred in the
performance of Services while on Company business.
13. Tolls and Fees

Contractor shall be reimbursed at cost for reasonable transportation-related toll and fees incurred
in the performance of Services while on Company business.

14. Baggage Handling

Contractor shall be reimbursed for baggage handling service fees at standard reasonable rates.

15. Other Business Expenses

Any business supplies, equipment rental, reprographics and facsimile expenses shall be
reimbursed at cost when traveling on Company business.

16. Non-Allowable Expenses

Company shall NOT provide any reimbursement for travel expenses for family members,
personal items, charitable contributions, or for any other type of reimbursable.

Page 11 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

SCHEDULE C
SAFETY NOTICE FOR CONTRACTORS

Legal - Safety Notice for Contractors

Project/Service: Date:

Job Location (s):

Facility Location:

Job Duration — from: to: (Date)

Company Contact List:

Contact Telephones Contact Telephones
Identification Identification
(include Name of (include Name of
Individual) Individual)
Legal Office: Facility Service Main | Office:
Representative: Cell: Number: Cell:
Security: Office: Contractor Office:
Cell: Administrator: Cell:
Facility Manager: Office: Environmental Office:
Cell: Specialist: Cell:
Facility Office: Safety Representative: | Office:
Maintenance: Cell: Cell:
Telephones Title and Name Telephones
Contractor Office: Foreman:
Owner/General Cell:
Manager:
Manager/Supervisor: | Office: Safety/Environmental
Cell: Representative:
Other: Office:

Page 12 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

Cell:

This Notice is to be issued to each Contractor at a pre—job meeting or other pre-work conference
or the safety tailgate meeting before commencing work on the first day of the project. One
Notice may be used for multiple projects if the projects present similar hazards or risks as
determined by the Legal Representative. Specific safety issues shall be discussed. The Contractor
will initial that he/she understands each section and sign the completed Notice. The Notice is to
be discussed by the Contractor with each employee who will be working on the job. The
Contractor will receive a copy of the Notice, with the original being filed in the appropriate
facility office.

1. Emergency Notification System. The emergency notification system at this facility or
property includes:

and will be used to announce serious or life threatening conditions on site (i.e., fire, earthquake,
or emergency evacuation). The competent employee making the announcement will give
necessary information regarding type and location of the emergency. Contractors are required to
follow instructions given.

In the event of an emergency evacuation, contractors are required to move in an orderly fashion
to the Emergency Staging Area located at:

Attached is a facility map that shows emergency exits and staging area. Contractors are required
to account for all personnel, report personnel count, and report any missing persons with last
known location, injuries, or other issues to the site emergency coordinator. Contractors are not
to leave the emergency staging area until instructed to do so.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:
2. Facility Phones. Outside phone lines can be accessed by dialing “9” or

and the number you desire including area code if outside of calling
area. If it becomes necessary to secure site phone lines, the Contractor will notify the Company’s
Jacility manager or representative. Note: Company phone usage by the Contractor is limited to
urgent or emergency needs. Cell phone usage is prohibited in many areas of Storage Fields and
Compressor Stations.

Applicable Not Applicable

Initials:

Page 13 of 21
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Agreement: 5660044243

3. Personal Protective Equipment. The Contractor is responsible for providing its
employees with all the required personal protective equipment (e.g., hard hats, safety glasses,
gloves, hearing protection, personal fall protection, etc.).

Initials:

4. No_Smoking. Smoking is not permitted in any Company building or vehicle.
Designated smoking areas are:

Initials:

S. Non-English Speaking Personnel. Non-English speaking personnel are the
Contractor’s responsibility and must have an English speaking / English-reading interpreter with
them at all times.

Initials:

6. Contractors’ Injury and Iliness Prevention Program. Contractors when required
shall have a written Injury and Illness Prevention Program per Title 8, California Code of
Regulations, General Industry Safety Orders, Section 3203. The Company reserves the right to
request proof (at any time) of the Injury and Illness Prevention Program.

Initials:

NOTE: Receipt of the Contractor's Injury and Illness Prevention Plan and/or the safety and
health plan only signifies that the plans generally conform to the requirements of the contract
and NOT Legal approval of the plans. It does not relieve the Contractor of the responsibility
for providing employees with a safe and healthful work environment.

7. Registration with Veriforce LLC. Prior to commencement of DOT—covered work, the
Contractor must register with Veriforce LLC (Legal DOT Drug and Alcohol program and
OpQual compliance review agent) and complete an OpQual and Drug & Alcohol Program

Compliance Review.
~ Applicable ~ Not Applicable
Initials:
8. Anti-Drug and Alcohol Misuses Prevention Program. The Contractor shall have a

written Anti-Drug and Alcohol Misuses Prevention Program. The Contractor shall have a
written Anti-Drug and Alcohol Misuses Prevention Program that meets the requirements of all
applicable regulations, including but not limited to 49 CFR, Part 40, Part 199, and Part 382, as it
may apply. The Contractor shall ensure it, or its agent(s), i.e., Third Party Consortiums, comply
with and conduct random drug and/or alcohol testing in accordance with 49 CFR Part 40, Part
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199, and Part 382, as it may apply. In addition, proper review, reporting, and enforcement of
drugs and/or alcohol testing of incidents meeting the post-accident criteria of 49 CFR Part 40,
Part 199, and Part 382 has been discussed. The Contractor shall notify the Company Drug and
Alcohol Testing Program Administrator of any and all incidents requiring Post Accident Testing
and reports compliance.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:
9. Operator Qualification Program. The Contractor shall have a written and accepted

Operator Qualification Plan on file that meets the requirements of all applicable regulations,
including but not limited to Title 49, Code of Federal Regulation Part 192.801 through 192.809.
Contractors must identify the scope of work and covered services/tasks they will provide to the
Company(s) prior to commencement of DOT-covered tasks. Contractors must contact the
Operator Qualification Department (OpsQual-Admin@semprautilities.com) and register with
Veriforce, LLC, the Company’s Contractor Compliance Review Agent, to initiate a DOT
compliance review. Contact the Operator Qualification Department for additional information.

Applicable Not Applicable

Initials:
10. Hazardous Materials. Safety Data Sheets are available for hazardous substances used
at the Company’s facilities. Contact the Legal Representative for assistance for copies of SDS if

necessary.

» Proposition 65 chemicals may be present when working on Legal facilities and signs may be posted
stating “WARNING: This area contains chemicals known to the State of Califoria to cause cancer, and
birth defects or other reproductive harm.”

¢ Naturally Occurring Radioactive Materials (NORM) may be present in the gas and associated sludge
and liquids in the pipelines.

» The Contractor must have prior approval from the Company’s Environmental Services and Safety and
Health departments before bringing on site any hazardous substances that might create an exposure to
Legal Company employees or an impact to the environment.

» Prior to the start of a job or project, the Contractor will disclose any and all hazardous materials use with
the Legal Representative.

NOTE 1: Within 5 working days prior to use, the Contractor must provide notice in
advance of planned uses of any odor-producing substances (e.g., petroleum or chemical-
based building materials, solvents or cleaners) and dust or smoke-producing activities that

may cause Legal employee or public concerns or discomfort. An action plan must be
coordinated with Legal representatives, including Safety and Health, and affected site
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dust emissions, and (c) manages waste in accordance with regulations and requirements (if any)
of Legal Environmental Services.

Below is a listing of potential lead containing materials or lead and other metals in surface-
coatings:

The contractor shall be provided with this notice (including lead concentrations when known):

Lead, as well as other metals including but not limited to arsenic, cadmium hexavalent
chromium and mercury, are commonly present in paint at varying concentrations in painted
surfaces. Therefore, as an employer, you are expected to comply with all applicable regulations
Jor protection of the workers and the environment, including but not limited to Cal/OSHA, prior
to and during disturbance or removal of lead or other metal containing paint. Lead, arsenic,
cadmium and chromium VI are substances known to the State of California to cause cancer /or
birth defects and other reproductive harm.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:
14. Proposition 65 Chemicals. The Contractor shall not create at the work site an

environmental or occupational exposure to Proposition 65 listed chemicals unless the Contractor
provides the required Proposition 65 warning to Legal and other persons who may be exposed. If
the work site creates occupational exposure to Proposition 65 chemicals, contact the Field
Environmental Representative or Safety and Health Department Hazard Communication
Administrator for instructions on attaching information on Proposition 65 chemicals to this
notice.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

15. Handling and Disposal of Contractor’s Hazardous Materials. Proper handling and
disposal of hazardous materials that the Contractor brings on-site, including primary and
secondary chemical labeling, location of the Contractor’s SDS, is required of the Contractor.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

16. Confined Space Program. The Contractor understands the requirement of working in
permit required confined spaces and will comply with all applicable laws and regulations
involving confined spaces. The Contractor will verify to the Legal Representative they have a
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permit required confined space program and have received information on Legal permit—
required confined spaces that may be entered (including hazards, precautions) and will debrief
after the entry with the Legal Representative regarding hazards of the entry.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

17. Hot Work Permit. The Contractor understands the requirements to obtain an Legal hot
work permit or to issue a hot work permit after Legal Representative approval and to comply
with any permit requirements use of open flame, torch or welding equipment. The Contractor
will comply with all the applicable laws and regulations required with these permits.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

18.  Crane Lifting Plan. The Contractor has lifting plan for cranes, including side booms if
applicable, and will comply with all applicable laws and regulations involving cranes.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

19.  Naturally Occurring Radioactive Materials —- NORM. The Contractor understands the
requirement/guidelines of working with NORMs and will comply with all applicable laws and
regulations dealing with safety and radiation.

Applicable Not Applicable
Initials:

20. Safety Rules/Stop The Job. The Contractor acknowledges that its employees must
follow applicable safety rules while on Company facilities and properties. If an unsafe work
condition or activity is identified, anyone working onsite has the authority to stop the job. All
work will immediately cease once the Stop The Job is declared until the involved Contractor(s)
have done a thorough investigation, remediated the unsafe situation, determined it is safe and
communicated this to the SCG Representative and all affected employees. It is also the
expectation that the Contractor’s employees will abide by the Contractor’s safety rules at all
times. Known potential hazards at Company facilities and properties that have the potential to
impact the Contractor’s employees have been communicated to the Contractor. Such items may
include but not limited to, equipment operations, energized electrical systems, fall hazards, etc.

Applicable Not Applicable
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Initials:

21. Reporting of Incidents. Contractor will immediately report to the Legal Representative
any project-related incidents resulting in fires, hazardous situations, hazardous substance
releases, OSHA recordable occupational injuries and illness, serious near misses, any injury or
property damage involving the public and Stop The Job actions. A preliminary written report
will be submitted within 10 working days followed with a final report within a reasonable time
frame thereafter, to the Legal Representative, who will then forward it to the designated Field
Safety Advisor.

Applicable Not Applicable

Initials:

22, Agency Inspections. Contractor will immediately notify Legal Representative of any
governmental agency (Cal/OSHA, Health Dept. etc.) incident, complaint, inspection and any
“Notice of Violation” or “Notice to Comply” issued by a government agency at the Contractor’s
job site. Any environmental related issue must be reported to the Environmental Representative.
Contractor shall not provide any information to the government representative, unless otherwise
instructed to by the Legal representative.

Applicable Not Applicable

Initials:

23. Special Safety Concerns and Hazard Assessment (Related to the specific job).

Specific Job Location:

Special Safety Concern:

Specific Job Location:

Special Safety Concern:

Special Job Location:

Special Safety Concem:

Special Job Location:

Special Safety Concern:
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Confidential and Protected Mafterials Pursuant to PUC Section 583, GO 66-D, and D.17-09-023

Agreement: 5660044243

Note: Contractors are responsible for obtaining all needed permits prior to working, such as
applicable shoring, and trenching permits. FFor confined space entry, any potential hazards,
testing and evaluation procedure, elimination or control of hazards, entry requirements, entry
permits and plans for emergencies must be discussed prior to work beginning. Who will be
responsible for testing and evaluation procedures must be determined prior to any job beginning
(i.e., Contractor or Company). The Company reserves the right fo review or request proof of the
Contractor’s confined space training and compliance program.

Initials:

Emergency Telephone Numbers and Address:
The nearest hospital address and number is:

The Company facility address is:

For medical and fire emergencies, please contact 911. The Contractor understands the proper
reporting of fires, hazardous situations, hazardous substance releases, incidents, OSHA
recordable occupational injuries and illnesses, and serious near misses. The Contractor also
understands the proper review, reporting and enforcement of drug and/or alcohol testing of
incidents meeting the post-accident criteria of CFR Title 49, Part 40, Part 199 and Part 382.

By signing this Safety Notice for Contractors, the Contractor agrees to follow the applicable
requirements as outlined in this document. Failure to do so may result in work stoppage and/or
termination of contract.

Copies of the Safety Notice for Contractors must be maintained pursuant to the company’s file
retention policy.

Contractor Representative Legal Representative’s Name:
Name:

Contractor Representative Legal Representative’s Phone Number:
Phone Number:

Signature of Contractor: Signature of Legal Representative:
Date Form Completed: Date Form Signed:
Page 20 of 21
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THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

PRE-FORMAL INQUIRY INTO SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA
GAS COMPANY’'S MANAGEMENT, PRACTICES AND
PROCEDURES RELATED TO THE ALISO CANYON
INCIDENT IN OCTOBER, 2015.

Appearances: (Examination Under Oath,
September 13, 2018)

Darryl Gruen

Attorney At Law

Legal Division

California Public Utilities Division
505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, California 94102

(415) 703-1973

dig@cpuc.ca.gov

Randy Holter

Attorney At Law

Safety and Enforcement Division
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320 West 4th Street, Suite 500
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(213) 576-7153

rh3@cpuc.ca.gov

For witness:
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BE IT REMEMBERED THAT, by Subpoena of the
Witness, and on Thursday, September 13, 2018,
commencing at the hour of 10:10 a.m. thereof,
at the offices of the CALIFORNIA PUBLIC
UTILITIES COMMISSION, 320 West Fourth Street,
Fifth Floor Law Library, Los Angeles,
California, 90013, before ANDREA L. ROSS, CSR
No. 7896 and REBEKAH L. DEROSA, CSR No. 8708
personally appeared:

JAMES MANSDORFER,
called as a witness herein, who, having been
previously sworn, was thereupon examined and
interrogated as hereinafter set forth.

* % % % %

MR. GRUEN: If we could, as a first
order of business, let's go around the room,
state and spell our names for the record and
our titles today, if applicable. I'll start.
My name 1is Darryl Gruen, D-a-r-r-y-1,
G-r-u-e-n. I'm a staff attorney for the
California Public Utilities Commission, and I
am representing the Safety and Enforcement
Division, Gas Safety and Reliability Branch
today.

MR. HOLTER: My name 1is Randy Holter,
R-a-n-d-y, H-o-1l-t-e-r, Senior Utilities
Engineer Specialist and with the Gas Safety

and Reliability Branch.
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MR. GRAVELLE: Doug Gravelle,
G-r-a-v-e-l-1l-e. I'm an attorney for
Mr. Mansdorfer.

THE WITNESS: James, I go by Jim
normally, Mansdorfer, M-a-n-s-d-o-r-f-e-r.

MR. GRUEN: Thank you.

EXAMINATION
BY MR. GRUEN:

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, you are here under
subpoena. I will hand to you a copy of the
subpoena and ask if that looks 1like a true
and accurate copy of the subpoena that you
received to appear today?

A Yes.

0 Do you want to take a look at the
rest of the pages? You don't have to, but --

A I've seen it before.

Q Very good.

MR. GRAVELLE: Excuse me. Do you
intend to mark these as exhibits?

MR. GRUEN: Yes, I do.

MR. GRAVELLE: All right.

MR. GRUEN: That was the next order of
business. Do you want to take a look?

MR. GRAVELLE: No.

MR. GRUEN: And, indeed I will ask that
this be marked as Exhibit 1, please.

(Exhibit No. SED-01 was marked for
identification.)
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MR. GRUEN: Q With that,

Mr. Mansdorfer, could you confirm that you
received fees to appear pursuant to the
subpoena today.

A Yes, I did.

Q Very good. With that, just a bit
of an introduction, if you will, about the
basic ground rules of the examination under
ocoath today.

So you are here under subpoena,
which means you are required to appear and
answer guestions today. We are, the Safety
and Enforcement Division, and when I say we,
I mean the Safety and Enforcement Division,
we are doing a pre-formal investigation in
the matter of the incident on October 23rd
and the surrounding circumstances related to
that incident at the Aliso Canyon field,
Southern California Gas' Aliso Canyon field.

You're here today to provide
knowledge and testify as to those
circumstances. It's why we've subpoenaed you
here today. We do not know at this point
whether this will in fact become an
investigation, a formal investigation, by the
Safety and Enforcement Division. It could.

It may in fact end up not becoming a
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proceeding before the California Public
Utilities Commission. However, what you say
today will inform our thinking and our
decision making along that.

Do you understand all that?

A Yes.

Q If I say something that -- if I've
articulated something poorly or it doesn't
make sense, please do not guess in answering
the question. Please ask me to either
restate or rephrase, signal to me that I've
not said it well and I will do my best to

articulate it in a way that makes sense to

you.
Do you understand that?
A Yes.
) Good. That is the extent of, for
now, the ground rules. Do you have any

qgquestions before we get started on substance?

A No.

Q I'm sorry, one other thing Jjust in
terms of the examination under oath for the
record. The examination under oath is like a
deposition. It is not a deposition. Your
own personal counsel is here, Mr. Gravelle,
but the difference is that we don't have an
underlying proceeding as the basis for this

so we call it in California Public Utilities'
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parlance, Public Utilities Commission
parlance, an examination under oath. So if I
use the term "EUO," the letters "EUO," that
means examination under oath and that is what
I mean by that.

Do you understand that?

A Yes.

0 Very good. With that, if I could,
what I intend to do, as best I can throughout
much of the day, is just to give you a flag
for you, a set of -- I'll ask questions in
sets and there will be usually a thread, a
logical thread. My goal is to basically give
you, signpost for you, the subject matter
under which the questions intend -- what they
intend to get at just so you have an idea of
where I'm going.

So if you have any questions about
the nature of the subject area that I'm
asking, please don't hesitate to ask. It may
help facilitate your answers and the nature
of the guestions.

Do you understand that?

A Yes.

0 So with that, the first general set
of questions is basically about your
background and about in particular I aim to

ask about how your background relates to the
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field at Aliso Canyon in general and how you
are qualified to make recommendations with
regards to the incident that happened on
October 23, 2015.

Do you understand that?

A Yes.

Q So just with regards to your
biography, your basic background working at
Southern California Gas Company, what was
your role working for Southern California Gas
Company, or SoCalGas, and I may use that term
to refer to Southern California Gas Company,
related to Aliso Canyon?

A Well, I had a lot of different
roles over the years. For the last 15 years,
I was at SoCalGas. My position was Storage
Engineering Manager where I was responsible
for the wells and the reservoirs, inventory
verification, also land, mineral, and storage
rights.

Q Great. Thank you. And so the
15 years approximately, what was the start
date of your position as Storage Engineering
Manager?

A 1998.

Q So you finished up in that position
in 20137

A Well, yeah, in 2013 I -- well, by
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mutual agreement with the company, I worked
part-time one or two days a week for another
two years. I didn't actually fully leave the
company until 2015, but I was no longer in
that position of Storage Engineering Manager
for those last two years working part-time.

Q With regards to your position as
Storage Engineering Manager, were you
managing the wells in the field at Aliso
Canyon specifically or was it more than that?

A It was all the gas storage fields.

Q Honor Rancho and Playa del Rey
and -- which one am I missing?

A La Goleta.

Q La Goleta, thank you.

A I was also responsible for the
decommissioning phase of Montebello.

Q Very good. Thank you. And so you
held one title with regards to your work on
Aliso, just the --

A Well, I had other positions. I
mean I was in a lot -- prior to that
position, I was in a lot of different
positions. I had been based at Aliso Canyon
in the mid-'80s. I was -- I think the title
they used then was resident reservoir
engineer. So I was responsible, you know,

for the on-site operations of the wells and
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the reservoir at that time. I was also in
several positions as drilling engineer and
later drilling manager where I was
responsible just for the drilling and
workover aspects of wells at all the fields
including Aliso Canyon.

Q Any other titles that you held
while working for SoCalGas pertaining to
Aliso Canyon?

A I don't -- I don't -- I mean I was
in some positions in the transmission
pipeline department where we had some
responsibility for the pipelines at Aliso but
not the wells.

Q Thank you for making that
distinction. That's helpful. I'm asking at
the level that you specified. With regards
to your time as drilling engineer and
drilling manager, approximately, just
approximate dates, i1f you can remember your
time holding those titles.

A Well, the drilling engineer
function would have been early '80s, and then
drilling manager was like '93 to '95 I think.

0 And I wrote that as drilling
manager you were responsible for drilling
workover fields. Did I get that right?

A Workover of the wells.
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Okay.
Yeah.
Got 1it. Thank you.

Yeah.

(ORI O L C

Did you want to add to that?

A Workover just means existing wells
as opposed to drilling new wells.

Q Oh, I see. Thank you. So you
retired from Southern California Gas Company
in 20157

A Right.

Q From 2013 to 2015 you said you held
a part-time role?

Right.

Did I understand that right?

N O

Yes.

0 Can you talk about at a high level
what your role was part-time with respect to
Aliso Canyon.

A During that two years, I had pretty
minimal involvement with Aliso Canyon. I was
still responsible for the operations at
Montebello during that time and I was on some
other special projects. There was a native
gas project I had some responsibility for,
but pretty -- I had pretty minimal
responsibility at Aliso for that time period.

0 Minimal in what sense? Can you
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talk about what role you did have at Aliso.

A Probably just with respect to any
activities under that native gas project.

Q The native gas project --

A So as far as the gas storage, 1
didn't really have any responsibilities at
Aliso Canyon.

Q And what is the native gas project?

A Oh, that was a project that had
been approved by the CPUC where we were
looking for additional reservoirs, either oil
or gas, at the storage fields that were owned
by SoCalGas.

Q Thank you. So when you were doing
that work as a consult -- was that as a
consultant?

A No, I was still an employee.

Q You were still an employee.

A I just got paid for the actual
hours I worked rather than a salary.

Q I see. Did you work in a role as a
consultant for SoCalGas?

A I did for a short period during
when the well was out of control.

Q Yes, okay. I'll get to that
shortly. Thank you for clarifying that. I
appreciate it. I think by "out of control"

you mean you're referring to the incident
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that happened on October 23, 2015; is that
right?

A Yes.

Q Understood. Thank you. With
regards to that incident that we Jjust touched
upon, what during your tenure would you say
qualified you to make recommendations and
have insights with regards to killing the
well that went out of control on October 23,
20157

A Well, I worked for, you know, well,
off and on for a 30-plus-year career of
working with wells. I don't know
specifically what to say in answer to that.

Q It's a particularly broad guestion
I will grant you, and I appreciate counsel's
indulgence on this, but in terms of with
regards to the 30 years, it seems as if you
had quite a bit of experience working in the
field at Aliso Canyon in particular.

Am I getting that right?

A Yes.

0 That's helpful. Let's go on to I
think in terms of just another set of
qgquestions. That's helpful, thank you, just
the general background understanding.

In reviewing some of the documents

that your counsel, that Mr. Gravelle, sent to
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us, I had gathered, if you will, a timeline
that identified -- that essentially noted
your communications with Southern California
Gas Company, the time between when you had
communicated to Southern California Gas
Company offering your services to help with
the well that went out of control.

And when Southern California Gas
Company essentially accepted your offer and
decided to ask you to come on board, if you
will, and provide your services. So I want
to just gquickly and at a high level run
through that timeline if I may.

I have here what are Bates stamped
JMO0005 through JM0007 inclusive. These are
the Bates stamp of what Mr. Gravelle provided
us. So these are some of your communications
I understand, and you can correct me if I'm
wrong, but I wanted to just confirm with
regards to this if I'm tracking the timeline
correctly that I just identified. That's
really the overarching nature of these
questions here.

Do you understand that?

A Yes.
Q If part of that doesn't make sense

as we go through this, please let me know and

I'll do my best to clarify. So this is --
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MR. GRAVELLE: May I make a suggestion
just so the record is clear?

MR. GRUEN: Sure.

MR. GRAVELLE:
on the record what exhibit number it will be
marked. I'm not sure whether we're doing the
alphabet or Roman Numerals.

MR. GRUEN: I was thinking just plain
numbers, but I'm open to suggestions if you
prefer.

MR. GRAVELLE: No, no, that's fine.
MR. GRUEN: You want me to do that

ahead of time? Commonly I'll do it after
but --
MR. GRAVELLE: If it's okay with you.

MR. GRUEN: That's fine, absolutely.

MR. GRAVELLE: Thank you.
MR. GRUEN: So the Bates stamps JM00O0S5S
through JM0O007 is an e-mail dated Friday,
November 20, 2015, 9:21 a.m. It looks 1like
it's from mansdorfer@aol.com to
Jlanel@semprautilities.com,
rphillips@semprautilities.com,
rschwecke@semprautilities.com, and
jcho@semprautilities.com. If we could have
that marked as Exhibit 2.

(Exhibit No. SED-02 was marked for
identification.)

Can you perhaps indicate
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MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record.
(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: QO Back on the record.

Mr. Mansdorfer, do you have in front of you

the document that I just referenced and asked
to be marked as Exhibit 27?

A I do.

Q So I am understanding this document
to show that on November 20th you
communicated with Mr. Bret Lane, Mr. Rick

Phillips, Mr. Roger Schwecke, and Mr. Jimmy

Cho, managers of SoCalGas Company, expressing

your thoughts on the Aliso well service

blowout.
Is that a correct understanding?
A Yes.
0 If I could characterize it -- so as

part of this letter, and I'm looking at the

first paragraph of it on JM0005 where you

say —-- I think it's the third line down --
"I have offered my assistance to
Scott Ferguson and Phil Baker to
help solve this problem starting at
Lee's house on that first Saturday,
but they have not shown any
interest."
Do you see that?

A Yeah.
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o) So just a clarification. When
you're referring to the solving of this
problem in that sentence, is that referring
to the October 23, 2015, incident where Well
SS-25 went out of control?

A Yes.

Q I'll just back up. You're familiar
with Well SS-257?

A Yes.

0 And what does that well -- what
does that term mean to you generally
speaking?

A The term?

o) What does that refer to? Does that

refer to a well at the Aliso Canyon field?

A Yes.

Q And is it a Standard Sesnon 257

A Yes.

Q So it's one of the wells at Aliso?
A Yes.

Q And it's the well that went out of
control on October 23, 2015; is that right?

A Yes.

Q Just a couple of questions about
that sentence. When you talk about Lee's
house, can you give us some background on who
Lee 1is.

A Lee Stewart. He was the senior
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vice president of gas operations for many
years.
For SoCalGas Company?

Yes.

(O @)

And who is Scott Ferguson?

A I think he was in a vice president
position at the time. I didn't really know
him. I met him at that get-together at Lee's
house.

0 And, again, vice -- when you're
speaking, these are positions, management
positions, at Southern California Gas
Company; right?

A Yes.

0 And how about Phil Baker?

A Phil, he was my last supervisor or
manager before I fully retired from SoCalGas.
I think he was Director of Storage
Operations.

Q Okay. And so you said you hadn't

met Scott Ferguson before. Did I get that

right?
A Yes.
0 How did you know Lee?
A I worked with Lee for many years.
Q During your time at SoCalGas?
A Yes.
Q How about Phil? How did you know

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00048



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

20

Phil?

A Well, he was my last supervisor.

Q You did say that. How long did you
know Phil?

A I knew him for many years. I
didn't work with him closely until he became
my supervisor.

Q All right. Staying at Jjust with
the timeline then, thank you for talking
about the different roles and relationships a
little bit. The timeline, I was trying to
figure out -- if we could go off the record
just a second.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: QO Back on the record.
First of all, the communication on
November 20th that we just referred to in the
e-mail, is that the first time you
communicated with SoCalGas Company related to
the incident on October 23, 2015, on Well
Access 257

MR. GRAVELLE: Do you mean in writing
or oral?

MR. GRUEN: Q Either.

A I can't answer either way. This is
three years ago.

Q I appreciate that.

A I don't -——-— I can't answer.
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Q Okay. I'm asking in part because
this was the first written communication we
could find in the documentation that you
provided us to Southern California Gas
Company. So let's go with the written part
if we could.

To the best of your recollection,
is this the first written communication that
you had with Southern California Gas Company?

A I -- yeah.

0 Okay. How about with Bret Lane?
Was it the first written communication you
had with regards to the -- I'1ll call it "the
incident" for shorthand if I can. You know
what I mean by "the incident," that that
means the October 23, 2015, well going out of
control at Aliso?

A I know what you mean, yes.

Q So was 1t the first time you
communicated with Bret Lane with regards to
the incident do you know?

A Again, I can't say for sure, but I
haven't looked at any of this stuff for three
years, almost three years.

Q Okay. With regards to the meeting
at Lee's house that you mention in there,
could you tell us about what you recall, to

the best of your recollection. I know it was
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three years ago. I appreciate that. But
what do you recall discussing at Lee's house?

A Well, we, you know, this was like
the day after it was discovered or something,
a day or two after, and there was some
discussion about it. I know Phil and Scott
were on the phone with people and, you know,
I offered if there was anything I could do to
help. They didn't seem interested in it so
that was pretty much it.

Q Yeah, you've written it's the first
Saturday so that was the Saturday essentially
after the incident that you were referencing
in the November 20th e-mail; is that right?

A Yes.

MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record for
just a second.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q Back on the record.

What I have here is a document that is Bates
stamped JM0042. It appears to be an e-mail
from mansdorfer@aocl.com. At the top of it,
it's to . It's dated Monday, December 7,
2015. It looks like it's an e-mail thread
including others but that's just for purposes
of identification. I'd ask that that be
marked as Exhibit 3.

MR. GRAVELLE: Excuse me, can we add
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the following page that 1is Bates stamped
JM0043 so it's a complete e-mail?

MR. GRUEN: Absolutely.

MR. GRAVELLE: Thank you.

MR. GRUEN: Absolutely, let's do that
with that caveat. We'll have JM0042 and
JM0043 marked as Exhibit 3 together.

MR. GRAVELLE: Thank you.

(Exhibit No. SED-03 was marked for
identification.)

MR. GRUEN: Q TIf we could turn to
JM0043, since this is an e-mail, I think it's
in reverse order. The first e-mail in the
chain appears to be at the last part of the
thread. At the bottom of JM0042 there's an
e-mail from Bret Lane. It's dated
December 7, 2015, at 11:01 a.m. It looks
like it includes a Jimmy Cho and Roger
Schwecke. The subject is "RE: Aliso Well
Mansdorfer thoughts."

Do you see that? ]

A Yes.

Q Okay. And it says in the body, I'm
reading, .

"Jim, apologies for the delay in
getting to you. Would you consider
joining the team up here as a

technical advisor for me and the
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company? Your background and
experience would be tremendously
helpful. I'm also trying to bring
in a couple of others, one, the
retired lead for Mobil who ran their
critical well team. Another is from
the relief well side. As for time
commitment, it would be what you
spare -- what you can spare,"”" et
cetera, and that's from -- it's --
it's from Brett.
So is that an e-mail to you from
Brett Lane?

A Yes.

Q And dated December 7th, 2015.
Correct?

A Yes.

0 Do you recall, was that the first
time that you heard back from Southern
California Gas Company inviting you to work
on the incident?

A I think so.

Q Okay. And you responded,
continuing, now working backwards onto
JM0042, Monday, December 7th, at 2015,

1:32 p.m. It's -- this is an e-mail as part
of this thread from Mansdorfer to Brett Lane,

cc'g Jimmy Cho -- Jimmy Cho and Rodger
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Schwecke, saying, "Brett, I would be happy to
help," and it continues on.
So that -- that signified your

agreement to --

A Yes.

Q -- work on the incident at Aliso
Canyon?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Very good. Okay. So —-- so

you had agreed, on December 7th, that you
would help the -- in a technical role
advising on how to solve the problem of the
incident at Aliso?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Very good. So, by my rough
math, we -- between November 20th and
December 7th, the time you offered to help to
SoCalGas' management and the time that you
were asked to come help, that's about two and
a half weeks, if I'm getting that right.

So, in that time span, did -- did
Southern California Gas Company explain to
you the -- the reason for the amount of time
it took them to invite you to help on the
Aliso incident after your November 20th
e-mail?

A Not that I recall.

Q Okay. And let's go back to JM00O05
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on Exhibit 1, if you still have that in front
of you. And so, I see that this 1s entitled
"Mansdorfer Thoughts on Aliso Well Subsurface
Blowout." And without getting really into
the details here, would it -- would you
accept this -- a characterization of this
e-mail, generally speaking, as your
recommendations for how to fix the incident
and fix the well?

A Yes.

Q Okay. And so when you first joined
the technical advisory team, just to use
another term -- and by technical advisory
team, I'm -- mean the -- the team that you
joined and spoke to, the other team of -- of
people who were working on trying to fix
the -- the -- the well that had an --
experienced an incident on October 23rd,
2015. Do you understand that?

A Yes.

Q Okay. So when you joined the --
the technical advisory team, did you learn if
SoCalGas had followed your recommendation
that you sent on November 20th, 20157?

MR. GRAVELLE: Excuse me. I need to
interpose an objection.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: I have to speak a little
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bit here to sort of give you an idea.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: The -- in the cover
letter I sent over with the documents, I
explained that during the period in December,
the short period when he was a technical
advisor, he is subject to a confidentiality
agreement that prevents him from disclosing
any —-- anything that he learned or discussed
during that time period without SoCalGas'
permission; and, of course, if you can get
SoCalGas' permission, he will certainly
answer the questions. But, I think the way
you phrased that, 1f you were to go back
and -- 1is that he would have to disclose if
he learned -- if he learned of the
information while he was employ -- retained
as a technical advisor; hence, it would
require him to divulge or -- or breach the
confidentiality provision. So perhaps
there's another way to ask the question while
honoring that commitment he's made.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: And if you want to go
off the record to talk about that --

MR. GRUEN: Yeah.

MR. GRAVELLE: -- we can do that.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah. Let's go off the
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record briefly. Thank you.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Let's go back on the
record.

So, while we were off the record, we
were just discussing the nature of the
confidentiality agreement.

And Mr. Gravelle, do you want to
expound on that a bit?

MR. GRAVELLE: Yes. Just to offer some
insight here, there is a two-page
confidentiality agreement between
Mr. Mansdorfer and SoCalGas that I will call
a confidentiality agreement regarding his --
his tenure as a technical advisor for a
period of time in December of 2015 that
imposes upon him certain confidentiality
obligations. We have not produced that
agreement, but you could certainly get it
from SoCalGas --

MR. GRUEN: Yeah.

MR. GRAVELLE: -- and -- and/or get the
authorization from them in writing for us to
release it to you. And I -- I think, if you
described it as the two-page confidentiality
agreement, that would probably be a
sufficient description of that, and I'm not

aware of a separate written agreement.
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MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: In other words, that
description should not leave any ambiguity as
to what we're talking about.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. Very good.

Q And Mr. Mansdorfer, is that your --
an accurate description of your understanding
of the agreement that you entered into with
Southern California Gas Company?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Very good. Thank you.

And so, just so I understand, that
agreement applied -- the dates in which that
applied -- you may have mentioned this, but
just to be sure that I caught it, it applied
during Mr. Mansdorfer's tenure advising
SoCalGas when he was asked to join the
technical advisory team on SoCalGas, and then
when he finished his tenure advising SoCalGas
with respect to the incident?

MR. GRAVELLE: Let me --

MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record for
just a second.

MR. GRAVELLE: No, that's fine. We can
stay on the record.

MR. GRUEN: Oh, okay. Back on the
record.

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm obviously not under
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oath, but I'll give you my best
understanding. I don't have it in front of
me. But, it applies to information that he
learned or gained while working as a
technical advisor, and it's my presumption
that those obligations would continue
thereafter.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah.

MR. GRAVELLE: It's my understanding it
would not apply to information he learned
prior to his retention as a technical
advisor, i.e. information he knew working as
an employee of SoCalGas.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. All right. All
right. Thank you.

MR. GRAVELLE: Sure.

MS. GRUEN: Q So prior to coming on
board, prior to signing the agreement that we
just -- that Mr. Gravelle just referred to,
did you learn if SoCalGas had followed any
portion of your recommendation that you sent
on November 20th, 20152

A I don't believe I did.

Q Okay.

A I had very limited communication.
I -- yeah.

Q Okay. Do you remember

approximately when you finished your role
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working for SoCalGas on the Aliso incident?

A It was around Christmas --

Q Okay.

A -- of that year.

Q Okay.

Let's go off the record for a
second.
(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Let's go back on the
record, if we can.

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, if I can switch
topics to just a general set of guestions
that maybe I'll characterize as subsurface
safety valves and recommendations regarding
that, do you know what I mean when I use the
term subsurface safety valve?

A Yes.

Q What does that term mean to you?

A It's a valve that is installed in a
well that shuts flow off from the well.

0 Yeah. Thank you. So if we could
go back to Exhibit 1 that you have in front

of you, which I believe is the document on

your left --
A Yes.
0 And in the -- that Exhibit 2 -- I

see we're on the same page, from you

signalling me there, yes.
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That's Exhibit 2, and it's JM0O0O5,
and in the second paragraph of that -- that
document, you talk about installing
subsurface safety valves in order to protect
against the possibility of a hundred -- the
120 wells at Aliso from shearing in the event
of an earthquake along the Santa Susana
fault.

A What? I don't see that.

Q Do I have the wrong document? Bear
with me. No. I'm sorry. I think I do have
the wrong document. Bear with me a second.
Ah, excuse me. I apologize. That -- that is
an incorrect document.

If we could -- if I could show you
JM0031 and JM0032, this is marked from you.

MR. GRAVELLE: This will be Exhibit 4°7?

MR. GRUEN: Exhibit 4, that's my
understanding.

MR. HOLTER: Yep.

MR. GRUEN: Let's see if I have a copy
for the court reporters. Bear with me a
second.

0 And if you have a chance, while I'm
circulating the -- the document, to look at
the second paragraph there.

And while you're doing that, I'll

identify this as Exhibit 4, JM0031, JM0032.
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This appears to be a -- an e-mail from
Mansdorfer@aol.com to Davnamthom@aol.com
dated Monday, November 30th, 2015, at
9:05 a.m. That's the first e-mail in the
thread.

(Exhibit No. SED-04 was marked for

identification.)

MR. GRUEN: Q And --

A Yes. Yes, I see it.
Q Okay. And that -- does -- I know
you were reading. You may not have been

listening to me at the same time.

A No. That's correct.

0 The information I stated is
accurate about the -- the e-mail?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Very good. So I apologize
for referring to the wrong document there,
but now we have the correct one in front of
us, I believe. So I think you're answering
that the question I asked was -- was correct,
but just, for the record, let me be sure that
I have it right.

In this second paragraph here, you
talk about installing subsurface safety
valves in order to protect against the
possibility of 120 wells -- the 120 wells at

Aliso from shearing in the event of an
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earthquake along Santa Susana fault. Is that
correct?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Do you recall providing us
with a study from your colleagues identifying
the Santa Susana fault ran through the Aliso
field, and was on the system that experienced
two earthquake events, both Sylmar in 1971
and Northridge in 19947

MR. GRAVELLE: Excuse me. You said do
you recall him providing you with the --

MR. GRUEN: Uh-huh. Yeah. I -- let's
go off the record.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Let's go back on the
record.

Q Do you -- to your knowledge, have
you been informed that the Santa Susana fault
runs through the -- the Aliso field?

A Yes.

Q And does it intersect with all of
the wells in the Aliso field?

A Yes.

Q Okay. And to your knowledge, does
the -- is the Santa Susana fault part of the
system that experienced the -- the 1994
Northridge earthquake?

A No, it's not.
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) Oh, it's not?

A No.

Q Okay. What about the Sylmar
earthquake in 1971, do you know?

A You know, I'm not a geologist.

I -- I -- I don't think it's the same system.

Q Okay.

A I think there may have been a small
movement on a small piece of the Santa Susana
fault during that earthguake, but I don't
think it's the same system; but, again, I'm
not an expert on that.

Q Understood. Okay. If you look at
the second paragraph again, and I'm reading
from the fourth line from the bottom of that
paragraph on Exhibit 4, there I'm reading.

"My proposal was to install
subsurface safety wvalves at the
bottom of the well under the fault.
They were concerned enough back in
the 1970s that they did this but the
technology wasn't up to it then and
the valves all failed quickly. Now,
due to the deep water offshore wells
the technology is there. I never
could convince them of this risk,
though."

Do you see that?
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A Yes.

Q And that's -- that's referencing
your -- that's a writing from you to Thom in
this e-mail. Is that correct?

A Yes.

Q Okay. When you say, "due to deep
water offshore wells the technology is there"
in that passage we just read, that I just
read, does that mean there are -- that there
are effective subsurface safety wvalves that
could successfully shut off the gas flow on
the wells at Aliso Canyon?

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. Could the
court reporter read that back to me?

MR. GRUEN: Go ahead.

(Record read.)

MR. GRAVELLE: Effective and successful
are vague and ambiguous, calls for
speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

0 Are there -- I'll rephrase.

Are there subsurface safety valves
that you're referencing in that passage that
I just read that would work to turn off
gas -- the gas on the -- the gas flow on
wells at Aliso Canyon?

MR. GRAVELLE: Calls for speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Q@ Can you answer, anyway?

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00065



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

37

Are you able to answer that question?

A Well, 1it's obvious, when I wrote
this, that I thought that was the case. I
didn't have any direct experience or evidence
of that, though.

Q Okay. When -- I am struggling with
counsel's -- I want to be mindful of
counsel's objection, and be sure that you
understand the question, because if I'm not
articulating it well, and you don't
understand it, then I want to be sure I state
it in a way that you do.

So do you have any concerns or
confusion about what I mean --

A No, I don't think so.

Q Okay. Okay. All right.

A No. I think, when I answered 1it,
is correct. You know, in this casual
conversation with my friend, I essentially
indicated I thought the technology was there;
but, I don't have experience with those
valves directly --

Q Understood.

A -—- SO -—-—

0 I think I see the basis for
counsel's objection now. Okay. So I'm not
going to ask you to guess. I'm asking you

for your knowledge.
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So it -- when you wrote this,
you -- 1t was an opinion, but you didn't have
the facts there to --

A That's correct.

Q -- understand? Okay. I follow.
Okay.
Do you have knowledge, based on
your work at -- for Southern California Gas

Company, about subsurface safety wvalves, the
latest ones that are available today?

A No.

Q Do you have knowledge about
subsurface safety valves, the latest ones
that were available, during your time the --
the -- the time that you -- as of the time

that you worked on the incident for

SoCalGas? ]

A Well, of a certain type, the type
that are set near the top of the well, but
not the type that I was referring to here
that could be run underneath the fault.

0 What was your basis for making this
statement when you said 1it?

A Some research I had done on the
technology back when I was at SoCalGas.

Q Can you say more about the research
that you had done on the technology when you

were at SoCalGas.
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A Just reviewing the manufacturers,
you know, what they published on their
valves.

Q The research that you had done on
SoCalGas, did that give you reason to believe
that valves could be installed below the
fault line at Aliso?

A It did.

Q Why did it give you the reason to
believe that?

A Well, again, Jjust reading what the
manufacturers published in their sales
brochures and so on.

Q Did you talk with anyone at
SoCalGas about installing subsurface safety
valves below the Santa Susana fault line at
Aliso while you were working for SoCalGas?

A Yes.

MR. GRAVELLE: You're referring to
excluding the time when he was a technical
adviser?

MR. GRUEN: Correct, I am.

Q Do you want me to restate the
guestion?

A No, I think I answered it.

Q You did talk to others about
installing subsurface safety valves and

counsel is right. Why don't we say as a
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general disclaimer because the objection is
noted. For purposes now, why don't we say
that we're excluding communications during
your time as a technical adviser when the
confidentiality agreement applies unless and
until we get clearance from SoCalGas to
disclose that information.

So at this point I'm not asking
questions about the communications you had as
a technical adviser to fix the incident. Do
you understand that?

A Yes.

MR. GRAVELLE: And thank you. One
clarification, could it also include
information he learned solely based upon
being a technical adviser; that is, 1if you
learned something both before -- if you knew
it independent of being a technical adviser,
that would be fine. But if you learned it
solely based on being a technical adviser, it
would be subsumed within Mr. Gruen's
exclusion.

MR. GRUEN: That would be acceptable to
us.

0 Do understand that?

A Yes.

Q All right. So then asking about

your time prior, not the technical advisory
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time and not things that you learned
exclusively because you were a technical
adviser but your time while working for
SoCalGas otherwise, who did you talk to at
SoCalGas about installing subsurface safety
valves below the Santa Susana fault line at
Aliso Canyon?

A Primarily my supervisors.

0 And what did you tell them?

A I told them my concern that the
fault could move, 1it's considered an active
fault and it could shear all the wells in the
field and release a huge amount of gas.

Q Did you voice a concern, 1if I'm
understanding right, that what happened on
Well Access 25 then could have happened on
all the wells if such a shearing occurred?

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, misstates his
testimony.

MR. GRUEN: It may. I'll rephrase.

Q Was there a concern that -- well,
let me just ask it open-ended. What would
the concern have been with releasing gas if
all of the wells at Aliso had sheared along
the fault line?

A Well, that the gas could reach the
surface and cause safety concerns.

Q Did you voice that concern to your

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00070



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

42

direct supervisors at SoCalGas?

A Yes.

Q What was the response that you
received when you voiced that concern?

A Well, there were studies done in
regard to that. There was some, I think,
belief at some level of the company that it
wasn't a problem to be worried about.

Q Were you told why this was a belief
at the Company, that it wasn't a problem to
be worried about?

A No, not that I remember.

Q Did you make any communications in
writing regarding what we just talked about?

A I did.

0 To whom?

A To my boss.

0 I'm sorry, who was that at the
time?

A Well, Rudy Weibel.

Q Can you spell that for the court
reporter.

A W-e-i-b-e-1.

Q What was Rudy's response to that
recommendation?

A Well, it took some time. We had a
team. We studied the issues. And in the

end, I don't know, that concern, again, about
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the fault was not believed to be an issue
that we should worry about.

Q Do you recall the time that you
made the written communications identifying
your concerns?

A Well, there's -- yeah, starting in
20009.

Q How long did you continue to voice
your concerns related to this topic?

A Well, you know, we studied it for a
few years. It wasn't specifically that. I
mean there was some work that was done
specifically on the fault, but I think as
long as I was 1in that position of storage or
Storage Engineering Manager, I expressed that
concern.

MR. GRUEN: Off the record, please.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q So do you have a general
sense of timing starting in 2009 how long you
continued to voice the concerns regarding
shearing of the wells?

A Like I said, as long as I was in
that position of being responsible for the
wells through 2013.

0 And during that time when you
volced the concerns, Southern California Gas

Company continued to maintain a belief that
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it wasn't necessary to do anything with
regards to the concern that you voiced?

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, misstates
testimony, calls for speculation.

MR. GRUEN: I'll restate.

0 From 2009 to 2013, what was the
response that you received to that concern
that you identified?

MR. GRAVELLE: Other than what he's
testified to?

MR. GRUEN: What I'm trying to get at
is I heard -- and correct me if I'm saying
this incorrectly -- I heard you say that
there was a belief from SoCalGas that it
wasn't needed.

MR. GRAVELLE: Some.

MR. GRUEN: Some?

MR. GRAVELLE: My notes indicate that
he said "some believed."

MR. GRUEN: Some believe.

MR. GRAVELLE: And I think that's
where I was --

MR. GRUEN: That's helpful.

MR. GRAVELLE: Yeah, I interpreted your
gquestion as being a characterization of the
entire company.

MR. GRUEN: Got it.

Q Is that accurate?
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A Yes.

MR. GRUEN: So there was some belief
amongst SoCalGas. Thank you.

MR. GRAVELLE: Yeah.

MR. GRUEN: Q There was some belief
amongst SoCalGas that it wasn't needed to
address the shearing concern?

A Yes.

0 What about others? Were there
others who responded that it was necessary to
address the shearing concern at Aliso?

A Well, there was -- I mean several
of the bosses I had did understand my
concern. I'm not sure whether they agreed
with it or not.

0 Okay. You're not sure whether they
agreed. So did you ever hear affirmatively
that anyone agreed with the shearing concern
you identified?

A Repeat that again, I'm sorry.

0 Did you ever receive any
communication from your direct supervisors or
anyone else agreeing that shearing of the
wells at Aliso was a concern?

A I think I did receive confirmation
they understood my concern and they weren't
sure whether it was an issue, but they didn't

directly dismiss it either.
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Q Did you receive any communications
that anyone was willing to do anything to
address the shearing concern that you
identified?

A It's a long time ago.

Q Understood. Take your time. Take
your time if you want to take a moment to
just think back and recall. I recognize that
we're talking about almost 10 years ago, so
to the extent that you can remember, it's
helpful.

A I don't really remember enough to
say anything with any definitiveness.

Q Understood. Thank you. Just so I
understand the last statement, you didn't
observe any action on the company's part to
address the shearing concern that you
identified. Did I get that right?

A Yes.

Q When you had identified the
shearing concern, did you talk with anyone
about the option of installing subsurface
safety valves to address the concern?

A Yes.

Q Who did you talk to?

A Well, starting in 2009 with my boss
Rudy Weibel.

0 And who else do you recall?
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A Well, my next boss after he retired
was Roger Schwecke and it was discussed with
him.

Q And what were the reactions of
those gentlemen that you heard?

A I think, you know, some
understanding of my concern.

Q Okay.

A I think it was at a higher level
where there wasn't a belief that was an
issue.

Q From both of those gentlemen, there
was no belief that this was a concern?

A No, it was from a higher level in
the company; above them.

0 I see. Do you know from whom above
them there was -- so when you say at a higher
level than them, it wasn't a concern, if I'm
understanding correctly. Do you know who
didn't have that concern?

A I believe it was Bret Lane.

Q Did you see anything or hear any
communications from Mr. Lane stating that the
shearing wasn't a concern?

A Yeah, there was an e-mail.

Q Do you remember the approximate
time of the e-mail?

A I think that was 2012.
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o) Do you recall the e-mail talking
about -- let me rephrase. Was the e-mail
responding to not just the shearing concern,
but the option of installing subsurface
safety valves to address it?

A No.

Q Was there any discussion with
Mr. Lane to your knowledge about installing
subsurface safety valves?

A No.

Q So the e-mail was limited to Jjust
saying --

A The fault itself, yeah.

Q At Aliso was not a concern?

A It didn't say that specifically.

It just said we were going to -- it was
regarding a meeting we were having about well
integrity, and it just said we're not going
to discuss the Santa Susana issue.

0 Oh, I see. If we were to ask for
that e-mail, how would we identify it so that
SoCalGas would understand what we were
talking about?

A It would be a 2012 e-mail from Bret
Lane to I think I was copied and Roger
Schwecke.

Q Thank you. And do you recall

anything about what was in the subject line
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of the e-mail~

A No, I don't.

0 When the e-mail stated from
Mr. Lane that you were not going to discuss
the Santa Susana issue, what did that mean to
you??

A It meant he didn't want to talk
about the fault moving and shearing all the
wells.

Q Did you understand that to mean at
that meeting or in general?

A Well, it was in regard to that
meeting specifically.

Q In regard to that meeting.

A Yeah.

Q Okay. Did you have occasion to
communicate with Mr. Lane about the Santa
Susana issue, as you just referred to it, at
a later point in time?

A I don't recall.

Q To your knowledge, did anyone talk
about the Santa Susana issue at a later point
in time after the 2012 e-mail?

A I don't recall that either.

Q I'll refer to him as Rudy and you
know who I mean, your supervisor?

A Yes.

Q Do you approximately have an idea
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how many times you identified the Santa
Susana issue, the shearing concern that is,
to Rudy?

A I don't remember specifically. It
was more than once, but probably limited to,
you know, a handful of times we discussed it.

Q To your knowledge, did anyone else
at SoCalGas recommend installing subsurface
safety valves on the wells at Aliso Canyon?

A No.

Q To your knowledge, did anyone else
identify the risk or problem of the wells
shearing?

A No.

Q Let me restate it. To your
knowledge, did anyone else share the concern
that you identified of the wells at Aliso
shearing?

MR. GRAVELLE: Calls for speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Well, I'm asking what he
knew.

MR. GRAVELLE: If he knows.

MR. GRUEN: If he knows, yeah.

MR. GRAVELLE: Okay.

MR. GRUEN: Q So to your knowledge,
did anyone else identify the concern of the
amount of wells shearing at SoCalGas?

A Well, I think, like I said earlier,
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you know, when I discussed it with people,
there was some acknowledgment there might be,
but they -- I think they didn't believe they
had the technical knowledge to know whether
there really was a concern there or not.

Q And did anyone to your knowledge
talk with those who did have the technical
background to understand whether wells
shearing at Aliso were a concern?

A I don't know.

0 Did you ever talk to someone
yourself who had knowledge about the shearing
concern that you identified at Aliso?

A Well, I did have a geologist look
at it.

Q What was the name of the geologist?

A I don't remember.

Q What do you recall the geologist
finding?

A He said it was a possibility but
there is just not enough known about that
fault to say for sure whether it would be a
concern or not.

Q Did you talk to anyone with
knowledge about the effectiveness of
subsurface safety wvalves, let's say, after
2000 during your time at SoCalGas?

MR. GRAVELLE: Are you referring to
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deepset or shallow set?

MR. GRUEN: Good clarification. I
appreciate that.

Q Let's couch it this way: The
effectiveness of installing subsurface safety
valves below the Santa Susana fault line at
Aliso.

A So repeat the whole question.

Q Yes, I will. Did you talk to
anyone about the effectiveness of installing
subsurface safety valves below the Santa
Susana fault line on the Aliso wells from
2000 until your retirement?

A I'm sure there were discussions
about the possibility of that. I don't
recall any discussions about the
effectiveness or whether the valves would be
effective.

Q Okay.

A Not to say there wasn't, but I
don't remember any specific conversations.

Q So I heard from earlier, and I
appreciate counsel's qguestion that I was
probing maybe areas of knowledge that you
didn't have with regards to subsurface safety
valves. Part of this is just my limitation
of knowing, my limited understanding of

knowing where your knowledge limits are, so
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if I trip over that line, please do correct
me . I appreciate that.

What I'm trying to get at at a
general level is your knowledge of and where
the limits of your knowledge are with respect
to subsurface safety valves that could have
been installed below the fault.

So with regards to that, you
mentioned that you did some research on
publications. Can you describe at a high
level the amount of confidence you had, based
on your own research, of whether these -- the
research you did would mean that the
subsurface safety valves would work below the
Santa Susana fault line.

A I think I had a reasonably
confident belief they would work, but I
didn't, you know, it was never tried in that
specific application. So I think at the time
I thought it was worth investing time and
money to look into it but...

0 Did you think it was worth time and
money to invest into trying out one or two
wells?

A Well, actually we did try one
deepset valve at the Goleta field. It
actually had some problems with it. I don't

know that that meant it wouldn't have worked
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at Aliso, but I think it would have
encouraged other people's beliefs that
deepset subsurface safety valves just were
going to have problems.

Q Approximately what point in time
did the trial of the one deepset valve at
Goleta occur?

A You can look that up on the
records.

Q Sure.

A Sometime in the, oh --

Q If you know. If you have an
approximate sense. I get it was a while ago.

A Yeah, it was probably after 2000.

0 That would help us hone our focus,
too, so thank you.

MR. GRAVELLE: By the way, you did get
a response from SoCalGas on an e-mail.

MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record for
a second.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q If we could go back on
the record. Let me ask generally. Are there
e-mails or other writings in your capacity
while you were employed by SoCalGas
discussing topics related to the installation
of subsurface safety valves at Aliso Canyon?

A Well, I don't have them. I mean
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those were all in the SoCalGas system if
there were any.

Q Okay. So to your knowledge then, a
deepset, if you will, subsurface safety wvalve
was not installed at Aliso Canyon during your
tenure; 1s that accurate?

A I believe that's accurate.

0 If working in modern deepset
subsurface safety valve had been installed on
S5-25, based on your research and your
knowledge, prior to October 23, 2015, would
it have saved Well SS-257

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, calls for
speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Just asking to his
knowledge.

THE WITNESS: Well, I think that's -- I
mean there's a good chance it would have, but
there i1is I mean some speculation on whether
it definitely would have or not.

MR. GRUEN: Q Okay, understood. I
appreciate the speculation point, but the
part where you're saying there's a good
chance it would have is based upon the
research that you had done where you're
saying you're evaluating the chance that it
in fact could have saved the well?

A Yeah.
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Q Is it based upon advice from the
geologist you spoke with as well?

A The geologist didn't -- that didn't
involve subsurface safety valves. That's not
something geologists know anything about.

0 Point well --

A That was strictly the fault.

0 Point well taken. Thank you. And
based upon advice from others who have
knowledge of subsurface safety wvalves?

A You know, I think my beliefs at the
time were based strictly on study of where
they were used elsewhere and reading the
manufacturer's publications on it, so I don't
know that I -- it's a unique application so
I'm not sure there was anyone really that
would have knowledge about it for use in the
high flow rates and with the sand production.
I mean there's reasons to be concerned that
they wouldn't have worked.

Q Were there any concerns that
something bad would have happened if they
were installed?

A Well, there was a history of when
they installed them in the '70s and they all
failed. There was a whole lot of money spent
and a lot of grief. The field was restricted

on its usage because they just installed all

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00085



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

57

these deepset subsurface safety valves that
all failed.

0 And to your knowledge, based on
your research, though, you still thought it
was worth trying one out at Goleta?

A Yes.

Q Why is that?

A Well, the technology had changed.
I thought it was worth trying it to see if it
would work.

Q Did you consider trying one out at
Aliso as well?

A Well, we tried one at Goleta
specifically because the well there was
considered a critical well and so it was
required to have a subsurface safety valve.

Q Okay. ]

A And so we thought "We got to put
one in here. Let's try the deep-set one."

Q Okay. All right.

A And it didn't -- you know, it did
have some problems there; whether it would
have been the same if it was used at Aliso,
it's hard to say.

0 Why is that, whether it would have
worked the same at Aliso, it's hard to say?

A Well, it was installed in a

directionally-drilled well, which was thought
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to be part of the problem why it didn't work
right.

Q Okay. And by directionally-drilled
well, can you state briefly what you mean?

A It's not a vertical well. It's
drilled at an angle.

Q At an angle. I see. Okay.

Do you have a sense how many wells

at Aliso are drilled at an angle?

A A majority of them. Not -- this is

Q Go ahead.

A -- to get into a lot of technical
issues that I'm not sure matter, but --

Q Okay. Did you consider installing
subsurface -- deep-set subsurface safety
valves in non-directional wells at Aliso?

A Did I consider it or -- I'm --
there was no -- well, the thought was "Let's
try it where we need to install subsurface
safety valves, anyway, and see how it works."

0 And what was the need for
installing them, anyway?

A The one at -- the well at Goleta,
where it was required because of the location
of the well.

Q Okay. Any -- any requirements at

Aliso, because of their location --
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No.

--— to install?

= O R,

No.

Q What was it about the location of
the well at Goleta that made it regquired?

A It's a state law that if wells are
within a certain distance of a road or a
structure, they have to have a subsurface
safety valve.

Q I see.

A There were no wells at Aliso that
fell within that requirement.

Q Okay. Do you consider the
cost-effectiveness of installing subsurface
safety valves at -- elsewhere other than that
one Goleta well?

A Well, the -- yeah, the overall
effectiveness, including cost-effectiveness,
sure.

Q Okay. And what did you come up
with when you ran through the overall
effectiveness? Did you think -- what did
you -- would you -- did you consider, excuse
me, that it would have been effective to
install deep-set subsurface safety valves
elsewhere other than the Goleta well?

A I'm not sure I understand the

question.
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o) To your thinking, in your role as a
manager in so -- at SoCalGas, was it
effective to install subsur- -- subsurface
safety valves deep-set at other wells other
than the one at Goleta?

MR. GRAVELLE: Calls for speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Q And I -- I appreciate
counsel's -- counsel's objection.

A Well, it doesn't seem like a very

clear question. I mean --
Q Okay.
A -- is it --
Q Did -- did you think it was

effective to install subsurface safety valves
at other wells other than the one at Goleta?

MR. GRAVELLE: The same objection.

THE WITNESS: I thought it -- well, I
thought it effective to install subsurface
safety valves only when there was a reason to
do it, if they were required by the state or,

in the case of Aliso, where there was the

threat of the fault. Other than the -- the
fault, the belief was -- and then I shared
it -- we didn't really need subsurface safety
valves.
MR. GRUEN: Q Okay. That's -- that's
helpful. I think that -- that's helpful.
Why don't -- Mr. Holter, do you want
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to ask a couple of gquestions in follow-up
before we break for lunch?

MR. HOLTER: Sure.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. Go ahead.

MR. HOLTER: They're pretty rapid
enough. Thank you, Mr. Gruen.

EXAMINATION
BY MR. HOLTER:

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, during your
tenure, and from my understanding your prior
testimony, as -- in the role of storage
engineering manager, am I understanding that
was from 1998, roughly, to 20137

A Yes.

0 Is that right?

When you took over that role in
1998, was it your understanding that your
role was to provide a program of safety for
the storage fields that you managed?

A With respect to the wells, yes.

Q Okay. So specifically, maybe you
can elaborate. What did that safety program
that you stated you understood to be the --
part of -- what is -- what did that cover in
the wells? I could clarify.

Was it from the wellhead down --

A Yes.

0 --— to the reservoir?

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00090



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

62

A Yes.

Q And that was your safety --

A Yes.

Q -- program?

A Yes.

Q So how was that -- how were you

informed of that role of safety by SoCalGas?
Your employer, SoCalGas. Excuse me.

A Well, I mean partially from
discussions with my boss. But, I think we
had annual performance plans where we wrote

out, you know, what our responsibilities and

goals were. But, there were -- you know, the
company -- and I'm sure you've seen them.
There were written -- they called them formal

communication documents that set out, you
know, the safety monitoring program for the
wells, you know, that required that --
temperature surveys and all the different
monitoring programs that were in place.

Q Was it your understanding -- thank
you.

Was it your understanding that
safety improvements was part of your role as
storage field manager?

A Improvements is implying that
things weren't safe, and I think we thought

that our programs were -- 1f we implemented
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them properly, provided the required safety.

0 Thank you for --

A I mean --

Q -- clarifying on that. This was
not meant to imply that it wasn't safe, just
that -- were you understanding that there
were technologies that came into being that
you may want to look at, and was there a
program of looking at technologies and to --
to -- as you've testified before, you saw
that there was a safety valve that -- at
Goleta that may have added a measure of
safety at that well; so in that vein of
safety improvements, not that there was a
deficit implied in the question.

A Well, I think the company always
encouraged -- I mean it's hard to define
what -- what you're saying, I think, of
you're required to make safety improvements
when you don't have anything definitive. I
mean I think the company did encourage
looking at new ways to improve safety.

Q Thank you. So, in light of your
response, we can be specific.

Was there a specific program during
your tenure regarding using subsurface safety
valves? You mentioned earlier there was a

study. Was that a formal study in your
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group, in the well storage group, that you
worked on over a number of years?

A Well, there was a -- there was a
team that was put together to look at well
integrity and, you know, what could we do to
improve, yeah. You guys surely heard that
from other people.

Q Well, regarding subsurface safety
valves, is there a report that you summarized

and delivered to --

A No --
Q —-— your management?
A -- not specifically on subsurface

safety valves.

Q Okay. So there's -- there was --
are you able to articulate if there was a
study name or -- or a program name or a
string of meetings that you put together and
had a conclusion at the end that you
presented to your company supervisors?

A Oh, I don't know if there was a
name --

0 Regarding subsurface safety wvalves.
I'm sorry.

A No --

Q This 1s regarding subsurface safety
valves.

A -- not regarding subsurface
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safety valves. No.

Q Thank you. I appreciate that.

And referring to your prior
testimony, was the use and your -- your input
for sub-safety surface valve -- subsurface
safety valves broader than the concern for
the fault, or did it also cover the use of
the annulus for product -- production and
injection and the use of the annulus concerns
maybe regarding corrosion risks? So did the
subsurface safety valve come into play for
those two elements, using the annulus to --
for production, and then the aging of wells
for corrosion, and -- and the ability for
sub-safe -- surface safety valves to address
that, 1f there was ever a incident?

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. It's vague.
When you say, "come into play," do you mean
it was the genesis or the cause of the --

MR. HOLTER: Yeah. I'll re-simplify it
again.

Q Were subsurface safety valves
considered for a broader concern other than
seismic activity?

A They probably were. It was
discussed, I'm sure of it. But, I don't -- 1
mean it's so long ago, I can't remember --

you know, refer to anything specifically.
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Q So the risk of corrosion and being

a —-- a risk concern, and then a mitigation
measure of surface -- subsurface safety
valves -- to your recollection, was that ever

a concern?

A Well, it was discussed. I think
the thought was the better solution to
concerns about corrosion is to do casing
integ- -- you know, a casing integrity
program, where you run surveys to measure
wall thickness and do pressure tests, Jjust
like you do on a pipeline, you know.

Q Uh-huh. Okay. Thank you for that.

That's it for this subject.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. If we could go off

the record.
(Off the record.)
(Whereupon, at the hour of 12:12

p.-m. a recess was taken until 2:09
p.m.) ]
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AFTERNOON SESSION - 2:09 P.M.
* * * * *

MR. GRUEN: Back on the record.

While we were off the record, we had
discussed the -- with -- had some off-line
conversations between SoCalGas -- Gas'
attorney, Ms. Sabina Clorfeine, and
Mr. Gravelle and myself regarding the nature
of whether SoCalGas would release
Mr. Gravelle from the -- Mr. -- excuse me,
Mr. Mansdorfer from the confidentiality
agreement that Mr. Mansdorfer and SoCalGas
had during his time on the technical advisory
group 1in December of 2015 for SoCalGas.

And Mr. Gravelle, I believe you
wanted to -- to -- you maybe had some words
regarding your understanding of how that --
how that -- whether that issue's resolved,
and how so, if so.

MR. GRAVELLE: Right. Thank you. And
so, Jjust so the record's clear, I have
received, this afternoon, several e-mails
from Sabina Clorfeine of SoCalGas confirming,
in writing, that Mr. Mansdorfer is released
from the confidentiality obligations in the
two-page confidentiality agreement as it
pertains to his testimony today in this --

MR. GRUEN: Examination Under Oath.
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MR. GRAVELLE: Yeah. Yeah, this EUO.
And hence, based upon those e-mails, he will
be responding to gquestions regarding his work
as a technical advisor and information he
learned while serving as such, pursuant to
those -- to that written authorization from
SoCalGas.

MR. GRUEN: Very good. Thank you,

Mr. Gravelle.

MR. GRAVELLE: Sure.

MR. GRUEN: And with that, 1f we could
turn to the documents Bates stamped -- the
documents Bates stamped JM0033, JMO0034 and
JM0035, and have -- identify that as marked
as Exhibit 5.

(Exhibit No. SED-05 was marked for
identification.)
EXAMINATION (Resumed)
BY MR. GRUEN:

Q And Mr. Mansdorfer, if you could
confirm with me, do you see those -- those
markings, the JM --

A Yes.

Q Okay. And that appears to be an
e-mail from yourself to -- to a number of
other people on December 3rd, 2015, at
12:29 p.m. That is the e-mail I see on the

first page, JMO033. Do you see that?
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A Yes.
0 And continuing on to JM0034, this
appears to be a dia- -- diagram, as does

JM0035, that you drew.

So, I will ask you: Are these --
is this -- does JM0033 contain your writing,
and -- first of all, is that accurate?

A I'd forgotten all about writing
this; but, yes, it was -- it was by me.

Q Okay. And is the diagram -- are
the diagrams on JM0034 and JMOO035 your
diagrams, as well?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Regarding this, you said you
had forgotten about this. Do you need a
moment to review 1it?

A No, I just read through it.

Q Okay. I want to ask you,
generally, some questions re- -- pertaining
to your communications with Southern
California Gas Company on the mud and weight
for a well kill attempt pertaining to the --
let me back up; your discussions related to a
well kill attempt, flow rate, the weight of
the mud, pump rate, things of that nature.

So these —-- this next set of questions is
related to that. Do you understand?

A Yes.
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Q Okay. So let's go through, if --
if we can, the -- turning to the diagrams on
JM0034 and JM0O035.

So could you describe, at -- at a
somewhat high level, what it is that these
diagrams are showing?

A Well, this -- oh, the 0034 is a
schematic of the well showing the casing and
the tubing as it existed at the time the --
this gas release started. There were ports
near the bottom of the well just above the
packer where the gas flowed out of the
reservoir, up through the packer, and out
those ports, and up the casing.

Q And when you talk about the ports,

you're referring to the holes in the diagram

that -- it looks like it says -- next to the
8415 --

A Correct.

Q -- feet ports?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. I see. Okay. And then I

see, also, there's discussion about --
there's -- it says -- on -- on the other side
of the -- the well schematic, it talks about
kill fluid, and it looks like it says

18 pounds per gallon?

A Yes.
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At three barrels per minute?
Right.

Equals 2268 pounds per minute?

= OR  ©)

Yes.

0 Okay. And so, what do those
numbers represent?

A Well, that's the mass momentum of
the -- if -- if you were able to pump kill
fluid of that weight at that rate, that's the
mass mo- -- downward momentum.

0 So would that be, in -- in short --
in shorthand, would that be the flow rate?

A Well, the flow rate's the three
barrels per minute.

Q Okay. Okay. And so, the downward
momentum is the -- the 2268 pounds per
minute?

A Correct.

Q And so, the 2268 pounds per minute,
there's an arrow drawing between that and
8300 -- I'm sorry, 1,837 pounds per minute.
Do you see that?

A Yeah.

Q And what does the 1,837 pounds per
minute represent?

A Well, that's the mass flow rate of
natural gas flowing at the rate of 65 million

cubic feet per day.
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Q Okay. And the -- again, you're
looking at the 65 MMCFD right above 1it?

A Right.

Q And that's where you're getting the
65 million cubic feet per day?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. Understood. So is it

important for the 2,268 pounds per minute to

exceed the 1,300 -- excuse me --
A Right.
Q -- 1,837 pounds per minute?
A Yeah.
Q Why?
A Well, if you got higher mass

momentum down than you do up, the downward
momentum is going to overcome the upward
momentum, and the kill fluid will go past the
ports, and the well will be killed.

Q So essentially, vyour
recommendation, then -- part of your
recommendation, in order to successfully kill
the well, was to have a flow rate of
18 pounds per gallon at three barrels per
minute?

A Right.

Q And you discussed that with the
technical advisory group?

A Well --
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0 Do you recall?

A -—- first of all, this was written
before I was part of the technical advisory
group.

0 That's a fair qualification. Yes,
I see that. So it's -- it 1is, indeed,
December 3rd, 2015. Understood.

So this was your discussion
about -- outside of the technical advisory
group about what would be necessary to
successfully kill SS-25. Is that right?

A Right.

Q And I Jjumped ahead. Thank you for

the clarification.

The -- in terms of, then,
speaking -- once you were asked to join the
technical advisory group, then did -- did you

discuss this diagram and the proposal you had

shown here with the technical advisory group?

A Well, the problem is -- is, I
think, I described in -- on the first page --
Yes.
A -- 1s they already precluded that

option, because they set a plug in the tubing
above the ports.

Q And -- and just to clarify --

A That's where the -- what's shown on

the third page.
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0 Yes. Thank you.
A At the time I became part of the
technical advisory group, we were already in

the situation shown on the third page.

Q Okay. So if -- and the third
page -- JMO0035. Right?
A Yes.

Q And that shows a plug inserted
at -- toward the bottom of the tubing just
above -- above the ports that you referenced.

Is that right?

A Yes.
Q So -- so, if I'm understanding you
correctly, then, the proposal -- the

recommendation or idea that you had to

kill -- successfully kill the well on JM0034,
the first diagram, would have worked without
a plug?

A Well, I mean there's a fair amount
of speculation in saying that it would work.
I mean I -- based on the momentum
calculations, it would have worked; but, you
know, there's some uncertainty on whether you
could have actually pumped that heavy a mud

at that flow rate. So --

Q Okay.
A So I can't say for absolutely sure
it would have worked. But --
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Q Okay. But, as you said, it
wouldn't work without the plug -- I'm sorry.

It wouldn't work with the plug --

A Correct.

Q -- in place?

A Correct.

Q Because the plug is blocking the
flow?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. And do you know -- based on

conversations with the technical group, did
you discuss with them the -- the proposal in
the first diagram on JM0034°?

A Well, that was already precluded
from happening by the time I became part of
the group. So --

Q Fair point. Let me ask it
differently.

Do you know if they attempted to do
something like what is on JM0034, based on
your conversations with them?

A Well, I don't have complete
information on what they did before I became
involved. I don't -- my understanding is
they'd never -- before they set the plug,
they never pumped heavy kill mud like that.

Q Okay. They pumped water?

A Yeah.
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0 And would water work, in your
assessment?

A Well, it wouldn't have been my
choice.

Q Why is that?

A Well -- and I think they did use
some salt water that had some weight above
just straight water. But, one of the
problems is, if you kill the well with water,
the -- there's nothing to prevent the water
from just going -- going away, 1is what we
would say in the oil field. It would go into
the reservoir, and disappear.

Q Uh-huh.

A And so, then you lose your -- your
kill; but, also, without the weight, it would
take much higher pump rate to kill the well.

Q Okay. And so, you note in the
second diagram on -- on -- I'm just going to
call it the second diagram --

A Okay.

) -— under JMO0OO035, and I'll call the
JM0034 the first diagram. You understand
what I mean there. Right?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. So what the second diagram
has that the first one doesn't, it appears --

well, no. They both have the ports.
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But, it looks as if the second
diagram has a second set of ports. Is that
right?

A Yeah. After they set the plug,

they perforated the holes in the tubing above

the plug.
And why did they do that?
A Well, to be able to circulate.
Q Okay.
A You have to circulate to kill the
well.

So, by circulating, you mean --

A Well, pumping down the tubing and
up the casing.

Q Pumping fluid down the tube --
pumping something down the tubing and up the
casing?

A Right.

Q Okay. And how did they get to the
point where there was a -- where they -- let
me back up.

There was -- they pumped water
without a plug beforehand. Right?

A I believe they did. Again, I
wasn't there, and so I was hearing bits and
pieces. But, I -- I'm almost sure they did
pump water before they set the plug.

Q And they didn't -- do you know,
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from your conversations, if they pumped mud
before they set the plug?

A I don't believe they did; but,
again, I'm not absolutely sure.

Q Okay. And based on your
conversations, how did the plug get there?

At what point did the plug get there, let me

say?

A Well, you should be able to get
those records. I don't know.

Q We can. We can. Okay. Did you
talk -- okay. Did you get an insight -- 1let

me back up.

Did you learn from the technical
advisory group why they had put a plug in the
tubing?

A What I heard was it was Boots &
Coots' choice, and they didn't -- this --
what I describe as a port, it was an old
subsurface safety valve mandrel. And they
didn't have a picture of it. They didn't
know what it was. They just thought it would
be better not to have to deal with it, since
they didn't understand what it looked like.

Q Just a couple of clarifications of
that.

They thought it would be better not

to have to deal with what, since they didn't
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know what it looked 1like?

A The old subsurface safety valve
mandrel, which is what I labeled as -- it had
the ports built into it.

Q Okay. So, to your knowledge, Boots
& Coots had not looked at the -- the -- the
ports, and had just gone forth with the plug?

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, calls for
speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

Q Why don't you characterize it for

me so that -- because I think I didn't qgquite
capture the facts right. If -- I think I got
the part -- correct me.

I think I got the part that Boots &
Coots put the plug in. That was their call.
Am I getting that right?

A Well, I'm sure SoCalGas agreed to
it. I -- from my experience, everything was
agreed mutually.

Q Okay.

A But --

0 But, it was Boots & Coots'
proposal?

A I believe.

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm going to object.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: I think my --
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THE WITNESS: Yeah.

MR. GRAVELLE: Just so you know, my
concern here is he said he -- he wasn't
there, he doesn't know, he's just sort of
hearing --

THE WITNESS: I'm going --

MR. GRAVELLE: -—- secondhand.

THE WITNESS: -- on what I heard
secondhand, yes, that's correct.

MR. GRUEN: I follow, and we don't want
to go there.

MR. GRAVELLE: Yeah.

MR. GRUEN: Point -- point taken.
Yeah.

Q What -- in terms of the -- the --
the flow rate, did you learn what the -- what
the -- not the flow rate. 1

In terms of the rate that was
pumped down in the well, the materials that
were pumped down in the well, did you learn
what those were prior to arriving for the
prior well kill attempts prior to your
arriving?

A Prior to my arriving, if -- I might
have heard some numbers from someone that I
talked to, but I don't remember what they
were at this point.

Q Okay.
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A And I don't know if they would have
been accurate anyway.

Q Let's go to Diagram 2 and look at
the plug. So you learn, when you get to the
technical advisers group, that what's shown
here is what you're now facing; is that
right?

A Right.

0 And so what did you think should be
done at that point?

A Well, I thought we should still try
pumping the heavy mud and kill the well that
way, which is what we did.

Q And you told the group that?

A Yeah. Yeah. We had -- there was
quite a bit of debate on what to do next.

MR. GRUEN: Off the record for just a
second.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q Back on the record.

Just in terms of -- I want to ask a couple
questions about Diagram 1, JM0034, Jjust in
terms of the number. So you mentioned, and I
appreciate you correcting me, that this --
the numbers that you had put on this diagram
were before you joined the technical advisory
group for SoCalGas.

A Correct.
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Q Okay. So how did you come up with
the numbers on Diagram 17?

A Well, based on my experience, you
could mix and pump mud as heavy as 18 pounds
per gallon and pump it at three barrels per
minute. I don't remember whether I made any
efforts to do a calculation on if that was
possible within the pressure limits.

I think, based on our knowledge, I
thought it was possible. Mass momentum
calculation is just a calculation of
18 pounds per gallon at three barrels per
minute, that's what that calculates to, and
the same with the gas mass flow rate.

Q So is that to say based on your
experience, this was a general calculation of
what you thought would work for any well at
Aliso?

A Well, it depends on the
configuration of each well, tubing and casing
size and depth.

Q So you used your knowledge of the
specifications of Access 25 in order to
inform these numbers in the calculations
shown here?

A Well, the casing size and tubing
and all that came from DOGGR's. The records

were all on DOGGR's website. That's where
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those came from. I didn't have any records
in my possession of it.

0 And based on the numbers on DOGGR's
website that showed the specifications of the
well such as tubing size, casing size, what
have you, you then were able to come up with
the numbers that are shown in the
calculations on the first diagram?

A Right.

0 I follow. And of course that would
have also used your extensive background and
experience that you had working for SoCalGas
and working on the Aliso field as well;
right?

A Yeah.

Q I follow. I'm struggling with, you
know, whether this -- the rate here, the 2268
pounds per minute would fit within -- was
that -- was it possible to pump at that rate?

A Well, again, I don't remember
whether I did some -- I mean it's a matter of
the combination of hydrostatic pressure of
18 pounds per gallon mud, you know, 8,400
feet tall with the frictional loss of pumping
at that rate.

And I can't remember now whether I
did some calculations to determine that that

was possible or whether I just based it on my
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previous experience that you could pump at
that rate, pump that heavy mud at that rate.
I can't -- I don't remember.

0 Just in terms -- we've kind of been
switching into accuracy of data a little bit,
but I want to maybe just flag this set of
gquestions in terms of data accuracy with
regards to well kill attempts. So that's
really a high level flagging of where I'm
going next.

So when you joined the technical
advisory group, what pump rates were you
observing discussed by the technical group at
that time?

A Well, are you talking about what
pump rates had been -- when I was working on
that technical advisory group, we only
actually made one kill attempt and it failed.
And, you know, every time they had attempted
to kill the well when it wasn't successful,
by then there was a big crater and the well
would just go all over the place.

They were concerned the well was
going to come apart. So after that kill

attempt I was involved with, they decided not

to do anymore. I was only there for one.
Q Okay.
A So there were I mean discussions of
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different rates and different weights of
fluid. I mean I can't tell you at this
point.

0 From your conversations with the
technical advisory group, what was the source
of their data in order to run the
calculations for pump rate?

A Their source of data?

Q Yes. In other words, how did they
come up with the numbers underlying the
calcs?

A What numbers are you talking about?

Q I'm assuming that when you were
there, they had a pump rate that they were
using in order to try the well kill attempt.
Is that a fair assumption?

A That's fair.

Q Okay. And I'm similarly assuming
that they would have had -- they would have
used mud and had a mud density. Is that
fair, too?

A Yes. I believe that was the first
attempt they actually used mud.

Q Similarly they would have had a
flow rate?

A They -- yeah.

Q Okay. So those are the numbers I

mean.
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A Okay.

Q So in coming up with the various
calculations to figure out all those things,
I'm asking about sources of data underlying
the calculations.

In your conversations with the
technical advisory group, did you learn the
sources of data that were used in order to
come up with the numbers that were plugged
into the calculations?

A You're still confusing me when you

say "sources of data." I mean you're talking
about -- you can do a calculation for any
weight or pump rate. So I mean I'm sure

there were different numbers that were --

Q Yes. It's based largely upon the
understanding of the flow rate; right? And
you're trying to overcome the flow rate?

A The flow rate of the gas?

Q Correct. Am I following? Am I
understanding that correctly?

Go ahead, Mr. Holter. Why don't we
switch gears and have Mr. Holter ask a few
questions specifically regarding the
underlying data.

MR. HOLTER: Fair enough. Thank you,

Mr. Gruen.
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EXAMINATION (RESUMED)
BY MR. HOLTER:

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, when you came to
the site, were you given a set of assumptions
on reservoir pressures, flow rates, well
isolations to start up your assessment of
where they were roughly and what was the date
specifically you began doing that?

There's two questions there. What
was the date you did it and then were you
given a set of data, well data and reservoir
data, on that date?

A Well, I don't remember the exact
date. Somewhere that should be available, I
mean SoCalGas has 1it. I mean it was sometime
after the 7th. I don't think it was too long
after that.

Q Within a week would you say?

A Yeah, yeah.

Q All right. So within a week of
December 7th, were you given a set of
assumptions data and in that data set were
you given reservoir pressures, flow rates of
wells, including SS-25 to assess the
situation?

A Well, I was given pressure on the
nearby wells. You know, I think the actual

flow rate on SS-25, there was obviously no
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way to actually measure it so there had to be
some assumptions on that but --

Q And what are those assumptions
based on? Prior flow rates when the well is

in control?

A Right.

Q Is that what I'm understanding?
A Yeah.

Q Were you given a set of data to

review of when that --
A I believe I was, yeah.
(Crosstalk.)

THE REPORTER: I need that guestion
again, please.

MR. HOLTER: Q Were you given a set of
data to review of when that well was in a
controlled state?

A I believe I was, I think.

Q And as an additional guestion
parallel to that, is that a standard set of
data that you had experienced reading when
you were storage field manager, data you were
familiar with?

A Yes.

Q So that was easily accessible data?

A Yes.

Q What is the name of that group of

data that you manage when you were storage
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field manager? Like a monthly storage filled
flow rate from wells? What would be the
name? I'm giving you a suggestion.

A The name of it. I don't == I don't
know what you're getting at.

0 Flow rates on each well, production

well?

A Right.

0 FEach well has --

A It's just -- it's flow rate on a
well.

Q Okay. So is there -- when did you
gather that in the field during your tenure
as storage field manager?

A Well, that data was collected at
different times for different purposes. We
did periodic tests on each well and that was
generally put in a permanent record as the
field engineer -- when I was the field
engineer there almost daily I had the field
operators when they turn the well on or off,
they checked the change in rate at the main
flow meter and they would, you know, they
kept a record of when they turned the wells
on or off, what the pressure at the well was,
and the change in flow rate at the main flow
meter.

So by the rate of difference, you
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could get a rough -- I mean pretty close flow
rate on the well.

0 Okay. Now, 1is that flow rate
you're speaking of right now, is that the
rate that you were given when December 7,
2015, you showed up? Was that data you were
given in the data set?

A Well, I'm sure one of the pieces of
data I was given was the test records from
the well.

Q When you were given that data, was

that familiar to you from your experience

and --
A Yes.
Q -- standard information?
A Yes.
Q Okay. Were there any exceptions or

missing parts to that data that you noticed
when you showed up?

A Not that I can recall at this time.

Q So you had all the data you
needed --

A Yes.

Q -- for your professional
understanding?

A Yes.

Q Is that my understanding?

A Yes.
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0 A week after December 7, 20157?

A Yes.

Q Thank you.

Go ahead, Mr. Gruen.

MR. GRUEN: Thank you, Mr. Holter.

EXAMINATION (RESUMED)
BY MR. GRUEN:

Q So you talked about getting a data
set gathered on a regular basis in order to
determine the flow rate. Did I capture that
right?

A Right.

Q Was there other data that was
necessary to gather in order to calculate the
flow rate of the wells at Aliso other than
what you just told us?

A No.

Q I think you talked about you could
get a rough understanding of the flow rate by
the data gathering points, and forgive me
because of my limited technical
understanding. I didn't track exactly what
you had said to gather the data.

What was the term you used in order
to get a rough understanding of the flow
rate?

A Rate by difference.

Q Rate by difference, okay. So rate
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by difference and that's gathered at each
wellhead?

A No, it's at the main meter.

0 Main meter.

A You have 10 wells flowing and the
flow rate is 200 million cubic feet a day.
You take one well off and the new flow rate
is 180 million cubic feet a day.

Q Okay.

A Common sense tells you that well
was making 20 million cubic feet a day.

Q Okay. And the main meter, 1is there
one main meter for each well then?

A No. The main meter for the field.

Q For the field. And so the main
meter of the field is -- by getting a reading
of the main meter for the field, you're able
to tell the flow rate into each well; is that
right?

A When you turn the well on or off,
the rate by difference.

0 And the main meter -- so I think
maybe a factor I'm missing. Is the main
meter gauging reservoir pressure?

A No, flow rate.

0 Flow rate. And flow rate is not a
function of reservoir pressure then?

A Well, flow rates, it's a
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matter of -- I mean it does change as
reservoir pressure changes, but it's how many
wells are on and what's the tote size in each
well.

Q Okay. Do you need anything more
than you're reading from the main meter in
order to tell the flow rate at a given well?

A Well, you need to rate by
difference. You need to turn that well on or
off.

Q If you turn -- got it. The rate by
difference is measuring the pressure of
adding or subtracting one more well?

A It's not the pressure, the flow
rate.

Q The flow rate by adding or
subtracting one more well?

A Right.

Q Thank you. So you're able to tell
the flow rate of any given well by looking at
the main meter and turning that particular
well on or off?

A Right.

Q I follow. Would you turn given
wells on or off in order to check rate by
difference and the accuracy of it at given
points in time then?

A Well, the most common data, which
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was not necessarily kept as a permanent
record was when, you know, there's a gas
control for SoCalGas and they would call each
storage field and say increase your
withdrawal rate by 200 million cubic feet or
decrease 1it.

And so when they go turn wells on
or off to meet that increase or decrease,
that's when you would just have them get the
rate by difference and they'd, you know, at
8:01 they'd turn off well X and the rate
drops by 20 million so you know that well is
doing approximately 20 million.

0 Yes, I --

A But there were some -- we did do
periodic tests and we called them sand tests
where we were checking to make sure each well
wasn't producing too much sand, which would
be erosive. And during that, those were kept
as more formal records. I mean the flow rate
was determined the same way, by difference,
but it was kept as more of a permanent
record.

Q So you had periodic data points of
rate by difference based on different times
when you turned a well on or off?

A Yeah.

Q Was your basis of turning the wells
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on and off responding to demand?

A Yes.

0 Did you ever do it for other
reasons?

A Well, only those sand tests I
described, you -- we put a probe in a well,
flow it for a certain number of hours, and it
was turned on or off, you know, at the start
and beginning of the six-hour period.

And so they would have to put on a
separate well to make up -- because they had
to keep the rate more or less what they were
being called for. So that was the only time
you would turn a well on or off only to get
the rate, which is part of a test.

Q And how did you decide which wells
to turn on or off in order to test rate by
difference?

A Well, for the sand tests I was just
describing?

Q Yes, for the sand tests.

A Well, I mean you try to get a
periodic test on every well but there were
some wells that were known to be more of a
sand producer and so those got more frequent
tests.

Q I think where I'm trying to go with

this is was there a methodology in order to
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calculate the rate by difference of given
wells at Aliso?

A Yeah. I mean I think the data that
we had on the rates of the wells was pretty
accurate. That wasn't an issue with not
killing the well.

Q Okay. And you had records of the
rate by difference in terms so that you could
tell essentially the flow rate of given
wells?

A Yeah.

MR. GRUEN: Mr. Holter, anything you
want to ask on that line, anything else?

MR. HOLTER: Yeah, just a follow-up.

EXAMINATION (RESUMED)
BY MR. HOLTER:

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, when it comes to
55-25 and the flow rate on that, are you able
to remember if it was online and flowing when
it produced the incident?

A You know, I wasn't involved with
that. My -- this is just an impression. It
was not flowing at the time it happened, but
I don't know that for a fact. I mean, again,
that's something you should be able to get a
record from SoCalGas.

Q Yeah, thank you for that.

A They know.
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Q No, you're right. And it's not to
compare your testimony with the record. It's
more just what you knew coming into it. And
you have experience to understand what data
you have.

So I would like to ask this: Do
you have -- 1is 1t important or was it a
concern of yours how long it had been
off-line or online or not been producing?
Was that something you factored into your
consideration?

A No.

Q And when a well is off-line and not
able to come online and join in with the mass
meter down a hill, is there a method at Aliso
Canyon to measure the flow rate of a well or
what it potentially would be other than the
historical flow rates? Is there a
methodology to isolate a well and do a flow
rate test on it when it's not online?

A Well, the only way to flow test a
well is through the gas gathering system
that's there. It's not online. I don't
understand.

Q Well, it's not a trick guestion.

A I mean bullet to the atmosphere?

Is that what you're talking about?

Q Did they do --
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A No.

Q -- a quick blowoff --

A No.

Q -- or did they blow into a
mechanical -- okay.

A No.

Q So it's all through the gathering
system?

A Yeah.

Q There was no underlying intent
there other than just is there a mechanism
there to it, isolate it.

A No.

Q Okay. That's it, thank you.

EXAMINATION (RESUMED)
BY MR. GRUEN:

0 Switching topics if we can, I want
to ask -- do you want to go off the record
for a moment?

MR. GRAVELLE: Yes.

MR. GRUEN: Off the record.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q Thank you,

Mr. Mansdorfer. I want to ask you some
guestions about cathodic protection of the
wells at Aliso. So with that understanding,
just that's where this next set of questions

is headed.
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Are you familiar with Frank Selga?

A Yes.

0 How do you know him?

A I worked with him.

0 When?

A Oh, I --

Q Approximately.

A Well, it was -- I don't know. I

mean it was toward the end of my career with
SoCalGas.

Q So prior to the incident?

A Yes.

Q And what does the term "cathodic
protection" mean to you?

A Well, it means draining current
from a metal structure to make it a cathode
rather than an anode so that it doesn't
corrode. ]

Q Thank you. We understand, from
Mr. Selga, that there were two wells at Aliso
that had been cathodically protected. Is
that accurate? Can you confirm that?

A Well, I think there were at least
two, yeah.

Q Okay. Do you recall there being
others?

A I don't -- I mean it was a limited

number, but I don't know exactly how many.
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Q And who decided to cathodically
protect the -- the wells at Aliso?

A Those two wells, you're referring

to?

0 The two wells that I'm referring
to, yes.

A Well, I think it was a group
decision, but I -- I think I was involved in
it.

Q Okay. Do you recall approximately
when the decision was made to cathodically

protect the two wells?

A I don't know. You ask me these
timeframes, and I -- you know --

Q Long --

A -- it's a long time ago --

0 A long time.
A -- and a lot of things have
happened, I --

0 That's --

A -- mean, and you should be able to
find those dates. I don't know why you ask
me.

Q It's -- it's a reasonable response
to -- to say it was a long time ago. I get
it. We're not trying to test your memory

from years back.

A That's what it feels like.
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0 I can't remember what I ate
yesterday.

What we're trying to get at,
really, is the -- the basis of the decision
to cathodically protect certain wells, but
not others.

A Right. Well, they were in a -- the

very eastern part of the field where there
was an apparent corrosion problem that didn't
apply to the rest of the field, which we had
theories about why that was. But, yeah.
And, you know, I assume Frank or whoever else
you've talked to has told you the reasons why
cathodic protection wasn't applied to all the
wells in the field.

Q Can you give us your understanding?

A Well --

Q You talked about the theory, and
that's helpful. If you could explain it at a
high level to us, the basis for cathodically
protecting certain of the wells, but not
others.

A Well, I mean the original decision
not to apply cathodic protection at Aliso
Canyon was because SoCalGas only owned some
of the wells, and there were other owners of
other wells, and if you apply cathodic

protection to some wells, and not all of
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them, you can actively cause corrosion on the
ones that aren't protected.

Q Okay.

A So they were trying to avoid doing
harm to property they didn't own, was -- is
my understanding. I mean, you know, that was
a decision that was made early in the
conversion of the field to gas storage.

Q So -- so it wouldn't have been
possible to cathodically protect all of the
wells, because -- at least, not from a
SoCalGas decision-making standpoint?

A Right.

0 Okay. And had SoCalGas done so,

I -- I think what I'm hearing is that there
would have been corrosion on -- or the -- the
threat of corrosion, at least, on
non-SoCalGas --

A Right.

Q -- wells? Okay.

Was there a concern about a threat
of corrosion on non-SoCalGas wells based on
the cathodic protection of the -- the two
wells that were --

A Well, the two wells were on the
very eastern part of the field. They were
pretty much by themselves.

Q Uh-huh. Okay. Did SoCalGas ever
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communicate with the other owners at the
field at Aliso about cathodically protecting
all of the wells?

A Well, I don't know. That was a
issue that was decided early in the 1life of
the field, before I was there.

Q Would it have been an option? Did
you consider anything like that while you
were there?

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. When you

say, "like that,"™ what are you referring to?

MR. GRUEN: Yeah. Anything -- let me
restate the whole question. Fair point.
Q The -- did you -- during your

tenure, your 1l5-year tenure as manager, I
think storage field manager, i1f I understood
correctly, did you consider having SoCalGas
communicate with the other owners at Aliso
about cathodically protecting all of the
Aliso wells?

A No, I don't think that was
considered.

0 Okay. We understood generally from
Mr. Selga that there was communication about
a lack of 02 in the field, which would be a
source of a threat of corrosion; and I hope
I'm not misstating this, but that is our

understanding of -- of part of the reasoning
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that went into not doing cathodic protection.

A Well, yeah, that's right. I mean
if you don't have oxygen in the water, in the
subsurface water, you're not going to have
corrosion. And that's -- I didn't get into
the details, but on the very eastern part of
the field, the formation dip is different
than the rest of the field, and there's -- it
dips to the surface, so rainwater, that
carries oxygen, can get down to the wells.
The rest of the field, that's not the case.
And, in fact, there's -- there is no history
of external corrosion on the rest of the
field. So that was one of the reasons why we
didn't see any driver to -- and besides that,
cathodic -- cathodically protecting wells
is -- it's not like a pipeline where you can
go take pipe-to-soil readings and know you're
protecting it. You can't go a thousand feet
in the well, take the pipe-to-soil reading.
So it's very questionable how much -- how
deep 1s the current going, are you really
protecting the well. So --

0 Okay. And -- and with regards to
the history of corrosion in the field --

A Uh-huh.

Q -- if I understood you right, you

mentioned that there's no history of
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corrosion in -- in --

A Well, when I say, "no," in general,
there's not a -- there's not a history of
significant external corrosion, other than on
the very east side, where I described it.

0 And in order to know that there's
not a history of -- did you say significant

metal corrosion?

A Yeah.
Q I want to be sure I'm getting your
words right. Not a history of significant

metal corrosion.
Were there tests done?

A Oh, absolutely. I mean we had a
policy, whenever we had to pull a well -- you
can't -- you know, you can't run a casing
inspection log when it's got tubing in the
well, like, you know, because you have to
have access to the whole cross section of the
casing. So, unless you have a rig on the
well and pull the tubing, you can't run a
casing inspection log. But, our policy was,
when we had to pull the tubing for some other
reason, we ran a casing inspection log, which
gave you the wall thickness of the casing.

0 Uh-huh. And -- and so, that is to
say that you didn't find metal loss on the

wall thickness of the casing when you
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pulled --

A That's right, yeah.

0 -- for those --

A Yeah.

Q -—- pieces that you pulled?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. I follow.

A In general. I mean sometimes you'd
see a little -- you know, you can have wall

thickness for various reasons; most one --
common one is drill pipe wear. You know, if
you're drilling -- like on this well, they
set casing here, and then they drilled
through it. So that drill pipe's turning
inside the casing, and you can have drill
pipe wear. But, cathodic protection wouldn't
do you any good with that.

Q Because you're talking about --

A That happened when it was
originally drilled.

0 Originally drilled, and, to boot,
it's internal, and not external?

A Right. Yeah.

Q Okay. So -- so you didn't see --
I -- I just want to get my head around this,
because I think I've got the picture.

But, you didn't see, when you --

for any of the casing that was pulled,
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there's no documentation showing any -- any
corrosion on -- on the -- on the casing?

A Well, I mean the casing is almost
never pulled. What I was referring to was
the casing inspection logs, where you can run
a tool on wireline down the well, and it
measures the thickness of the casing.

Q Okay.

A And I'm just saying, in general,
no, we didn't see a corrosion problem on the
wells there.

Q Okay. Did you see any exceptions
to —-- where there were examples of corrosion?

A Well, on the east side, we saw it
there; other than that, I don't recall.

Q Okay. Okay. Thank you.

Mr. -- yeah.

MR. HOLTER: I can go ahead, if you
want me to.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah. Yeah. Go ahead,

Mr. Holter.
MR. HOLTER: Thank you, Mr. Gruen.
EXAMINATION (Resumed)
BY MR. HOLTER:

Q So Mr. Mansdorfer, regarding the
logging that you -- you spoke of on the
casing, what -- which casing are we referring

to, when you say, "casing"?
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A Well, the casing that can find well
pressure.

0 So would this be like a standard
annulus casing, where production gas was
being used for it?

A Right.

0 Are those generally a size of like
five inches to, say, eight or nine inches?

Is that what they are?

A Well, most at Aliso were seven-inch
or eight and five-eighths or nine and
five-eighths.

Q And do -- and do they travel -- or
are they installed in a borehole from surface
to the reservoir?

A Yes.

0 And the tubes are encased within
that casing, the annulus casing?

A The tubing, yes --

Q Tubing.

A -- 1inside there.
Q And then -- so all the logs you're
talking about are run in that casing. Is

that right?

A Right.

0 And that checks for both interior
metal loss and exterior metal loss, which

would include possible corrosion, exterior
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corrosion. Is that right?
A Right.
0 Did you also -- moving to the outer

casing, the surface casing, which the purpose
of the surface casing is, in your words, to
what?

A Well, it's really -- well, it's
mainly for the drilling of the well. It
doesn't serve a whole lot of purpose after
the well is drilled and cased.

0 It's -- it's --

A Well, it's the anchor for the
blowout prevention equipment. It -- you

know, in some locations, it serves to protect

fresh water. But, it -- and it, you know,
provides return of drill mud to the -- to the
tanks. But, it's mainly an anchor for the

blowout prevention equipment.

0 And in our review of the records,
it looks like those surface casings are
either -- are run from about 500 to

1200 feet, roughly --

A Right.

Q -- in that range.
A Yeah.

0 Is that correct?

At any time, did you log surface

casings to check for exterior threats in your
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time at -- as storage field manager?

A Well, there was -- there was no
way, that I know of, to log the surface
casing after the primary casing string has
been run inside of it.

Q No technologies or -- what about
when you abandon a well, do you ever remove
parts of the casing, of the seven-inch
casing, the six-inch casings, so that you now
have access to surface casing?

A That's one way of doing a well
abandonment, yeah.

Q Did you do some well abandonments
like that when you work -- worked there from
1998 to 20137

A You know, I -- offhand, I can't
remember abandoning any wells at Aliso Canyon
during that time. We did some at other
fields, but I don't remember doing one at
Aliso.

Q Uh-huh.

A I'm not saying we didn't, but I
just don't remember doing any.

0 So in the documents that we
subpoenaed, you mentioned your thoughts of
exterior corrosion being a cause or a
possible cause. What would lead you to that

statement, what makes you think of that?
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A Ah, well, just because I -- based
on what I knew at the time, I didn't know of
any other possible cause that could have
caused it.

Q Is that based on your experience
from working there, that corrosion is a
possible cause of a whale -- a well incident,
losing well control or integrity of the well
borehole?

A Yeah. There's a limited number of
ways you can lose subsurface control, and,
yeah, corrosion -- even though, like I said,
there wasn't really history of it; but,

that's not to say there couldn't be some

unique situation at a given well. And I mean
I am not privy, but there -- I know there's
been a root cause analysis. They recovered

casing. Somebody should know by now what the
real cause of the leak was here.

Q So I think that's -- you're right
on.

The questions here is -- is when --

when you were removing casings, was there a
data assessment of --

A Well, we didn't remove casings, at
Aliso, anyway.

Q Uh-huh.

A We did a few -- during my time, we
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did a few abandonments at Playa del Rey. And
there's a shallow gas zone there, which is
the reason why we would cut the casing off
just above the shoe of the surface casing,
and pull it out, so we could cement the
surface casing from the shoe up. But, I
don't recall ever doing that at Aliso Canyon.
Like I said, I don't even remember plugging
any wells at Aliso.

0 When you're running a log, does the
log also have the ability to do like a -- a
double penetration to the outer 11 and
three-quarter casing?

A No.

Q How would you assess a surface
casing's integrity, if it's put in in 1946,
and to see if it is, indeed, having any
exterior --

(Crosstalk.)

THE WITNESS: Well, in my judgment, the
surface casing, like I said earlier, serves
minimal function, once you've run and
cemented the primary casing. I mean it's set
too shallow to contain gas pressure. It just
doesn't really serve any real function. So
it was never something that -- of concern.

MR. HOLTER: Q So it doesn't serve a

purpose of like a environmental barrier, say,
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from exterior corrosive fluids or any type of
crystalline growth or anything from the
exterior borehole? It doesn't serve anything
from that?

A Well, I could -- it wasn't
something I'd given a lot of thought to, but
I mean it -- it -- I won't say it's not

possible that it does kind of protect the

primary casing string. It could.

Q Is -- this is going back to your
statement about -- is that what, indeed,
is -- the well's hung on, or is it -- 1is the
well hung on the -- the conductor casing?
I'm -—- I may have a misunderstanding about
the well --

A Well, the -- yeah, the --

Q -- engineering there.

A The primary casing is -- 1is

generally hung on the surface casing.

0 And then, what is the conductor
for?

A That's strictly for drilling.
That's just -- when you're drilling the
surface hole, that's to provide mud returns
to the tanks.

Q Uh-huh. So am I hearing you
correctly when you're saying that the surface

casing 1is primarily a foundation structural
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component, and not so much a protector

annulus --
A Right.
Q -- for the rest of it?
A  Right.

0 Okay. But, indeed, it's wvital for
the integrity of the well, because
everything's physically hung on 1it?

A Well, you could look at it that
way. I just -- I've never heard of a well
failing because the surface casing failed.
That's just not something I've ever heard of.
It was never something I'd heard anyone have
concern about.

0 Thank you for that.

So while -- my question is: Is
there any wells that are built with a
conductor, and no surface casing, because
there's no groundwater, and then it goes
straight to annulus?

A Well, I don't know about storage
wells, but I can tell you -- I mean some of
the 0il wells I operate right now were
drilled that way, yes.

Q Okay. So what's your thoughts on
why SoCalGas would spend good hard-earned
money to drill a surface casing, 1f they may

or not -- may not be vital?
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A Well, you have to have it to --
MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, calls for

speculation.

THE WITNESS: Oh, I think it's a pretty

straightforward answer.

You have to have surface casing,
like I said earlier, to put the blowout
prevention equipment on. I mean it's state
law you have to have blowout prevention
equipment, and DOGGR determines the depth of
the surface casing in each field.

MR. HOLTER: Q So —--

A But, it's primarily for drilling,
like I said.

Q I got you. So blowout prevention
is for drilling or production, blowout
prevention?

A For drilling.

Q Okay. So after the drilling's
done, 1ts use is pretty much intact, and not
necessarily a production necessity?

A Right.

Q Okay. I -- I appreciate you
clarifying that. So --

MR. GRUEN: Thank you. Let's switch
gear --

MR. GRAVELLE: Do you want to take a

break? Five-minute break?

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00144



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

116

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record
five minutes.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Let's go back on the
record.

EXAMINATION (Resumed)
BY MR. GRUEN:

0 Mr. Mansdorfer, on -- if you would
turn -- I think it's the e-mail in front of
you, JMO0033 to JMOO035. And if memory serves,
I think that is --

MR. GRAVELLE: Five.

MR. GRUEN: Exhibit 5. Thank you.

Q So if you would turn --

MR. HOLTER: That's five.

MR. GRUEN: Thank you.

MR. HOLTER: That's five.

MR. GRUEN: Q If you would turn --
actually, stay on JM0033, and it's the one,
two, three -- fourth paragraph down. And
I'll read it.

"As of now, their plan for the
relief well seems to be to try
to actually intercept and mill
into the blowout well casing -
that is why they are saying 3 to

4 months. I don't think that is
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necessary - 1if they can get within
20 feet in the right direction from
the well they should be able to kill
it, and this would take more like
3 - 4 weeks rather than 3 - 4
months."
Do you see that?

A Yes.

0 And -- and that's -- I think I

asked this before, but that's your writing.

Right?

A Yes.

Q So, as you might gather, but Jjust
for the record, this is -- these guestions

are about the timing of drilling the relief
well.

A Okay.

Q Did you talk to -- when you joined
the technical advisory group, did you talk to
SoCalGas about this approach?

A I was —-- it was made clear to me I
was not involved with the relief well. I was
there for the last kill attempt on S35-25, and
that was 1it.

Q And that was it. Okay. Did -- so
you weren't given an opportunity to talk to
them about a quicker way to do a relief well?

A No.
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Q Okay. Had you been allowed to talk
to them about a quicker way to drill a relief
well, do you think it could have been
expedited?

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, calls for
speculation.

THE WITNESS: Yeah, I don't -- I don't
know.

MR. GRUEN: Q Okay. Do you know 1if

SoCalGas -- but, SoCalGas, to your knowledge,
did -- let me ask -- I don't want to cross
the speculation line. He's right.

Do you know what method SoCalGas
used in order to drill the relief well? Do
you know?

A What method?

Q What approach they used. Let me
ask it this way. I'll rephrase.

Do you know i1if SoCalGas took the
approach that you proposed in this e-mail?

A I don't think they did. But, like
I said, I wasn't involved.

0 Okay. What's your basis for saying
if -- if they can get within 20 feet in the
right direction from the well, they should be
able to kill 1it?

A Well, because of the reservoir's

high permeability, water flows easily through
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it, and if they -- I would have drilled, you
know -- you have some target where you think

the well is at, but you never know, for sure;

so you have a radius of uncertainty. I would
drill to the uphill side. The reservoir's on
a dip. Water flows downhill. So you'd want

to be above it, not below it.

Q Uh-huh. And what's the benefit of
being above the -- the well rather than
below?

A Because water flows downhill.

Q And -- and -- and therefore --

I'm -—-— I'm sorry. And, in my non-technical
understanding, I got the water flows downhill
part.

But, what does that -- what's the
advantage of water flowing downhill when
you're trying to drill a relief well uphill
of the actual well?

A Well, the purpose of the relief
well is to pump fluids to the blowout well.

0 Right. Yeah. Okay.

A So you want the water to go from
the relief well to the blowout well.

0 Thank you for connecting the dots.
I appreciate that.

So, this sounds like a common sense

approach. It's based -- it's common sense,
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based on your experience working on the Aliso
field. Am I characterizing that fairly?

A Well, it's -- it is. Although, you
know, there's a fair amount of speculation on
my part when I wrote that, because I had
never actually been involved in doing an
operation like that.

Q Okay.

A So, yeah. I mean I --

MR. HOLTER: Excuse me. Just a
clarification.

I want to make sure when you're
speaking uphill/downhill, are you speaking of
through the cap rock, and into the formation?

THE WITNESS: No. No.

MR. HOLTER: Could you clarify where
you're talking about within the well?

THE WITNESS: Just within the
reservoir. The reservoir's at a dip. Right?
20-degree dip or something. So the -- you

could drill on the updip side of the blowout

well.
MR. GRUEN: Okay. Okay.
MR. HOLTER: Thank you.
MR. GRUEN: Q So what part of this
is -- what part of this statement is based on

speculation, then?

A That you could kill the well, if
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you could get within 20 feet of it. I mean I
don't know, you know -- that's one area where
Boots & Coots has a lot of experience. They
very well have a -- maybe have a way to
calculate if you could kill the well.

0 Yeah.

A If they know the reservoir
permeability and thickness and gas flow rate,
it's probably possible to calculate could you
actually -- how close do you need to be to
kill it.

Q But, you don't need to actually
drill into the well to kill it, in your
understanding?

A I wouldn't think so. But, again,
it's not an area I really have expertise. So
I mean I -- some of this stuff I wrote trying
to get discussion going, as much as anything.

Q Did you get any response at this
point?

A Not a whole lot, no.

Q Okay.

A I think most of these people were
smarter than I was about putting stuff in
writing.

0 Well, I don't know about the
writing part, but I -- I like to work with

people who are smarter than I am, too.
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Usually, I -- I tend to try and put stuff in
writing, like you do, Mr. Mansdorfer;
although, there are exceptions.

Okay. What were the backgrounds of
the folks on this e-mail, generally speaking,
do you know?

A They're different people I worked
with in the o0il field over the years.
0 Okay. All right. Thank you.

Switching to another topic that
the -- I think we're back to Exhibit 1, which
is -- has JMO00O5 at the bottom.

MR. GRAVELLE: I believe that's
Exhibit 2.

MR. GRUEN: Exhibit 2. Thank you for
the clarification.

Go off the record a second.

(Off the record.) 1

MR. GRUEN: Back on the record. So in
the e-mail you state -- I'm looking for it
but, yeah, it's the fourth paragraph down.
It's the two-line paragraph.

"Also, there are multiple reasons

why the interest and incentives in

Boots & Coots are not aligned with

those of SoCalGas and so putting

complete control in their hands may

not be in SoCalGas' best interest."
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Do you see that?

A Yes.

Q What did you mean when you wrote
that statement?

A Well, I just think the longer Boots
& Coots is there, the more money they're
making. You know, they obviously want to get
the well killed at some point, but I don't
think they necessarily had the same urgency
that other people had. That was the only --
it was speculation really.

Q Anything else?

A No.

Q With regards to the e-mail and
Boots & Coots being present at Aliso to kill
SS-25, what 1is your understanding of the
underlying historical relationship between
Boots & Coots and SoCalGas at Aliso Canyon if
any?

A Well, you're asking me a question
I'm pretty sure you should have been able to
get answers from SoCalGas, but I think the
well control insurance that SoCalGas has may
have required Boots & Coots to be called when
there's a problem, well control problem.

Q Thank you. Let's do a set of
gquestions regarding storage well integrity.

If we go to JMO031 and if somebody has the
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exhibit number of that one, I would be
grateful.
MR. HOLTER: It was 4.
MR. GRUEN: Q Exhibit 4, do you have
that in front of you?
A Yes.
Q In the first paragraph starting in
the second sentence and I'm reading,
"Most likely just corrosion. The
well is 70 years old. This was a
concern of mine for a long time, and
I had recommended a storage well
integrity program to put a rig on
each of the storage wells and run
casing inspection logs, and
ironically, SoCalGas recently got
CPUC approval to include this
program and associated costs in
rates charged ratepayers, but the
authority to include rates hasn't
taken effect yet and so they have
been waiting to start it. In other
words, they knew it was needed but
haven't started it because they
couldn't yet collect it in rates!™"
You wrote that; correct?
A Yeah.

Generally speaking at a very high
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level, I'm not trying to pin down dates, but
I am going to ask you a when guestion again.
Do you have a general rough understanding of
approximately when you first recommended a
storage well integrity program to SoCalGas?

A Well, I think 2009.

Q Okay. And in some level of detail,
if you would, what did you recommend when you
recommended a storage well integrity program
to SoCalGas in 20097

A Well, just to have a structured
program where we have a schedule that will
eventually result in a casing inspection and
pressure test for every storage well.

Q And who did you recommend that to?

A My boss at the time.

Q Rudy?

A Yeah.

Q Did the storage well integrity
program also include putting a rig on each of
the storage wells?

A That's the only way you could do
it.

Q And running casing and inspection
logs?

A Yes.

Anything else?

A Pressure test the casing.
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Q You did say that, thank you.
Anything other than what you mentioned?

A Well, you know, I don't remember
exactly what. There's probably some other
things you do while you're doing it. Change
seals in the wellhead and run a cement
integrity log.

0 Did you make any of these
recommendations regarding a storage well
integrity program in writing?

A Yes.

Q To whom?

A To Rudy.

Q And what was the response that you
received, 1f any?

MR. GRAVELLE: From Rudy?

MR. GRUEN: Yeah, from Rudy.

THE WITNESS: Well, there was
discussion and, you know, there was I think
acceptance it was a good idea and it wasn't
exactly a new idea at that point. I think it
did eventually make its way into the, you
know, I think it was in SoCalGas' 2016 rate
case where they applied for it.

MR. GRUEN: Q Indeed. So when you say
that SoCalGas knew a storage well integrity
program was needed before they could collect

it in rates, is that because of your 2009
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recommendation to Rudy?

A Repeat the question.

Q Sure. I'm reading the part of the
e-mail that we just covered, the
November 30th e-mail. Let me see 1if I can
find it a second and point you back to it.
Let's go off the record for just a second.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Q Back on the record. So
I'm referring to the first paragraph under
Exhibit 4 at the end,

"In other words, they knew it was
needed but haven't started it
because they couldn't yet collect it
in rates."

Do you see that?

A Yeah.

Q So that was referring to the
storage well integrity program that you had
recommended, wasn't it?

A It was a storage well integrity
program. Whether it was the one I
recommended, I can't say.

Q Okay. And to your knowledge was
the storage well integrity program
recommended by others in SoCalGas Company?

A I think there was pretty general

acceptance it was a good idea.
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And at what point in time was that?
I don't know.

Prior to 20092

(OJ N ©)

A I think it was after that when it,
you know, we really started discussing
something like that.

Q If SoCalGas had started a storage
well integrity program in 2009 when you
recommended it to Rudy, what would have been
done differently in terms of -- well, let me
just ask. What, if anything, would have been
done differently for wells like SS-257

A Well, my presumption of how it
would have worked is there would be a
schedule, there'd be an analysis of how
should we prioritize the wells to do the
inspections on and, you know, over some
period of years you'd have a schedule and do
so many wells per year.

Q And given its age, would Well
Access 25 have received a certain level of
prioritization compared to some of the other
wells or most of the other wells at Aliso?

MR. GRAVELLE: Objection, calls for
speculation.

MR. GRUEN: Q Based on your
recommendation, how would a well like SS-25

received prioritization?

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

SED 00157



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28

129

A Well, first of all, the well
integrity program would have applied to all
the storage fields, not just Aliso, and I
probably would have prioritized the wells
closer to urban areas. For example, Playa
del Rey would have been the first priority.

Q Simply by virtue of it being in an
urban area?

A Right. So when you got to Aliso,
yeah, age would have probably been a
consideration in prioritizing wells.

Q All other things being equal, would
you have prioritized a brand new well in
Playa del Rey over an older well at Aliso?

A Not a brand new well, no, but --

0 A 10-year-old well versus a
70-year-old well?

A That's a debatable thing. I might
have.

Q So there are more factors than --

A Than just age of the well, yeah.

Q -- just age and more factors than
just whether it's in an urban area, too; 1is
that fair?

A Yeah.

0 What other factors?

A Well, what's the history? I mean

when you were doing that, you'd look at has
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there been any previous casing inspection
logs on the well and what did those look
like, is there a reason, you know, to think
this well has a corrosion problem or
something.

Q Yes. What about leak history?

A That would certainly be a
consideration, yeah.

Q So you'd look at all of these
things together --

A Right.

Q -- to figure out how to

prioritize --

A Right.
0 -—- the whole set of wells?
A Right.

Q What other factors, if any?

A I can't think of any other factors
right offhand, not to say there probably may
not be some other factors.

Q I'm not asking you to be
exhaustive, just to the best of your
recollection. That's helpful. Thank you.

Were these factors part of the
recommendation that you gave to Rudy in 20097?

A That recommendation did not get

into that depth, no.

Q Did you talk about these factors at
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any other point in time when you were
discussing a storage well integrity program
with SoCalGas?

A Oh, I'm sure we did.

0 Following the 2009 recommendation?

A Yeah.

Q Prior to the 2016 General Rate
Case?

A Yeah.

Q Prior to the application of the
2016 General Rate Case?

A I would think so.

Q Okay. You see what I'm doing, I'm
trying to get a sense, and I know 1it's back
in time, but to the best of your
recollection, approximately when did you
start talking about the factors?

A Oh, I think, you know, from 2009
forward we were having discussions about it.]

Q Okay. All right. So you —-- you
talked about the -- the 2016 general rate
case, and that's my understanding, too, as
well, that -- that there was a storage well
integrity program called the Storage
Integrity Management Program that was part of
that application, and we've seen workpapers
with regards to that.

To your knowledge, did SoCalGas --
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in preparing for that application, did
SoCalGas have documentation supporting their
workpapers about the wells justifying the
storage well integrity program request?

A I don't think I had really any
involvement in preparation for that rate
case.

Q Okay.

A I think that was after I started
working, you know, one or two days a week.

Q Okay. That was toward the end of
your tenure there. I get that.

A Yeah.

0 Fair -- fair point.

And based on your experience,
who -- which people are the people who had
the most knowledge about the storage well
integrity program at Southern California Gas
Company towards or at your retirement?

A Well, it would have -- I think Phil
Baker was the witness in that rate case, and
it would have been the guy that replaced me,
whose name was Tom Schroeder.

Q Tom Schroeder. Yeah. Okay. Yeah.
Thank you. Let's go -- based upon your
experience working for SoCalGas, and other
sources of information you did talk about --

strike that. Strike that.
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With regards to corrosion, you
mentioned there was no history of corrosion
for most of the wells on Aliso, I think, with
the --

A Yeah.
Q -- noted exceptions that you
pointed out.

And re- -- you mentioned, I think,
as well, that it was through pulling certain
of the casings that one could observe
corrosion? No?

A No. I think I said we rarely, if
ever, pulled casings.

Q I stand corrected.

A Maybe you abandon a well; but, like
I said, I had -- I don't remember ever doing
that at Aliso Canyon. It was through the
casing inspection logs.

Q Casing inspection logs. Thank vyou.
Thank you.

And is that -- was that the way to

track corrosion?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Any other way to track
corrosion?

A Well, you know, we did what you
could say is the equivalent of leaks, or we

ran temperature logs 1in every well once a
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year.
Q Okay. What --
MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. Did you
finish?

THE WITNESS: Yeah, I did.

MR. GRUEN: Q What role, if any, did
corrosion on wells play in your
recommendations regarding a storage well
integrity program?

A Well, as one possible source of --
of loss of integrity.

Q Okay. So it would be a factor in
terms of the prioritization of wells?

A Yeah.

Q Okay. How much weight did
corrosion of a well carry in terms of
recommendations for well integrity management
compared to other factors?

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. Are you
asking in general or his --

MR. GRUEN: No.

0 I'm really referencing to the --
the discussions following the 2009
recommendation to Rudy, where you talked
about the factors in the storage well
integrity program.

A I don't know how to answer that

question.
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0 Okay. Did -- did you talk about
corrosion when you were at --

A Oh, I'm sure we did, yeah.

Q Okay. All right. Are there
e-mails or other writings that you had in
your capacity while you worked for Southern
California Gas Company re- —-- related to the
creation or implementation of a storage well
integrity program?

MR. GRAVELLE: I'm sorry. I missed the
part about "in your possession." Can the
court reporter read that question back for
me?

MR. GRUEN: Let's go off the record.

(Off the record.)
(Record read.)

MR. GRAVELLE: Thank you.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. Yeah. Sure.

THE WITNESS: I would think there are,
but I don't have any of those.

MR. GRUEN: Q Yeah.

A I didn't -- you know, that would
have been on SoCalGas' system.

Q Okay. What -- I'm trying to get a
sense of what questions to ask to get
these -- access to those e-mails.

How would you couch a question --

how would you recommend that we couch a
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gquestion in order to get access to e-mails
about those -- those --

A Well, I would think questions about
well integrity program.

Q Just generally?

A (Nods.)

Q Probably mentioning your name, as
well?

A Well, vyeah. I mean I would think,
from your perspective, any e-mails or memos
regarding well integrity would be of
interest.

Q Certainly, vyes. Thank you. Okay.
Let's switch topics.

This is a document that we have not
yet circulated, so if -- if I can, this is a
document that has Bates stamps JM0027 and
JM0028. It says, on top, "From: Mansdorfer
To: Bob Nunn," N-u-n-n --

A Uh-huh.

0 -- dated Wednesday, November 25th,
2015, 10:36 a.m.

And if this could be marked
Exhibit 6.

(Exhibit No. SED-06 was marked for

identification.)

MR. GRUEN: Q And here, on JM0028, it

looks like you wrote to Mr. Nunn.
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A It looks 1like he e-mailed me first.

0 He -- indeed, it does, vyes. And
I -- I jumped ahead. But, you're right; so
we'll start at that point. Fair enough.

Where he asks, "Why aren't they
putting a cement plug and simply abandoning
the well," and I think that -- that's really
the sentence that prompted the -- the
thread --

A Yeah.

Q -—- if I'm tracking that correctly.

A Uh-huh.

Q Okay. And you write back, "Bob,
I'm not privy to details, but I'm guessing
the reason for not pumping cement into the --
into the well --" I assume it's the well?

A Yeah. Right.

o] "Is that it would not shut off
gas —-- it would not shut off flow of gas but
would block ability to pump into the well."

A Uh-huh.

Q "Pumping into well has increased
flow of gas to surface and that is apparently
why they have been cautious about pumping
into well. It would seem to me that pumping
the heaviest clay based drilling mud down the
tubing at maximum possible rate should kill

the well. As far as I know they have been
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afraid to try this."

And then, turning on to -- back to
the -- the beginning of the thread that we
have, JM0027, we see from Mansdorfer to Bob
Nunn that the response appears to be "Yes,
gross mismanagement. After a week of not
being able to control the well they should
have put wells around it on withdrawal to
reduce reservoir pressure and should have
started relief well. Nearly 5 weeks and
drilling of relief well still not started."”

Does that ac- -- accurately capture
the e-mail thread, what I just read?

A Well, you missed the response from
Bob on 028, where it says, "Sounds like it.
Really managing it poorly. Bob."

Q Ah, so I did. Thank you for the --
the correction. That was an oversight on my
part. Indeed. Okay.

And that -- that accurately -- with

added correction --

A Yes.

Q -—- that accurately captures the
thread?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Thank you. So when you
joined the technical advisory group, did you

talk about -- I -- I get that you didn't talk
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about the relief well. You were told not to
talk about that.

A Uh-huh.

0 You said that earlier.

But, after a week of not being able
to control the well, they should have put
wells around it on withdrawal to reduce
reservoir pressure, did you talk about that
part with the technical team?

A Well,

that was one of the first

things that I did when I got up there, was

worked with the people there to -- they --

they'd already started doing that. But,

yeah, I worked with them to get as many wells
around the blowout well on withdrawal.

Q Uh-huh. So -- so had the group --
the technical advisory group done -- started
work on getting wells around on withdrawal --
around SS-25 on withdrawal before you got
there?

A I think they had just started that,
yes.

0 Do you know at what point,
approximately, they had started?
A No.

Q Okay. Did the withdrawal effort
change when you arrived?

A Well, I --

yeah. We -- I worked --
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there was problems with a number of the wells
where they had been taken out of service for
whatever reason. So one of the things I
focused on initially was doing what we could
to get the surrounding wells on withdrawal.

Q So -- so did the with -- the amount
of gas withdrawn from the surrounding wells
increase once you arrived?

A I believe it did.

Q And why is that?

A Well, like I said, because I worked
with people there to try to resolve some of
the issues that had prevented those wells
from being put on withdrawal.

o) Okay. You also add here, at the
beginning, "Yes, gross mismanagement."

A Yeah.

Q What did you mean by that?

A Well, I just saw it -- I mean I --
several things that -- things that I
mentioned here, you know, the things we
talked about earlier about why didn't they
pump the heaviest clay-based drilling mud
into the well they could have, all of those
kind of things.

0 And after joining the technical
advisory group, what -- how did that opinion

change, if at all?
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A Well, I -- I don't think it changed

too much.

Q Why -- why is that? Let me just be
clear. I'm asking about the gross management
opinion.

A Right.

Q So you're saying that you didn't
think that it changed too much.

A Well, the mismanagement of it in
the beginning, I don't think that opinion
changed much.

Q Okay. Even after you joined the
technical advisory group?

A Well, that opinion was for the
period before I joined.

0 I understand.

A I mean in the beginning.

Q Okay. What was your opinion of --
with regards to gross mismanagement after you
joined the technical advisory group?

A I don't think I would characterize
it as gross mismanagement. I think they had
more expertise at that point.

Q Okay. Would you -- would you -- do
you think there was mismanagement?

MR. GRAVELLE: At what point?

MR. GRUEN: At the point in which he

joined the technical advisory group.
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MR. GRAVELLE: Moving forward, you
mean?

MR. GRUEN: Correct. Yes. That's a
good clarification. Thank you.

THE WITNESS: I don't know if
mismanagement's the right word. I —-
there's -- if I'd have been in full control,
I would have done some things different than
were done. But, I don't know that I would
classify it as mismanagement.

MR. GRUEN: Q What would you have done
differently?

A Well, I would have been prepared to

pump at a higher rate on the final kill

attempt.
0 On the final kill attempt?
A Yeah.
0 After you joined?
A  Right.
Q Did you -- and you proposed pumping

at a higher rate when you arrived?

A Yeah.

Q To the technical advisory group?
A (Nods.)

Q Correct?

A Yeah.

Q Yeah. And what response did you

receive when you proposed that?
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A Well, they're -- you know, the --
Albert and Boots & Coots guys did
calculations on what we could pump at, the
maximum rate, without exceeding the pressure
limits, and it was wrong, and when we pumped,
we were On a vacuum. We could have pumped at
a higher rate, but they weren't set up to do
it. So -- ]

Q And how do you know it was wrong,
their calculation for the pump?

A Well, because the well went on a
vacuum. We didn't get to the pressure limit.

Q That's in hindsight; right?

A Yeah.

Q So did you know at the time that
the calculation was wrong?

A No.

Q Did you have any idea that it was

wrong?

A No.

0 Okay. Subsurface safety valves
very quickly. What is your understanding as

to whether subsurface safety valves, can they
work for both tubing and casing of a well or
merely tubing?

A Well, there's different styles.
PG&E has ones that work on both tubing and

casing. I think they're kind of troublesome
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but most of them, well, almost all of them
are set up to work on tubing only.

0 I see. And that includes for
deepset?

A Right. It would have to flow
through a packer and to the tubing. And then
if you wanted to flow in the annulus, it
would have to flow out through ports and up
the annulus.

MR. GRUEN: Okay, do you have any quick
gquestions?

MR. HOLTER: Yes, couple guick ones.

MR. GRUEN: We've got about one minute.

MR. HOLTER: Just a clarification.

EXAMINATION (RESUMED)
BY MR. HOLTER:

Q Can you explain when you said,
they, who they were, weren't set up for it.
Can you explain that again quick.

MR. GRUEN: Why don't we -- I think
he's not going to have the context. Let's go
off the record for a moment.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Back on the record. You
want to ask it again.

MR. HOLTER: Okay, agreeable.

Q Would you please be more specific

on referring to your statement about the well
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went on vacuum, what that means, and then the
statement "they weren't set up for it."
Could you explain that a little more, please.

A Right. Well, Halliburton was there
doing the pressure pumping and they weren't,
Halliburton, wasn't set up to pump at a
higher rate.

Q Does that mean they didn't have the
equipment for it or they didn't have the
methodology and calculations, which one?

A It was -- well, I don't think they
knew it would be an issue. But, yeah, the
heavy mud wouldn't flow out of the tanks into
their pump truck at a high enough rate to
go -- 1t went at the rate they had planned on
going, but when we saw we didn't reach the
pressure limit, we couldn't have gone to a
higher rate because the mud wouldn't flow
from the tanks into the pumps.

Q And was that vacuum in the well?

A Yeah.

o) And what was happening in the well
when you say "vacuum"?

A Well, the heavy mud went down the
tubing and the weight of it caused it to go
on a vacuum.

Q Does that mean it's actually

pulling faster than they can pump?
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A Yes.

Q Thank you. I appreciate the
clarification.

A Okay.

MR. GRUEN: Mr. Mansdorfer, thank you
very much for your time. You were required
to be here but we still appreciate your
efforts to answer questions throughout the
day and we know it's been a long session. We
appreciate you being here.

MR. GRAVELLE: Before we go off the
record, may I have two minutes with him?

MR. GRUEN: Certainly, and we can
discuss --

MR. GRAVELLE: Can we go off the
record?

MR. GRUEN: Yes, off the record.

(Off the record.)

MR. GRUEN: Mr. Gravelle, did you have
a clarification question for Mr. Mansdorfer
with respect to the subsurface safety wvalves?

MR. GRAVELLE: Yes. Thank you. There
was some prior testimony by Mr. Mansdorfer.
I'll paraphrase it. I think he wants to
clarify his record and give you an
opportunity to explore that clarification.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: My notes indicate that
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he had testified to the effect that there was
a good chance that subsurface safety valves
would have worked to prevent the leak but
that there was some speculation on that
point. That's the general gist of his
testimony.

MR. GRUEN: Okay.

MR. GRAVELLE: And I want to go back.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. GRAVELLE:

Q When you said "good chance," do you
think the phrase "good chance" is the best
characterization or would you care to
rephrase that characterization?

A I would, yeah. Good chance is -- I
don't know even for sure what I meant by
that. There's a possible chance it would
have. But, again, I didn't have any direct
experience with those deepset subsurface
safety valves other than the one at Goleta,
which actually failed.

So I think I may have Dbeen
speculating too much that it would have
prevented the leak when I don't have a good
basis for actually saying that.

MR. GRUEN: Okay. So your statement
has changed to say that there's a possible

chance that a subsurface safety valve on
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SS5S-25 would have prevented the incident from
happening?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

MR. GRUEN: Okay, fair enough. No
further questions.

MR. GRAVELLE: All right.

MR. GRUEN: Thank you.

MR. GRAVELLE: Would you care to
propose a stipulation?

MR. GRUEN: Yeah, I think so.

MR. GRAVELLE: And interpose your
objections.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah, indeed, and we can
clarify, both interpose the objections or
concerns if --

MR. GRAVELLE: Right, right.

MR. GRUEN: -- we see fit that we
discussed off the record. I think that's a
good suggestion, Mr. Gravelle.

So just with regards to
confidentiality, so consistent with other
examinations under oath, the Safety and
Enforcement Division will keep the
transcripts confidential, as 1is its
prerogative.

If SED chooses to make the
transcripts not confidential at a later date,

that is SED's prerogative. But at this time
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it is SED's intent to keep the transcripts
confidential.

With regards to Mr. Mansdorfer
sharing his recollections of the examination
under oath today, SED is noting for the
record its objection to doing so. That is an
order to be consistent with SED's position
that the examinations under oath, that it has
done to date are to be kept confidential.

So with that, is there anything that
you want to add or is there anything you want
to do to address that?

MR. GRAVELLE: Maybe we should start
where I think you and I agree, which is it's
my understanding, you can tell me if you
disagree.

MR. GRUEN: Go ahead.

MR. GRAVELLE: It's my understanding
that when the court reporters' transcript is
prepared, you'll send me an e-mail advising
me of the same and that it will be made
available in the CPUC's Los Angeles office
for up to 30 days upon my receipt of the
e-mail for either Mr. Mansdorfer or myself or
both to review it provided, however, that if
any changes or corrections Mr. Mansdorfer
wishes to make, which are voluntary, not

mandated, he will make them.
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That is, for example, I may come 1in
and review them in your office but I would
not have the authority to actually make any
changes. Only he would within that time
period. I think on that issue are we in
agreement?

MR. GRUEN: Yeah, largely. Just as a
clarification, I don't think this changes
really the substance of the agreement. It
may take a little bit of time between when we
get the transcripts electronically and when
they're actually made available in hard copy
for review.

Once we have them in hard copy, we
will let you know and you can come 1in and
review them. Mr. Mansdorfer, if you wish for
Mr. Gravelle to do that in your stead --

THE WITNESS: I do, yes.

MR. GRUEN: --— that's fine. And then,
Mr. Gravelle, 1f you see anything that needs
to be changed and at that point you wish to
come in and suggest the changes to us, we can
arrange for that as well. That's fine.

MR. GRAVELLE: In other words, you'll
send me -- we'll have 30 days after I receive
the e-mail, but it may take some time from
when you get the transcript for you to send

me the e-mail.
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MR. GRUEN: Correct.

MR. GRAVELLE: And that's fine.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah, that's exactly right
so that's fine.

MR. GRAVELLE: And then putting aside
the actual transcript but in terms of what
was asked, what was answered, impressions,
context, all of that, as you know, we've
discussed off the record we have a much
different view being that he was under no
obligation to keep it confidential coming in
and he should not have any confidentiality
obligations to that when he leaves.

Hence, we object to any attempts to
interpose confidentiality obligations and we
do not intend to abide by any requests by the
CPUC to keep it confidential. So if the CPUC
wants it kept confidential in terms of
questions, answers, context, they will need
to seek a court order because we intend to --
I'm not saying we're going to go out today
and obviously start broadcasting it -- but we
do not intend to abide by any restriction on
that.

I just want to give you fair game
and warning, but I do understand that you
view it differently.

MR. GRUEN: Yeah. And related to that,
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for the record, we prefer that Mr. Mansdorfer
not share what his recollections of what were
discussed today, he understands that, but we
understand the objection.
MR. GRAVELLE: Okay. I think are we --
MR. GRUEN: With that, let's go off the
record.
MR. GRAVELLE: Yeah, we're off the
record.
(Off the record.)
(Whereupon, at the hour of 4:20

p.-m., the examination under oath was
concluded.) ]

* * * * *
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

CERTIFICATION OF TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDING

I, Andrea L. Ross, Certified Shorthand Reporter
No. 7896, in and for the State of California, do
hereby certify that the pages of this transcript
prepared by me comprise a full, true, and correct
transcript of the testimony and proceedings held in
this matter on September 13, 2018.

I further certify that I have no interest in the
events of the matter or the outcome of the proceeding.

EXECUTED this 13th day of September, 2018.

Andrea L. Ross
CSR No. 7896
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do hereby certify that the pages of this transcript
prepared by me comprise a full, true, and correct
transcript of the testimony and proceedings held in
this matter on September 13, 2018.

I further certify that I have no interest in the
events of the matter or the outcome of the proceeding.
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Message

Sent 2/4/2016 60217 AM

To Cho Jimmie JCho@semprautiflties.com

cc Schwecke Rodger RSchwecke@semprautilities.com

Subject Randy Request

Attachments Halliburton SocCal Porter 39A RR24 Ranging Report Halliburton SocCal

Halliburton -SocCal Porter 39A RR22 Ranging Report Halliburton -SocCal

util jties.com

Porter 39A RR23 Ranging Report

Porter 39A RR21

Ranging Report

Halliburton Socal Porter 39A RR20 Ranging Report Porter39_A_RW_Kill_Ops_Rev_1_02032016_JRHPDF SCGC

Porter 39A  pynamic " analysis 01-26-2016pdf

Jimmie

Tried to make this easy for you Attached is the latest draft of the jntercept/kill

the dynamic Kl analysis also have included the iast ranging fun reports

We do not have dynamic i  program developed yet for Relief well

We do not have wn for SS 25A or 25B
programs

Bret Lane

Chief gperating Officer

Southern california Gas Company
213-244-2100

jlanesemprautilities Cam

procedure

for

relief

well itO SS-25 and
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INTEROFFICE 6 CORRESPQDENCE
gas

COMPANY

R. W. Weibel 7? 1\%‘5&0‘:—

T cROM . E. DATE Sept. 2, 1988

3

candidate Wells for Casing Inspection, Aliso Canyon Field

SUBJECT

Attached is Dave Horstman's recommendations and priorities for
inspection of casing flow wells originally completed in the 1940's
and 50's.

I agree with Dave's priorities and recommend that all 19 wells
listed be logged and pressure tested over the next two year period.

MEM:hr
Attachments

=

ccy “N. W. Buss
J. D. Mansdorfer
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TO

o SOUTHERN
» CALIFORNIA
INTERQOFFICE CORRESP@DENCE
gas

AQ?PANY
/M. E. Melton D. RV ﬁo:rs’tman' T August 30, 1988

FROM DATE

SUBJECT

candidate Wells for Casing Inspection, Aliso Canyon Field

Attached is a listing of all casing flow wells of 1940's and 1950's
vintage currently in operation at the subject field. It is
recommended that casing inspection surveys (vertilogs) be run to
determine the mechanical condition of each well casing. In
addition, each well should be pressure tested to identify any leaks
at the casing collars.

The wells included on the attached list are prioritized based upon
deliverability, operational history, and the length of time since
their last workover. Please advise should you have any questions
or require additional information.

DRH:hr
Attachments
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Aliso Canyon Casing Flow Wells of 1940's and 1950's Vintage

Deliverability Most Recent

Well Completed @ 19.8 Bcf Workover Conments Priority
(MMc£/d) :
P 34 5/45 9 10/77 Casing pressure tested, ( High)
SSSV run. —
P 37 8/46 24 9/77 Casing pressure tested, High
SSSV run. pom——
P 44%* 1/56 26 4/78 Redrilled from 78057, Tow

casing patch set 3971'-
4012', SSSV rum.

P 46 2/44 35 8/77 Reperf'd 7730'-7920!, " High
P 47 8/43 21 6/77 Pulled 2-3/8" liner, Low

squeezed perf's @ various
depths. Temp anomaly @
shoe (3/23/88).

ss 2 9/43 16 8/83 Repaired shce leak, Low
CRL rur: 7/73.

Ss 4 1/45 0(FL) 12/81 Repaired shoe leak, Iow
CBL run 11/80.

SS 6 9/45 10 9/82 Repaired shoe leak, Tow
CBL and TDT run 5/73.

ss 7 2/46 1 9/77 Casing pressure tested, Medium
SSSV run.

SS 8 8/46 15 7/78 Casing pressure tested, = High °
SSSV repaired. T

ss 9 2/47 15 2/79 Casing pressure tested, ’\Iilgl}?

SSSV replaced.

S8 10* 6/47 25 12/78 Casing patch run 4474'- Tow
4516', SSSV replaced.

Ss 11 11/47 9 6/80 Repaired shoe leak. CBL Iow
and TDT run 7/73. New temp
anamaly @ shoe (2/88).

SS 17%* 6/51 7 : 8/77 Casing pressured tested, Low

SSSV run. Well has a
shee leak.
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Aliso Canyon Casing Flow Wells
of 1940' & 1950's Vintage

Page 2
Deliverability  Most Recent
Well Completed @ 19.8 Bef Workover
(MMcE/d)

SS 24 4/53 11 3/85
SS 25 2/54 38 2/79
SS 29%% 9/53 22 3/79
F 2 7/44 1 9/77
F 4 1/48 12 9/77
F5 7/48 2 8/77

* Equipped with casing patch.

Comments Priority

Repaired shee leak. Iow
CBL run 7/73.
Replaced SSSV. Temp Iow
anamaly @ shoe (3/3/88).
Replaced SSSV and set Low
packer @ 8040'. Well has
a shoe leak.

Casing pressure tested, Medium
885V run.

Workover plamned for 1988. -
Will log at that time.

SSSV run.

** Tdentified shoe leak. Casing will be inspected during workover.

FL = Fluid loaded

DRH:hr
8/30/88
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SOUTHERN

oo, CALIFORNIA ’
lNTEROFHCE 6 CORRESPONDENCE
gas ‘
P. D. Yu £.Z M%"“% |
ro M. E. Melton crom R+ L. Adamczyk pare August 20, 1991

FF-34A Casing Corrosion, Aliso Canyon

SUBJECT

It is recommended that FF-34A be equipped with cathodic protection
(CP). CP can prevent further external casing corrosion. Chuck
Skelton, Cathodic Protection Staff Engineer, has estimated the cost
of CP for FF-34A at approximately $25,000 to $30,000. Annual O & M
expenses are estimated.at $400.

A meeting was held to exchange information on July 25, 1991, at
Aliso Canyon. Schlumberger casing inspection and casing potential
logs run in FF-34A during its workover, casing corrosion, and
cathodic protection were discussed.

The FF-34A casing inspection (electromagnetic thickness) log showed
severe metal loss at 2104' EIM, and shallow (1000' to 3000' ELM)
metal loss which averaged approximately 15%. The FF-34A casing
potential (corrosion and protection evaluation) log showed several
anodic intervals (opposite the 8-5/8" casing), which demonstrates a
need for CP. The cost of CP is minor when compared to the cost
($400,000+) of a workover should leakage problems develop in the
future. r

If funds are available, the Division should'equip FF-34A with CP as
soon as is operatlonally feasible.

The possible regional external casing corrosion problem in the
southeastern portion of the field will be further studied and a
report issued. Additional investigation of well histories and well
logs is required before a recommendation can be made as to whether
regional CP is necessary. While casing 1nspection logs show shallow
(1000' to 3000' ELM), casing metal loss in FF-35C, MA-lA and MA-5A,
there is not enough evidence to substantiate a reglonal corrosion
problem. ;

If you have any questions, please advise.
RIA:11

cc: R. M. Dowell
R. L. Patterson
W. T. Scott
R. C. Skelton !
Well History File ‘
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TO: N.W.Buss/J.D.Mansdorfer

| i
R.D.O‘Neal @&C} nterOﬂ:'CE MemO

FROM:
DATE: March 26, 1993

SUBJECT: Recommendation for Well FF 34A

Pursuant to the attached workover recommendation submitted
by, LD Krohmer for well FF 34A, it was decided in a joint
meeting between the Petroleum and Drilling groups to not
initiate workover activities on this well. Instead, it is
proposed to leave the well in its current condition and seek
funding to drill a replacement well in Aliso Canyon.

Well FF 34A developed a casing leak in 1991 which resulted
in a underground blowout at  +2000’. Subsequent casing
inspection logs revealed a 15% metal loss to a depth of
+4000’ . During the workover to repair the leak a Homco patch
was placed across the hole from 2080-2120’' and a 6 5/8"
innerstring was landed in the existing packer at 7500’ .The
most recent pickup was at 7632’, 38’ above the top of the
54.

Several options were discussed to remedy the current liner
failure. The standard solution in this situation is to pull
the innerstring, mill the packer at 7500’, pull the liner
and gravel pack in place a new liner. Due to the Homco patch
and the poor condition of the casing, extended milling
operations in the primary string were not believed an
option. This ruled out any scenarios which entailed pulling
the innerstring. Another option was to gravel pack a 2 3/8"
innerliner inside the 5 1/2" liner. Questions were raised
regarding the effectiveness of the innerliner in holding
back the formation. Due to past failures with this type of
completion, only a minimal increase in the wells’ rate was
believed attainable. Due to the current mechanical condition
of the well, it was decided not to workover the well.

Storage Operations will seek funding to drill a replacement
well in the field. The well will be located in the most
productive region of the reservoir. Its exact surface and
bottomhole location to be determined at a later date.

If you should have any questions, do not hesitate to ask.

RDO:ff34arec
Attachment

cc: L.D.Krohmer
R.D.Phillips

R.C.Wiegman
Well File

Southern California Gas Company - Form 64-H
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Interoffic

Yo: R. C. Wiegman From: P.D. Yu 7, —<
Date: Febmary 20: 1992
Subject:

Well FF-34A Cathodic Protection

Storage Operations recommends the installation of cathodic protection in well FF-34A at an
estimated cost of $25,000 to $30,000. Storage Operations has provided the necessary funds
for this project in its 1992 budget and the Division is requested to oversee the installation as
soon as 1t is operationally feasible.

Cathodic protection is recommended for this well in light of our discoveries of external
casing corrosion during the workover in July of 1991. Metal loss averaging approximately
15% was indicated over the interval of 1000° to 4000’ and the hole in the casing was
discovered at 2104’. The cost of installing and maintaining the cathodic protection is minimal
“lllhefltl compared to the potential cost ($400,000) of a workover should problems develop in -
the future.

Please inform me when a completion data for this project is anticipated. If you have any
questions, do not hesitate to ask. ‘

RDO:sw:FF34A
cc: R. D. Phillips

weLe Wwevry Fie
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SOUTHERN

- ' CALIFORNIA
‘ intRorFicE 6 CORRESPQDENCE
gas
COMPANY
N. W. Buss _
TO J. B, Lane FROM Richard L. AdngZXk DATE Oct. 31, 1990
SUBJECT Workover Recommendation for Fernando Fee 342, Allse Canyon

It is recommended that FF-34A be worked over and a new innerstring
run. This workever is necessary for both safety considerations and
to maintain field deliverability, especially at low inventory ‘ '

levels.

On September 10, 1930 - Monday evening - a downhole flawing condi-
tion was discovered in FF~343. Strong vibrations and noise at the
wellhead indicated the severity of the problem, subsegquently
identified as a subsurface blowout caused by casing faillure. The
production casing SIWHP in FF-34A was also 140 psi lower than it
should have been. Surface casing pressures in nearby wells Fr-34B
and MA-5A had respectively increased to 580 psi and 760 psi; and
arrangements were made to bleed off gas and reduce the pressures,
After a valiant all-night effort, FF-34A was killed by Tuesday
morning.

A noise/temperature survey was run in FF-34A on Wednezday,
September 12, in order to locate the hole or split in the 8-5/8"
production casing. A cooling anomaly and high noise levels were
observed from 1440' to 2060' MD, a 620' interval. Peak cooling
occurred in a 10' interval from 1580' to 1590' MD. A tracer survey
was also run on Sepltember 12, and the leak was verified.

e 20
f—-‘%} A

A TDT log was run on September 14. The log indicated high gas
gaturations behind the 8-g/8n casihg from 1470' to 1515' ELM. The
highest gas saturations occurred in an 8' interval from 1480' to
l1488' ELM, which was probably the entry interval for the leaking
gas. The leaking gas had pressured up a shallow Pliccene sand
interval, whosévbest sand quality is located from 1600' to 19500°
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Via Email: Jlane @SempraUltilities.com

March 11, 2019

Brett Lane

Chief Executive Officer

Southern California Gas Company
555 West 5t Street

Los Angeles, California 90013

ALISO CANYON NATURAL GAS DISASTER FOLLOW-UP REQUEST FOR CRITICAL DATA ELEMENTS

The Los Angeles County Department of Public Health (Public Health) has been made aware,
through a permit renewal process required by the South Coast Air Quality Management District,
of treatment systems utilized by Southern California Gas Company (SoCalGas) to remove crude oil
routinely from natural gas before it is served into the distribution system. We are disheartened by
the fact that SoCalGas did not disclose this critical information regarding crude oil contained in its
gas reservoir at the Aliso Canyon Storage Facility. Thus, the massive quantity of natural gas
released from October 23, 2015 through February 12, 2016 contained crude ail, while SoCalGas
repeatedly stated during the disaster that the contents of the release were limited only to typical
components of stored natural gas.

During the Aliso Canyon Natural Gas Disaster, Public Health conservatively operated under a
hypothesis that natural gas in this geological storage reservoir was likely to contain traces of crude
oil due to a previous history of oil extraction from the reserveir. In November 2015, Public Health
recommended a complete characterization of air quality using an expanded list of chemicals
typically found in both crude oil and natural gas, but this testing was severely limited and delayed.
At that time, SoCalGas knew that crude oil was contained in the natural gas but withheld this
information from Public Health. SoCalGas had an obligation to inform Public Health about known
crude oil in its stored natural gas, as this information would have critically impacted Public Health’s
assessments of human exposures during the Disaster.

SED 00195



Brett Lane
March 11, 2019
Page 2

Whereas SoCalGas knowingly released both crude oil and natural gas during the Disaster without
disclosing critical information to Public Health; whereas the health of nearby residents may have
been impacted by exposure to both crude oil and natural gas during the Disaster; and whereas
Public Health requires critical information for the forthcoming Health Research Study, Public
Health directs SoCalGas to provide the following:

a) All records of sampling data related to the composition of natural gas at Aliso Canyon,

before, during, and after the Disaster.

b) All records of environmental sampling data collected below and above mesh grates, which
were utilized to mitigate oily mists released from Well 55-25.

c) All records regarding exterior home cleaning information, including, but not limited to,
home addresses, ranking results at each property, and residue density and sampling
results.

d) Facility access for Public Health to collect samples from the storage facility for the
forthcoming Health Research Study and to make such data available to the public.

Sincerel

Angelo J8Bellomo, MS, REHS, QEP
Deputy Director for Health Protection

AJB/

cc: Edward Randolph, Energy Division Director, California Public Utilities Commission
Wayne Nastri, Executive Director, South Coast Air Quality Management District
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STATE OF CALIFORNIA Gavin Newsom., Goverror

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505'VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO! CA 841023206

March 19, 2019

Mr. Bret Lane-

Chief Executive Officer

Southern California Gas Company
555 West 5th Street, GT21C3

Los Angeles, CA 90013

SUBJECT: Failure of Southérn California Gas Company (SoCalGas) to Timely Provide
‘Data to Blade Energy Partners and Request to Modify the Existing Ill]C(‘.thll and.
‘Withdrawal Protocols at Aliso

Dear Mr: Lane:

I am writing regarding the Southern Catifornia Gas Company’s (SoCalGas) March [ and 6,
2019, supplemental data dump on Blade Energy Partners (Blade)' as well as SoCalGas®
continued failure to produce those Boots & Coots? employees Blade has requested, in order to
help inform Blade’s Root Cause Analysis (RCA).

On March 1 and 6 of this year, SoCalGas surprised Blade with over 25,000 pages of data, plus
additional elecironic files.in Excel and other formats, This data dump is allegedly a supplemental
data response 10 questions submiited by Blade to SoCalGas in 2016 and 2018. As SoCalGas was
aware, Blade intended to release its RCA of the failure of $S-25 by the end this month. T am
particularly shocked and. concerned that SoCalGas would dump these-additional 25,000 pages
plus of documerits and cause delay in the analysis of the well failure. Due to the size and
extreme tardiness of SoCalGas’s data dump, Blade’s RCA will now be delayed as Blade
“attempts to review, digest, and analyze this new information for purposes of producing ifs report.

Moreover, SoCalGas continues to fail to provide Blade access to. Boots & Coats, SoCalGas’s
contractor and agent responsible for multiple well-kill attempts of S5-25. Blade has fequested an

' Blade is the engineering firm conducting the mdependent Root Cause Analysis of the 2015 leak at Aliso.
Canyon at the direction of the California Public Utilities Commission’s Safety and Enforcement Bivision
and the Division of Oil, Gas and Geothermal Resources.

2 Boots & Coots i a subsidiary of Halliburton.

SED 00201



opportunity to interview Boots & Coots employees in order to mform its conclusiotis and
confirm the events that gecurred during the multiple well-kill attempts, yet SoCalGas has failed
to produce its agent and subcontractor.

In SoCalGas’s Febriary 25, 2019 letier addré'sscd to Ms. Arocles Aguilar and Ms. Elizaveta
Malashenko, (February, 25, 2019 letter),> a SoCalGas official states-as follows: “My primary
concern is SED’s apparent view that cooperation requires action beyond SoCalGas’ comntrol:
S0CalGas compelling Halliburton, an independent corporation, to make its. employees available
for interviews by Blade.”* (Emphas1s in original.) While I understand this concermn, it is
inappropriately expressed to the Commission management as any sort of basis for claiming that
SoCalGas is cooperating with the pre-formal investigation of the incident at SoCalGas’s Aliso
Canyon hatural gas storage facility, beginning on October 23, 2015 (incident). The case law
cited in'SED*s. July 11, 2018 letter to SoCalGas (SED July 11,2018 Ietter)* makes clear that the:
same requirements apply to Halliburton and its subsuhary Boots & Coots as to.SoCalGas
because of the contractual relationship with SeCalGas.® Such requirements inctude the statutes
cited in the SED February 21 letter to SoCalGas. (February 21 letter.)’ ® All of these
requirements were in place well before SoCalGas entered into a contract with Boots & Coots to
kill well 88-25 in an attempt to end the incident, but SoCalGas did not include a provision in- its

3 This is‘a letter with the subject heading, “RE: Southern Califarnia Gas:Company's Response o California
Public Utilities Commission Letter dated February 21, 2019”.

‘4 Blade is the. engmeenng firm conducting the independent Root Cause Analysis of the 2015 leak at Aliso
Canyonh at the direction of the California Public Utilities Commission’s Safety and Enforcement Bivision
and the Division of Oil, Gas and Geothermat Résources.

5 This is a letter with the subject heading, “Memorialization of Southern California Gas Company’s
{SoCalGas) Failure to Cooperate with Safety and Enforcement Division (SED} in SED's-Preliminary
Investigation”.

6 See SED July 11, 2018 letter, p. 2, citing Snyder v. Southérn Cal. Edison Co.,44 Cal. 2d 793,.800. (Where
the law imposes a definite, affirmative duty upon one by reason of his relationship with others, whether
as an-owner or proprietor. of land or chattels or in'some other capacity, such persons can not escape
liability for a failure to perform the duty thus |mposed by-entrusting it to an independent contractor. .

it is immaterial whether the duty thus regarded as ‘nondelegable” be imposed by statute, charteror by
common law.) '

7 This is a letter with the subject heading, “Second Memorialization of Southern California Gas
Company’s (SoCalGas) Failure to Cooperate with Safety and Enforcement Division’s {SED) Preliminary
Investigation”.

8See SED February 21 letter, p. 2, “The timely and complete cooperation. of SoCalGas and its
contractors, Halliburton, and Boots.& Coots, with Blade’s requests is impérative to Blades’ at:nl:tviar 0
complete its RCA of the largest natural gas leak in California’s history. Therefore, pursuant to California
Public Utilities Code Sections 311,314, 315, 316, 451, 581, 582, 701 and 702, we direct SoCalGas to
make certain that Blade's requests are responded to in a timely and complete manner.”
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contract with Boots & Coots that would ensure Boots & Coots follow these requlrements
Therefore, Boots & Coots refusal to appear for questioning by Blade is a problem created by
SoCalGas’s own doing.

As you know, in cases of great magnitude such as this orie where a utlhty has failed to produce
requested evidence that it controls, the Commission has applied an adverse inference, authorized
by the California Supreme Court, against a utility where that uti lity lacked evidence it was under
a duty to maintain.'® The California Supreme Court has recognized in instances requiring that
adverse inferences be made that the worst possible facis can be presumed against the wrongdoer
who failed to produce the needed evidence that they contralled.!! If SoCalGas fails to promptly
produce the Boots & Coots employees requested for interview by Blade-in a California venue of
Blade’s choosing by April 15, 2019, 1 shall have no choice but to authorize Blade to make
adverse inferences in its RCA with regards to its-unanswered qguestions. Moreover, with this
letter, SoCalGas’s writterl representation is requested, signed by one of its officers under penalty
of perjury and violation of Commission Rule of Practice and Procedure Rule 1. 1, that it has
provided, and will continue:to provide complete and accurate responses o all of Blade’s data
requests: Finally, with regards-to its initial response to Blade’s 2016 Data Request, SoCaiGas.

% Requiremenits that apply to both'SdCalGas and Boots & Coots in this instance include California Public
Utilities Code Sections 311 and 315, which give the Commission authority to issue subpoenas for the
attendance of witnesses; including Boots & Coots, in any inguiry related to causes of accidents occurring
within California upon the property of any public utility, including SoCalGas, or directly or indirectly
arising from or connected with its maintenance or operation.:

10 see for example, D.15-04-024, Order Instituting investigation on the Commissions Own. Motion into
‘the Opérations & Practices of Pac. Gas & Elec. Co. to Determine Violations of Pub, Util. Code Section 451,
Gen. Order 112, & Other Applicable Standards, Laws, Rules. & Regulations in Connection with the San
Bruno Explosion & Fire-on September'9, 2010. Order Instituting in vestigation on the Commissions Own
Motion into the Operations & Practices of Pac: Gas & Elec. {Apr. 9, 2015) 2015 WL 1687684, at’ p. 136,
including fa 606, citing Cedars-Sinai Medical Center v. Superior Court {1998) 18 Cal.4th 1, 11-13 (listing
remedies for spoliation of evidence).

1 4d. (“In particular, there are a number of nontort remedies that seek to punish and deter the
intentional spohatuon of evidence. Chief among these is the evidentiary inference that evidence which
one party has destroyed or- rendered unavailable was unfavarable to that party. This evidentiary
inference, currently set forth in Evidence Code section-413 and in the stahdard civil jury instructions, has
a long commaon law history. {See The Pizarro (1817) 15 U.S. (2 Wheat.) 227, 240 [4 L. Ed. 226] (per Story,
1); 2 MicCarmick on Evidence (4th ed- 1992) § 265, pp. 191-192; 2 Wigmore-on Evidence (Chadbourn
rev. 1979) §§ 278, 291, pp. 133,221; Maguire. & Vincent, Admissions Implied From Spoliation or Related
Conduct (1935) 45 Yale L.J. 226.) For example, in the case of Armory v. Delamirie (1722 K.B.) 93 Eng.
Rep. 664, a chimney sweep sought to récovera. jewel he had given to a jeweler for appraisal. When the
Jeweler failed to produce the jewel attrial, the court instructed the jury "that unless the [jeweler] did
produce the jewel, afid shew it not to be of the finest water,  theyshould presume the strongest against
him, and make the value of the best jewels the measure of their dafmages ...." (Ibid.) This court, too, has’
long recognized the appropriateness of thisinference. (Fox v. Hale & Norcross S. M. Co. (1895) 108 Cal.
369, 415-417 [41P. 308].)")
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STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

July 11, 2018 CONFIDENTIAL

Mr. Bret Lane

President and Chief Operating Officer
Southern California Gas Company
555 West 5th Street, GT21C3

Los Angeles, CA 90013

SUBJECT: Memorialization of Southern California Gas Company’s (SoCalGas)
Failure to Cooperate with Safety and Enforcement Division (SED)
in SED’s Preliminary Investigation

Dear Mr. Lane:

I have been informed that SoCalGas is not producing certain of its own contractors for SED to
examine under oath, even though SED has requested that SoCalGas produce them to appear at
the California Public Utilities Commission (Commission) headquarters in San Francisco, CA.
Specifically, SED has requested SoCalGas produce its contractors from Halliburton’s subsidiary,
Boots and Coots, that were hired as part of SoCalGas’s efforts to kill well SS-25. In response to
SED’s request, SED’s counsel learned from SoCalGas’s counsel on or about the week of June
18, 2018 that SoCalGas would produce only one of these contractors to talk with SED
investigators and attorneys, either by phone, or in Houston.

By not producing all of these requested individuals in person at the Commission headquarters,
SoCalGas is not cooperating with SED’s direction in this preliminary investigation for two main
reasons. First, California Public Utilities Code Section 7022 requires:

Every public utility shall obey and comply with every order, decision,
direction, or rule made or prescribed by the commission in the matters
specified in this part, or any other matter in any way relating to or affecting
its business as a public utility, and shall do everything necessary or proper to
secure compliance therewith by all of its officers, agents, and employees.
(Emphasis added.)

Recognizing and applying Section 702, the California Supreme Court has held:

1 All future references to sections of the California Public Utilities Code shall be referenced in shorthand
as “Section.”

2 Snyder v. Southern Cal. Edison Co., 44 Cal.2d 793, 796.

217849590
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Mr. Bret Lane
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Where the law imposes a definite, affirmative duty upon one by reason of his
relationship with others, whether as an owner or proprietor of land or chattels
or in some other capacity, such persons can not escape liability for a failure
to perform the duty thus imposed by entrusting it to an independent
contractor. . .. Itis immaterial whether the duty thus regarded as
‘nondelegable’ be imposed by statute, charter or by common law. Id. at 800.

SoCalGas has suggested an agency relationship with Boots and Coots via the attached privilege
log (Attachment A), where it specifically asserted attorney-client privilege over multiple
communications between SoCalGas and Boots and Coots personnel.2,% Then, SoCalGas refused
to produce some of those same Boots and Coots personnel for examination under oath on the
basis that they were neither employees nor agents of SoCalGas. Asserting attorney-client
privilege over an agent, but then hiding behind the non-employee status of that agent undermines
the Commission’s jurisdiction, and the specific direction to produce Boots and Coots pursuant to
Section 702. SoCalGas’s position also evades SED’s investigation and discovery rights.2 If
SoCalGas’s position was allowed, SoCalGas would be encouraged to consistently hire
contractors to do all of its regulated work so as to avoid providing information about the nature
of that work to the Commission. Such a result is particularly dire given the Commission’s
concern regarding safety, and in the specific context of SoCalGas’s safety-related Aliso Canyon
incident on October 23, 2015.

Second, SoCalGas has a contract with Halliburton Energy Services, Inc. (Halliburton) to perform
well services, known as the Southern California Gas Company Master Well Services Agreement
(Agreement). In that Agreement, Halliburton has agreed to defend SoCalGas against any
liabilities for third party claims.2 Moreover, because SoCalGas contracted with Halliburton to
perform services on its Aliso Canyon Wells in the Agreement, Snyder requires application of
Sections 702, 311 and 314 to Halliburton in the same fashion that those sections apply to
SoCalGas. Given that authority, the Agreement means that SoCalGas must produce the
indicated Halliburton employees as if they were employees of SoCalGas.

% See Attachment A, SoCalGas Privilege attorney-client Log in Response to SED Data Request 16
Question 3. For example, SoCalGas asserts attorney-client privilege over communications between
SoCalGas and Boots and Coots in entries 3, 5, 7, 9, 12, 13, 14, 16, 23, 29, 30, 53 and 54.

% SED does not agree that SoCalGas has an attorney client relationship with Boots and Coots in many and
possibly all of these entries. In one case, entry 14 includes a communication only between Bret Lane,
Danny Clayton and Danny Walzel. To SED’s understanding, none of these individuals are attorneys.

2 For examples of SED’s discovery authority, see, See also Cal Pub. Util. Code §314, which states in part,
“The commission, each commissioner, and any officer of the commission or any employee authorized to
administer oaths may examine under oath any officer, agent, or employee of a public utility in relation to
its business and affairs.” (Emphasis added.) See also, Cal. Pub. Util. Code §311. “The commission, each
commissioner, the executive director, and the assistant executive directors may administer oaths, certify
to all official acts, and issue subpoenas for the attendance of witnesses and the production of papers,
waybills, books, accounts, documents, and testimony in any inquiry, investigation, hearing, or proceeding
in any part of the state.”

& See Attachment B, Agreement p. 6 of 30, Section 15.1(b).
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Mr. Bret Lane
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Pursuant to its regulatory authority over SoCalGas, SED requires certain Halliburton and Boots
and Coots employees who worked on efforts to kill wells at Aliso to be present at the California
Public Utilities Commission (Commission) headquarters in San Francisco.

SED puts SoCalGas on notice that it is formally requesting SoCalGas produce at the
Commission headquarters in San Francisco the following individuals from Boots and Coots:

Danny Clayton
Danny Walzel
James Kopecky
Mike Baggett

If SED has misunderstood SoCalGas’s position, and SoCalGas is willing to cooperate with
SED’s preliminary investigation by producing the requested individuals, please let us know in
writing. We would be happy to coordinate with you to accommodate schedules as much as
practicable.

As another gesture of cooperation on SoCalGas’s part, SED is requesting that SoCalGas make
public the Agreement with Halliburton and Boots and Coots, and its attorney-client privilege
log, both of which are attached to this letter. In the interest of transparency, SED is also
requesting that SoCalGas agree that all aspects of this letter can be made public. Please advise
in writing whether SoCalGas is willing to cooperate with these requests.

If you have any questions, please contact Nicholas Sher and Darryl Gruen.
Sincerely,
/sl ELIZABETA MALASHENKO

Elizaveta Malashenko
Director-Safety and Enforcement Division, CPUC

cc:

Lee Palmer, Deputy Director — Safety and Enforcement Division
Kenneth Bruno, Program Manager — Safety and Enforcement Division
Jimmie Cho, Senior Vice President

Rodger Schwecke, VP Storage & Transmission Gas

Sabina Chlorefine-Counsel, SoCalGas
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DOC #

Prod Beg
CPUC

Nancy.Renteria@LW.co
m

Iportillo@boots-coots.com

Michael.Romey@LW.
com; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Howes,
Marlin E.
<MHowes@semprauti
lities.com>

11/12/2015 16:04

DESCRIPTION

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

PRIVILEGE BASIS

Attorney Client Privilege

11/12/2015 16:04

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

Lane, Bret
<tpjbl@enova.com>

Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>;
Danny Clayton
<dclayton@boots-coots.com>

11/17/2015 8:05

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

11/17/2015 8:05

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

Lane, Bret
<tpjbl@enova.com>

Danny Clayton
<dclayton@boots-
coots.com>; Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>

11/22/2015 8:43

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

11/22/2015 8:43

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra
utilities.com>

Lane, Bret
<JLane@sempraultilities.com>

Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautil
ities.com>; Danny
Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-
coots.com>

11/27/2015 6:58

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

11/27/2015 6:58

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautiliti
es.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte @semprautilitie
s.com>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@sempraultilities.com>

Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-
coots.com>; Petrizzo,
Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprau
tilities.com>

11/27/2015 18:19

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege
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Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

10 11/27/2015 18:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
11 11/27/2015 18:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautil
ities.com>; Danny
Van de Putte, Todd Walzel Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <TVandePutte@semprautilitie [<dwalzel@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
12 <tpjbl@enova.com> s.com> coots.com> 11/30/2015 8:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautil
ities.com>; Danny
Van de Putte, Todd Walzel Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|Lane, Bret <dwalzel@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
13 utilities.com> <JLane@semprautilities.com>|coots.com> 11/30/2015 8:09|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Danny Clayton
<dclayton@boots- Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret coots.com>; Danny Walzel reflecting legal advice regarding company
14 <tpjbl@enova.com> <dwalzel@boots-coots.com> 11/30/2015 8:10|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
15 11/30/2015 8:10(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautil
ities.com>; Danny
Van de Putte, Todd Walzel Email and Attachments sent internally
JLane@semprautilities. [<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [<dwalzel@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
16 com s.com> coots.com> 11/30/2015 8:14|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
Petrizzo, Hilary E rautilities.com>; Lane,
<7957911c¢867c4a23bf6 |'John Hatteberg' Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762h9f-petrizzo, |<jhatteberg@boots- <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
17 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> es.com> 12/4/2015 9:27|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00210



Cardiff, Steven G
<SCardiff@semprautiliti

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Danny Walzel

Baker, Phil E.
<PBaker@semprautilit
ies.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautili
ties.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>;
Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@sempraut

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

18 es.com> <dwalzel@boots-coots.com> |ilities.com> 12/4/2015 10:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
19 12/4/2015 10:48|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
20 12/4/2015 10:48|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
21 12/4/2015 10:48|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
John Hatteberg Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <jhatteberg@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
22 <tpjbl@enova.com> coots.com> 12/7/2015 10:46|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Lane,
Bret
<JLane@semprautiliti
es.com>; Leonardo
Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Monica
Williamson
<Monica.Williamson@
boots-coots.com>;
John Hatteberg Sylvia Estrada Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<jhatteberg@boots- <Sylvia.Estrada@halliburton.c [<HPetrizzo@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
23 coots.com> om> tilities.com> 12/7/2015 11:15|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
24 12/7/2015 11:15(leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00211



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

25 12/7/2015 11:15(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
26 12/7/2015 11:15(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Leonardo
Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Monica
Williamson
John Hatteberg <Monica.Williamson@
<jhatteberg@boots- boots-coots.com>;
Lane, Bret coots.com>; Sylvia Estrada Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities |<Sylvia.Estrada@halliburton.c |<HPetrizzo@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
27 .com> om> tilities.com> 12/7/2015 11:18|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Leonardo
Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Monica
Williamson
John Hatteberg <Monica.Williamson@
<jhatteberg@boots- boots-coots.com>;
Lane, Bret coots.com>; Sylvia Estrada Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities |<Sylvia.Estrada@halliburton.c |<HPetrizzo@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
28 .com> om> tilities.com> 12/9/2015 5:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<RSchwecke@semprau |Danny Walzel <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
29|72250 tilities.com> <dwalzel@boots-coots.com> |es.com> 12/9/2015 6:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<rschwecke@enova.co |Danny Walzel <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
30|72252 m> <dwalzel@boots-coots.com> [es.com> 12/9/2015 6:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
31 12/9/2015 15:36(leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00212



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

32 12/10/2015 11:27|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |'Wayne Courville' Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |<Wayne.Courville@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
33 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> 12/11/2015 7:38|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E John Hatteberg Email and Attachments sent internally
<HPetrizzo@semprautili |<jhatteberg@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
34 ties.com> coots.com> 12/11/2015 9:43|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Wayne Courville Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<Wayne.Courville@boot|<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company
35 s-coots.com> om> 12/11/2015 12:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |'Wayne Courville' Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |<Wayne.Courville@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
36 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> 12/11/2015 12:45|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
37 12/16/2015 5:43|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semp
Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.com:; [rautilities.com>;
Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.co [Razavi, Avideh
m; <ARazavi2@sempraut
Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton. |ilities.com>; Steve
com; John Hatteberg Cardiff
<jhatteberg@boots- <cardiffsr@gmail.com
Petrizzo, Hilary E coots.com>; >: Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<HPetrizzo@semprautili|Wayne.Courville @boots- <TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
38 ties.com> coots.com rautilities.com> 12/18/2015 16:09|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
39 12/18/2015 16:09(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
donwshackelford@yahoo.com
: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Jim LaGrone ; DL_B&C Well Control Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<wellcontrol@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
40 coots.com> coots.com> 12/20/2015 13:40|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00213



Petrizzo, Hilary E

John Hatteberg

Lane, Bret

Email and Attachments sent internally

<HPetrizzo@semprautili |<jhatteberg@boots- <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
41 ties.com> coots.com> es.com> 12/21/2015 9:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c¢867c4a23bf6 |[John Hatteberg Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [5558f32762h9f-petrizzo, |<jhatteberg@boots- <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
42|73646 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> es.com> 12/21/2015 9:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
John Hatteberg Petrizzo, Hilary E Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
<jhatteberg@boots- <HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c [<JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
43 coots.com> om> es.com> 12/21/2015 9:55|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E John Hatteberg Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
<HPetrizzo@semprautili |<jhatteberg@boots- <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
44 ties.com> coots.com> es.com> 12/21/2015 9:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |John Hatteberg Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [5558f32762h9f-petrizzo, |<jhatteberg@boots- <JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
45|73657 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> es.com> 12/21/2015 9:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautiliti
es.com>; Petrizzo,
John Hatteberg Wayne Courville Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<jhatteberg@boots- <Wayne.Courville@boots- <HPetrizzo@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
46 coots.com> coots.com> tilities.com> 12/21/2015 10:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
47 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
48 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
49 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
50 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00214



Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

51 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
52 12/21/2015 10:11|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Don Laribee
<Don.Laribee@Halliburton.co
m>; Joseph Letzkus
<Joseph.Letzkus@halliburton.
com>; Kaleb Bean
<Kaleb.Bean@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Lawrence Albitre
<Larry.Albitre@Halliburton.co
m>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff' John Hatteberg
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom [<jhatteberg@boots-
Siddle coots.com>; Wayne
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co |Courville
m>; Tracy Holt <Wayne.Courville@bo
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net); |ots-coots.com>;
Alan Gosse Eddy Hinds Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburt |<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co |<Rolando.Gomez@bo reflecting legal advice regarding company
53 on.com> m> ots-coots.com> 12/21/2015 10:39|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Jim LaGrone ; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
54 coots.com> .com> 12/23/2015 17:52|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
Jim LaGrone <RSchwecke@semprautilities Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |.com>; Cho, Jimmie | reflecting legal advice regarding company
55 coots.com> <JCho@semprautilities.com> 12/23/2015 17:52|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00215



Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo,

'Wayne Courville'
<Wayne.Courville@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

56 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> 12/28/2015 14:30|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |'Wayne Courville' Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |<Wayne.Courville@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
57 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> 12/28/2015 14:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Wayne Courville Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<Wayne.Courville@boot|<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company
58 s-coots.com> om> 12/28/2015 14:50|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Jim LaGrone Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
59|74272 coots.com> .com> 12/29/2015 8:46|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Jim LaGrone ; Schwecke, Rodger Bud Curtis Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<RSchwecke@semprautilities |<bcurtis@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
60 coots.com> .com> coots.com> 1/3/2016 5:42|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
61 1/3/2016 5:42|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Snyder, Hal
<HSnyder@semprautilities.co
m>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
JLane@semprautilities. [<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
62 com .com> 1/3/2016 8:53|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
63 1/3/2016 8:53|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00216



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

64 1/3/2016 8:53|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Snyder, Hal
<HSnyder@semprautilities.co
m>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
65 <tpjbl@enova.com> .com> 1/3/2016 8:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
66 1/3/2016 8:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
67 1/3/2016 8:54|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilitie
s.com>; Schwecke,
Snyder, Hal Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<HSnyder@semprautiliti|Lane, Bret <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
68 es.com> <JLane@semprautilities.com>|autilities.com> 1/3/2016 8:58|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilitie
s.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Snyder, Hal Lane, Bret <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
69 <hsnyder@enova.com> |<JLane@sempraultilities.com>|autilities.com> 1/3/2016 8:58|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone Arriola, Dennis Lane, Bret Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<DArriola@semprautilities.co |<JLane@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
70 coots.com> m> es.com> 1/5/2016 11:22|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
71 1/5/2016 11:22|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00217



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

72 1/5/2016 11:22|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
73 1/5/2016 11:22|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
74 1/5/2016 11:22|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E ‘John Hatteberg'
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |<jhatteberg@boots- Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762hb9f-petrizzo, |coots.com>; 'Steve Cardiff' <TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
75 hilary e@enova.com> |<cardiffsr@gmail.com> rautilities.com> 1/6/2016 9:17|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boot |Lane, Bret reflecting legal advice regarding company
76 s-coots.com> <JLane@semprautilities.com> 1/10/2016 13:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
77 1/10/2016 13:48|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>; Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Don Shackelford
(donwshackelford@yahoo.co Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret m); Arash Haghshenas reflecting legal advice regarding company
78 <tpjbl@enova.com> <arash@boots-coots.com> 1/10/2016 16:18|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00218



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

79 1/10/2016 16:18|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |Lane, Bret <Rolando.Gomez@bo reflecting legal advice regarding company
80 coots.com> <JLane@semprautilities.com>|ots-coots.com> 1/11/2016 10:35|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
81 1/11/2016 10:35(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [Lane, Bret <Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
82|76003 <tpjbl@enova.com> coots.com> 1/11/2016 12:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>; Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [Lane, Bret (donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
83(66905 <tpjbl@enova.com> m) 1/11/2016 13:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00219



84

Rodriguez, Sonia
<srodrig3@enova.com>

Navin, Nel
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>
gregory.hisel@fire.lacounty.g
ov; Robert Salgado
(rsalgado@dir.ca.gov);
kcrook@arbinc.com;
Mario.Tresierras@fire.lacount
y.gov; McGurk, Scott@DOC
<Scott.McGurk@conservation
.ca.gov>; Efron, Mary
Ann@DIR
<MEfron@dir.ca.gov>; Kysar,
Scott
<SKysar@semprautilities.com
>
matthewson.epuna@cpuc.ca.
gov;
william.mcmechen@aecom.co
m;
Lawrence.Kathryn@epa.gov;
MNazemil@agmd.gov; Cho,
Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Cocker, Philip
<Philip.Cocker@fire.lacounty.
gov>;
Cynthia.lshikawa@dot.gov;
Kenneth Crook

scott.walker@conserv
ation.ca.gov;
kenneth.bruno@cpuc.
ca.gov; Kerns, Barry
<BKerns@semprautilit
ies.com>; Mike
Baggett
(mbaggett@boots-
coots.com);
ctrombettas@dir.ca.g
ov; Ibay, Isaac
<lIbay@semprautilitie
s.com>; Healy,
Gregory
<GHealy@semprautilit
ies.com>;
tdraper@arbinc.com;
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

1/14/2016 14:29

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

85

1/14/2016 14:29

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

86

1/14/2016 14:29

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00220



87

1/14/2016 14:29

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

88

Wayne Courville
<Wayne.Courville@boot
s-coots.com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>;
stephen.yench@flour.com

Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprau
tilities.com>

1/18/2016 13:06

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

89

1/26/2016 8:56

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

90

1/26/2016 8:56

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

91

Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburt
on.com>

Alan GOSSe
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semprautilitie
s.com>;
donwshackelford@yahoo.com

peteslagel@1816drilling.com;
morten.haug.emilsen@adden
ergy.no; Arash Haghshenas
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

1/30/2016 17:25

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00221



92

Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburt
on.com>

Alan GOSSe
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semprautilitie
s.com>;
donwshackelford@yahoo.com

peteslagel@1816drilling.com;
morten.haug.emilsen@adden
ergy.no; Arash Haghshenas
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

1/30/2016 17:25

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00222



93

Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburt
on.com>

Alan GOSSe
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semprautilitie
s.com>;
donwshackelford@yahoo.com

peteslagel@1816drilling.com;
morten.haug.emilsen@adden
ergy.no; Arash Haghshenas
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

1/30/2016 17:25

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00223



Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburt

Alan GOSSe
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semprautilitie
s.com>;
donwshackelford@yahoo.com

peteslagel@1816drilling.com;
morten.haug.emilsen@adden
ergy.no; Arash Haghshenas
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Danny Walzel
<dwalzel@boots-coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

94 on.com> <jhatteberg@boots- 1/30/2016 17:25|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<donwshackelford@yah |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie reflecting legal advice regarding company

95 00.cOom> s.com> 2/1/2016 16:20|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company

96 > m> 2/1/2016 16:31|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00224



Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co

Tyler Milford m>; John Hatteberg Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<Tyler.Milford@halliburt |<jhatteberg@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
97169648 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 6:03|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Egbert, Thomas <RSchwecke@semprautilities |'arash@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
98 <tegbert@enova.com> |.com> coots.com' 2/4/2016 9:13|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
99 2/4/2016 9:13|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Egbert, Thomas
<TEgbert@semprautilities.co
Arash Haghshenas m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<arash@boots- <RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
100 coots.com> .com> 2/4/2016 9:44|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Arash Haghshenas
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
101 Unspecified Sender .com> 2/4/2016 10:05|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00225



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

102 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

103 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00226



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

104 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

105 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00227



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

106 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

107 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00228



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

108 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

109 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00229



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

110 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

111 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00230



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

112 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

113 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00231



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

114 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

115 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00232



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

116 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

117 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00233



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

118 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

119 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00234



Tyler Milford
<Tyler.Milford@halliburt

Eddy HInas
<Eddy.Hinds@Halliburton.co
m>; Kevin Bautista
<Kevin.Bautista@halliburton.c
om>; Alan Gosse
<Alan.Gosse@Halliburton.co
m>; Kimberly Barber
<Kimberly.Barber@Halliburton
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Anthony Rizzo
<Anthony.Rizzo@halliburton.c
om>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Steve Cardiff'
<cardiffsr@gmail.com>; Tom
Siddle
<Tom.Siddle@Halliburton.co
m>; Tracy Holt
(tracyleeholt@sbcglobal.net);
Steven Mulholland
<Steven.Mulholland@halliburt
on.com>; Ryan Zallas
<Ryan.Zallas@Halliburton.co
m>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

120 on.com> coots.com>; Wayne Courville 2/4/2016 10:16{response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
121 2/4/2016 10:16|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Van de Putte, Todd : Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
122 utilities.com> m> 2/5/2016 8:21|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
123 2/5/2016 8:21|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
124 2/5/2016 8:21|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00235



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

125 2/5/2016 8:21]|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
126 2/5/2016 8:21]|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
Lane, Bret s.com>; Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities |<donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
127 .com> m> 2/5/2016 9:22|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
128 <tpjbl@enova.com> m> 2/5/2016 9:22|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
129 <tpjbl@enova.com> m> 2/5/2016 10:03|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
130 2/5/2016 10:03|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@y reflecting legal advice regarding company
131 > <JLane@semprautilities.com>[ahoo.com> 2/5/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
132 2/5/2016 11:49|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd Don Shackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@y reflecting legal advice regarding company
133 utilities.com> <JLane@semprautilities.com>|ahoo.com> 2/5/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00236



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

134 2/5/2016 11:49|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>; John Wright
<john.wright@bearco-
intl.com>; Morten Haug
Emilsen Don Shackelford
<morten.haug.emilsen@adde [<donwshackelford@y
nergy.no>; Pete Slagel ahoo.com>; Van de
<pete@slagel.net>; John Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret Hatteberg <jhatteberg@boots-|(TVandePutte@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
135 <tpjbl@enova.com> coots.com> autilities.com) 2/6/2016 9:27|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
136 2/6/2016 9:27|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<donwshackelford@yah |Lane, Bret <TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
137 00.cOom> <JLane@semprautilities.com>[rautilities.com> 2/6/2016 10:30|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company
138 coots.com> om> 2/6/2016 16:56|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@yahoo.co [<TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
139 <tpjbl@enova.com> m> rautilities.com> 2/7/2016 8:24|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00237



Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

140 utilities.com> m> 2/7/2016 8:36|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
Don Shackelford <TVandePutte@semprautilitie Email and Attachments sent internally
<donwshackelford@yah |s.com>; Lane, Bret reflecting legal advice regarding company
141 00.cOm> <JLane@semprautilities.com> 2/7/2016 8:42|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
Van de Putte, Todd m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |[<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
142 > .com> 2/7/2016 11:04|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
143 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
144 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
145 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
146 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
Van de Putte, Todd m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
147 utilities.com> .com> 2/7/2016 11:04|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
148 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00238



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

149 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
150 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
151 2/7/2016 11:04|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
Lane, Bret m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities [<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
152 .com> .com> 2/7/2016 11:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
153 <tpjbl@enova.com> .com> 2/7/2016 11:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
154 <tpjbl@enova.com> .com> 2/7/2016 11:23|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@y
ahoo.com>;
Lane, Bret Van de Putte, Todd Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |[<RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
155 .com> s.com> autilities.com> 2/7/2016 13:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
156 2/7/2016 13:02|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@y
ahoo.com>;
Van de Putte, Todd Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret (TVandePutte@semprautilitie [(RSchwecke@sempra reflecting legal advice regarding company
157 <tpjbl@enova.com> s.com) utilities.com) 2/7/2016 13:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00239



Document sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25

158 2/7/2016 13:02|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilities.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
Lane, Bret .com>; Don Shackelford Tomkins, Sharon Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<JLane@semprautilities |<donwshackelford@yahoo.co |<STomkins@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
159(65819 .com> m> tilities.com> 2/8/2016 5:36|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
(JCho@semprautilities.com);
Schwecke, Rodger
(RSchwecke @semprautilities.
com); Don Shackelford Tomkins, Sharon Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [Lane, Bret <donwshackelford@yahoo.co [<STomkins@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company
16065828 <tpjbl@enova.com> m> tilities.com> 2/8/2016 5:36|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E Egbert, Thomas '‘Arash Haghshenas' Email and Attachments sent internally
<HPetrizzo@semprautili |<TEgbert@semprautilities.co |<arash@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
161 ties.com> m> coots.com> 2/8/2016 9:34|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Schackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
Lane, Bret m>; Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<JLane@semprautilities |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie reflecting legal advice regarding company
162|65837 .com> s.com> 2/8/2016 18:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Don Schackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [Lane, Bret <TVandePutte@semprautilitie reflecting legal advice regarding company
16365839 <tpjbl@enova.com> s.com> 2/8/2016 18:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Van de Putte, Todd : Don Schackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<tvandepu@enova.com |<donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
164(65844 > m> 2/8/2016 18:26|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Van de Putte, Todd : Don Schackelford Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<TVandePutte@sempra|<donwshackelford@yahoo.co reflecting legal advice regarding company
165(65841 utilities.com> m> 2/8/2016 18:26|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00240



166

AC_CPUC_01
70162

Lane, Bret
<tpjbl@enova.com>

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; John Wright
<john.wright@bearco-
intl.com>; Pete Slagel
<pete@slagel.net>; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>; Morten Haug
Emilsen
<morten.haug.emilsen@adde
nergy.no>; Arash
Haghshenas <arash@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
(RSchwecke@sempra
utilities.com)

2/9/2016 5:38

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

167

AC_CPUC_01
65847

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yah
0o.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>

2/9/2016 8:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

168

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities
.com>

John Wright
<john.wright@bearco-
intl.com>; Pete Slagel
<pete@slagel.net>; Morten
Haug Emilsen
<morten.haug.emilsen@adde
nergy.no>; Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>; Arash
Haghshenas <arash@boots-
coots.com>; John Hatteberg
<jhatteberg@boots-
coots.com>; Wayne Courville
<Wayne.Courville@boots-
coots.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; De La Rosa, Andy
<ADelLaRosa2@semprautilitie
s.com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@y
ahoo.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/9/2016 15:07

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00241



169

2/9/2016 15:07

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

170

AC_CPUC_01
65850

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities
.com>

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/10/2016 11:02

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

171

AC_CPUC_01
65851

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities
.com>

Chris Yeung
<Chris.Yeung@Halliburton.co
m>; Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Bryce Hinsch
<Bryce.Hinsch@halliburton.co
m>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/10/2016 12:16

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

172

AC_CPUC_01
65860

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities
.com>

Chris Yeung
<Chris.Yeung@Halliburton.co
m>; Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Bryce Hinsch
<Bryce.Hinsch@halliburton.co
m>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/10/2016 12:20

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

173

AC_CPUC_01
65869

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yah
0o.com>

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Chris Yeung
<Chris.Yeung@Halliburton.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Bryce Hinsch
<Bryce.Hinsch@halliburton.co
m>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/10/2016 12:36

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

174

AC_CPUC_01
65872

Chris Yeung
<Chris.Yeung@Halliburt
on.com>

Don Shackelford
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
: Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Bryce Hinsch
<Bryce.Hinsch@halliburton.co
m>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>

2/10/2016 12:39

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

175

Lane, Bret
<tpjbl@enova.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

2/11/2016 13:45

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00242



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

176 2/11/2016 13:45]leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>;
Lane, Bret Don Shackelford Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<JLane@semprautilities [<donwshackelford@yahoo.co |[<RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
177 .com> m> autilities.com> 2/12/2016 8:23|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
'‘Don Shackelford'
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Van de Putte, Todd ; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |[<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
178 > .com> 2/12/2016 8:46|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
'‘Don Shackelford'
<donwshackelford@yahoo.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
Van de Putte, Todd ; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
179 utilities.com> .com> 2/12/2016 8:46|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilitie
s.com>; Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>; Guy
Fox <gfox@boots-
coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
Lane, Bret <Jim.LaGrone@boots- <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
180 <tpjbl@enova.com> coots.com> autilities.com> 3/10/2016 6:01|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Cho, Jimmie |
<JCho@semprautilitie
s.com>; Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>; Guy
Fox <gfox@boots-
coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
JLane@semprautilities. [<Jim.LaGrone@boots- <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
181 com coots.com> autilities.com> 3/10/2016 6:01|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00243



182

Unspecified Sender

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:05

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

183

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

184

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00244



185

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

186

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00245
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

188

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

189

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00246



190

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

191

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00247
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; jim.lagrone @boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com; William Sheridan -
B&C <wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@halliburto
n.com>

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

193

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00248
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

195

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
> McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com; William Sheridan -
B&C <wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@halliburto
n.com>

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00249
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

197

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com; William Sheridan -
B&C <wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@halliburto
n.com>

Michael Noel
<Mike.Noel@Halliburt
on.com>; Sera, Travis
<TSera@semprautiliti
es.com>

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00250
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com; William Sheridan -
B&C <wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@halliburto
n.com>

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege
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Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00251



200

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

201

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00252



202

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

203

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

204

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com

3/14/2016 12:11

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00253



Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-

coots.com; Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil joe.kennedy@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
205 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com 3/14/2016 12:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
Jim LaGrone <DNeville@semprautilities.co Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |m>; Guy Fox <gfox@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
206 coots.com> coots.com> 3/14/2016 18:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
207 coots.com> > 3/15/2016 4:35|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
208 coots.com> > 3/15/2016 4:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
209 coots.com> > 3/15/2016 4:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil Guy Fox <gfox@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
210 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> 3/15/2016 7:39|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00254



211

Mail Delivery Subsystem
<MAILER-
DAEMON@ms-smtp-
pOl.sempra.com>

bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/15/2016 7:44

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

212

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilitie
s.com>

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/15/2016 7:44

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

213

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Lane, Bret
<JLane@semprautilities.com>
; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; McMahon, Thomas D.
<TMcMahon@semprautilities.
com>; Razavi, Avideh
<ARazavi2@semprautilities.c
om>; Neville, Dan
<DNeville@semprautilities.co
m>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; gfox@boots-
coots.com;
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com;
joe.kennedy@boots-
coots.com

3/15/2016 7:44

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

214

Guy Fox <gfox@boots-
coots.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>

3/15/2016 8:20

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

215

Guy Fox <gfox@boots-
coots.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>

3/15/2016 8:20

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00255



Navin, Neil

William Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-

coots.com>; Joseph Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@halliburto

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

216 <nnavin@enova.com> |n.com> 3/15/2016 13:42[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Mail Delivery Subsystem|bill.sheridan@boots-
<MAILER- coots.com; Email and Attachments sent internally
DAEMON@ms-smtp- |joe.kennedy@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
217 pOl.sempra.com> coots.com 3/15/2016 13:42|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
bill.sheridan@boots-
Navin, Neil coots.com; Email and Attachments sent internally
<NNavin@semprautilitie [joe.kennedy@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
218 s.com> coots.com 3/15/2016 13:42[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
bill.sheridan@boots-
coots.com; Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil joe.kennedy@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
219 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com 3/15/2016 13:42|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn Email and Attachments sent internally
Jim.LaGrone@boots- <GLaFevers@sempra reflecting legal advice regarding company
220 Unspecified Sender coots.com utilities.com> 3/16/2016 9:34|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
221 3/16/2016 9:34|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
222 3/16/2016 9:34|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil Jim.LaGrone@boots- <GLaFevers@sempra reflecting legal advice regarding company
223 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com utilities.com> 3/16/2016 9:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
224 3/16/2016 9:41|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
225 3/16/2016 9:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00256



Navin, Neil

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

226 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> utilities.com> 3/16/2016 13:53|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Guy Fox <gfox@boots
coots.com>; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Keith
Romaine
<Keith.Romaine@halli
burton.com>;
Leonardo Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Carl Cramm Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
<Carl.Cramm@boots- <Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
227 coots.com> NNavin@semprautilities.com |coots.com> 3/18/2016 13:32[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
228 3/18/2016 13:32|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
229 3/18/2016 13:32[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
230 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> 3/18/2016 13:52[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Leonardo Portillo Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<lportillo@boots- <NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
231 coots.com> > 3/21/2016 5:44|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
232 coots.com> > 3/21/2016 7:42|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00257



Guy Fox <gfox@boots
coots.com>; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Keith
Romaine
<Keith.Romaine@halli
burton.com>;

Carl Cramm Leonardo Portillo Email and Attachments sent internally
<Carl.Cramm@boots- <lportillo@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
233 Unspecified Sender coots.com> coots.com> 3/21/2016 9:45|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Guy Fox <gfox@boots
coots.com>; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Keith
Romaine
<Keith.Romaine@halli
burton.com>;
Carl Cramm Leonardo Portillo Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <Carl.Cramm@boots- <lportillo@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
234 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> coots.com> 3/21/2016 10:23|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Guy Fox <gfox@boots
Carl Cramm coots.com>; Jim
<Carl.Cramm@boots- LaGrone
coots.com>; Schwecke, <Jim.LaGrone@boots-
Rodger coots.com>; Doug
<RSchwecke@semprautilities |Derr <dderr@boots-
.com>; Tracy, Jill coots.com>; Keith
<JTracy@semprautilities.com [Romaine
> Hamze, Firas <Keith.Romaine@halli
<FHamze@semprautilities.co [burton.com>;
m>; La Fevers, Glenn Leonardo Portillo Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <GLaFevers@semprautilities. |<lIportillo@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
235 <nnavin@enova.com> |com> coots.com> 3/21/2016 10:39|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00258



Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
> Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn

Guy Fox <gfox@boots
coots.com>; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Keith
Romaine
<Keith.Romaine@halli
burton.com>;
Leonardo Portillo

Email and Attachments sent internally

Navin, Neil <GLaFevers@semprautilities. |<lIportillo@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
236 <nnavin@enova.com> |com> coots.com> 3/21/2016 10:39|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Leonardo Portillo Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<lportillo@boots- <NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
237 coots.com> > 3/21/2016 12:44[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>;
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Hamze,
Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Guy
Fox <gfox@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Keith
Romaine
<Keith.Romaine@halli
burton.com>;
Jim LaGrone Leonardo Portillo Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <Jim.LaGrone@boots- <lportillo@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
238 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> coots.com> 3/21/2016 13:32[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
239 coots.com> > 3/21/2016 14:42[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Doug Derr Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<dderr@boots- <NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
240 coots.com> > 3/22/2016 3:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00259



Doug Derr Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<dderr@boots- <NNavin@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
241 coots.com> > 3/22/2016 10:48[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
Navin, Neil <Joseph.Kennedy@h
<NNavin@semprautilities.com |alliburton.com>;
Jim LaGrone >: Schwecke, Rodger Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<RSchwecke@semprautilities |<Rolando.Gomez@bo reflecting legal advice regarding company
242 coots.com> .com> ots-coots.com> 3/23/2016 13:46[response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
243 3/23/2016 13:46(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
244 3/23/2016 13:46(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
245 3/23/2016 13:46(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
246 3/23/2016 13:46(leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00260



247

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Rodger Schwecke
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>;
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

3/23/2016 13:46

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

248

3/23/2016 13:46

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

249

3/23/2016 13:46

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

250

3/23/2016 13:46

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

251

3/23/2016 13:46

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

252

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>

3/23/2016 14:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00261



Navin,Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>;
Schwecke,Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy,Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers,Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.

com>; Hamze,Firas Carl Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <FHamze@semprautilities.co [<Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
253 <nnavin@enova.com> |m> coots.com> 3/23/2016 14:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
Navin, Neil <wsheridan@boots-
<NNavin@semprautilities.com [coots.com>; Joseph
>: Jim LaGrone Kennedy
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- <Joseph.Kennedy@h
coots.com>; Schwecke, alliburton.com>;
Rodger Rolando Gomez Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprautilities [<Rolando.Gomez@hbo reflecting legal advice regarding company
254 Unspecified Sender .com> ots-coots.com> 3/23/2016 21:38|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas Carl Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
<FHamze@semprautilities.co [<Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
255 Unspecified Sender m> coots.com> 3/23/2016 21:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00262



256

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

257

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

258

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00263



259

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

260

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

261

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/23/2016 21:59

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

262

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co

m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>

3/24/2016 4:56

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00264



Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.

Jim LaGrone com>; Hamze, Firas Carl Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<FHamze@semprautilities.co |<Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
263 coots.com> m> coots.com> 3/24/2016 4:56|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas Carl Cramm Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <FHamze@semprautilities.co [<Carl.Cramm@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
264 <nnavin@enova.com> |m> coots.com> 3/24/2016 6:29|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>;
deby@blowoutengine
ers.com; David
Navin, Neil Vaught
<NNavin@semprautilities.com [<David.Vaught@hallib
>: Schwecke, Rodger urton.com>; Mark
<RSchwecke@semprautilities [Brake
.com>; Tracy, Jill <Mark.Brake@Hallibu
<JTracy@semprautilities.com [rton.com>;
>: La Fevers, Glenn jlarrison@blowoutengi
<GLaFevers@semprautilities. [neers.com; Jim
Jim LaGrone com>; Hamze, Firas LaGrone Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<FHamze@semprautilities.co |<Jim.LaGrone@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
265 coots.com> m> coots.com> 3/24/2016 9:16|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00265



266

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>

Carl Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>;
deby@blowoutengine
ers.com; David
Vaught
<David.Vaught@hallib
urton.com>; Mark
Brake
<Mark.Brake@Hallibu
rton.com>;
jlarrison@blowoutengi
neers.com; Jim
LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

3/24/2016 9:17

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

267

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>

3/24/2016 9:55

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

268

JTracy@semprautilities.
com

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>

3/24/2016 9:55

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

269

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilitie
s.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>

3/24/2016 9:55

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00266



Tracy, Jill

Jim LaGrone

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Firas

Email and Attachments sent internally

<JTracy@semprautilitie |<Jim.LaGrone @boots- <FHamze@semprautil reflecting legal advice regarding company
270 s.com> coots.com> ities.com> 3/24/2016 9:55|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Jim LaGrone Tracy, Jill Firas Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<JTracy@semprautilities.com |<FHamze@semprautil reflecting legal advice regarding company
271 coots.com> > ities.com> 3/24/2016 10:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
272 3/24/2016 10:59(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; La Fevers,
Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Hamze,
Jim LaGrone Tracy, Jill Firas Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<JTracy@semprautilities.com |<FHamze@semprautil reflecting legal advice regarding company
273 coots.com> > ities.com> 3/24/2016 10:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
274 3/24/2016 10:59(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
275 3/24/2016 10:59(leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00267



276

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>

3/28/2016 8:13

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

277

3/28/2016 8:13

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

278

Unspecified Sender

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-

coots.com>; Schwecke,

Rodger

<RSchwecke@semprautilities

.com>

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>;
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

3/28/2016 8:27

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00268



279

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilitie
s.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>;
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>;
Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>

3/28/2016 8:36

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

280

Navin, Neil
<nnavin@enova.com>

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>;
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>;
Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautil
ities.com>

3/28/2016 8:36

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00269



Navin, Neil

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger

Doug Derr
<dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Andy
Cuthbert
<Andy.Cuthbert@Halli
burton.com>; Guy Fox
<gfox@boots-
coots.com>; William
Sheridan - B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Joseph
Kennedy
<Joseph.Kennedy@h
alliburton.com>;
Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>;
Hamze, Firas

Email and Attachments sent internally

<NNavin@semprautilitie |<RSchwecke@semprautilities |[<FHamze @semprautil reflecting legal advice regarding company
281 s.com> .com> ities.com> 3/28/2016 8:36|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
William Sheridan -
B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Rosilyn
Saulsberry
Navin, Neil <rsaulsberry@boots-
<NNavin@semprautilities.com [coots.com>; Joseph
>: Van de Putte, Todd Kennedy Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |[<Joseph.Kennedy@h reflecting legal advice regarding company
282 coots.com> s.com> alliburton.com> 3/31/2016 4:55|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
283 3/31/2016 4:55|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
284 3/31/2016 4:55|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
William Sheridan -
B&C
<wsheridan@boots-
coots.com>; Rosilyn
Saulsberry
Navin, Neil <rsaulsberry@boots-
(NNavin@semprautilities.com)|coots.com>; Joseph
; Kennedy Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |tvandeputte@semprautilities.c |<Joseph.Kennedy@h reflecting legal advice regarding company
285 coots.com> om alliburton.com> 3/31/2016 4:55|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00270



Document sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25

286 3/31/2016 4:55|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
287 3/31/2016 4:55|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
jim.lagrone@boots- ies.com>; Van de
Rubin, Jonathan coots.com'; Hassan, Kim Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co |[<TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
288 s.com> m> rautilities.com> 4/4/2016 11:27|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
Jim LaGrone .com>; Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie reflecting legal advice regarding company
289 coots.com> s.com> 4/4/2016 11:40|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Van de Putte, Todd Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
290 utilities.com> .com> 4/4/2016 11:50|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Van de Putte, Todd Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com [<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
291 > .com> 4/4/2016 11:50|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
292 Unspecified Sender .com> 4/4/2016 11:50|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
jim.lagrone@boots- ies.com>; Van de
Rubin, Jonathan coots.com'; Hassan, Kim Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co |[<TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
293 s.com> m> rautilities.com> 4/5/2016 11:53|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone Van de Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie reflecting legal advice regarding company
294 coots.com> s.com> 4/5/2016 12:51|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00271



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

295 4/5/2016 12:51|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
296 4/5/2016 12:51|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Hesam, H. Tony
<Thesam@semprautilities.co
m>; Brandy, Carla L. Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
(CBrandy@semprautilities.co [<NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
297 Unspecified Sender m) ies.com> 4/5/2016 13:06|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
298 4/5/2016 13:06]leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
299 4/5/2016 13:06]leak. Attorney Client Privilege
‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Hesam, H. Tony
<Thesam@semprautilities.co
Van de Putte, Todd m>; Brandy, Carla L. Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<CBrandy@semprautilities.co |<NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
300 > m> ies.com> 4/5/2016 13:10|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
301 4/5/2016 13:10|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
302 4/5/2016 13:10|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Hesam, H. Tony
<Thesam@semprautilities.co
Jim LaGrone m>; Brandy, Carla L. Navin, Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<CBrandy@semprautilities.co |<NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
303 coots.com> m> ies.com> 4/5/2016 13:27|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
Rubin, Jonathan <KTalley@semprautilit
<JRubin@semprautilities.com [ies.com>; Van de
Jim LaGrone >: Hassan, Kim Putte, Todd Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<KHassan@semprautilities.co |[<TVandePutte@semp reflecting legal advice regarding company
304 coots.com> m> rautilities.com> 4/5/2016 13:30|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00272



Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra

Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

305 utilities.com> .com> 4/5/2016 13:32|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
Van de Putte, Todd m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |[<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
306 > .com> 4/5/2016 13:32|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Kitson, Amy
<AKitson@semprautilities.co
m>; Schwecke, Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprautilities reflecting legal advice regarding company
307 Unspecified Sender .com> 4/5/2016 13:32|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Hesam,
H. Tony
<Thesam@semprautili
ties.com>; Brandy,
Navin, Neil Van de Putte, Todd Carla L. Email and Attachments sent internally
<NNavin@semprautilitie |<TVandePutte @semprautilitie |<CBrandy@semprauti reflecting legal advice regarding company
308 s.com> s.com> lities.com> 4/5/2016 13:46|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Rubin, Jonathan Healy, Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |<GHealy@semprautilities.com reflecting legal advice regarding company
309 s.com> > 4/5/2016 15:06|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Rubin, Jonathan Hassan, Kim Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
310 s.com> m> ies.com> 4/5/2016 15:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Hassan, Kim Rubin, Jonathan Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |[<JRubin@semprautilities.com [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
311 ies.com> > ies.com> 4/5/2016 15:15|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Rubin, Jonathan Hassan, Kim Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
312 s.com> m> ies.com> 4/5/2016 15:29|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Hassan, Kim Rubin, Jonathan Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |[<JRubin@semprautilities.com [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
313 ies.com> > ies.com> 4/5/2016 15:30|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00273



Jim LaGrone

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Van de Putte, Todd

Hesam, H. Tony
<Thesam@semprautili
ties.com>; Brandy,
Carla L.

Email and Attachments sent internally

<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |<CBrandy@semprauti reflecting legal advice regarding company
314 coots.com> s.com> lities.com> 4/5/2016 17:47|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Van de Putte, Hesam, H. Tony
Todd <Thesam@semprautili
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [ties.com>; Brandy,
Navin, Neil s.com>; Chechitelli, Frank Carla L. Email and Attachments sent internally
<NNavin@semprautilitie |<FChechitelli@semprautilities. |<CBrandy@semprauti reflecting legal advice regarding company
315 s.com> com> lities.com> 4/6/2016 10:16|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Hesam, H. Tony
Navin, Neil <Thesam@semprautili
<NNavin@semprautilities.com [ties.com>; Brandy,
>: Jim LaGrone Carla L.
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- <CBrandy@semprauti
coots.com>; Van de Putte, lities.com>; Sanders,
Chechitelli, Frank Todd Cole B Email and Attachments sent internally
<FChechitelli@semprau |<TVandePutte @semprautilitie |<CSanders2@sempra reflecting legal advice regarding company
316 tilities.com> s.com> utilities.com> 4/6/2016 10:24|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Carl
Cramm
<Carl.Cramm@boots-
coots.com>; Doug
Derr <dderr@boots-
coots.com>; Andy Reif
<Andy.Reif@halliburto
n.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautili
ties.com>; Lee, Karen
I
<KLee5@semprautiliti
es.com>; Sanders,
Cole B
<CSanders2@sempra
utilities.com>; Brandy,
Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprauti
lities.com>; Van de
Putte, Todd
Chechitelli, Frank <TVandePutte@semp Email and Attachments sent internally
<FChechitelli@semprau |'John Walters - B&C' rautilities.com>; reflecting legal advice regarding company
317 tilities.com> <jwalters@boots-coots.com> [Hesam, H. Tony 4/6/2016 13:30|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00274



Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

318 4/6/2016 13:30(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
319 4/6/2016 13:30(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautilities.co
m>: Lee, Karen |
<KLee5@semprautilities.com
>: Sanders, Cole B
<CSanders2@semprautilities.
com>; Brandy, Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
Chechitelli, Frank s.com>; Hesam, H. Tony Email and Attachments sent internally
<FChechitelli@semprau |<Thesam@semprautilities.co ['jwalters@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
320 tilities.com> m> coots.com' 4/6/2016 14:10|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprautilities.
com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautilities.co
m>: Lee, Karen |
<KLee5@semprautilities.com
>: Sanders, Cole B
<CSanders2@semprautilities.
com>; Brandy, Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Hesam, H. Tony Email and Attachments sent internally
Tracy, Jill <Thesam@semprautilities.co ['jwalters@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
321 <jtracy@enova.com> m> coots.com' 4/6/2016 14:20|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00275



Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprautilities.
com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautilities.co
m>: Lee, Karen |
<KLee5@semprautilities.com
>: Sanders, Cole B
<CSanders2@semprautilities.
com>; Brandy, Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Hesam, H. Tony

Email and Attachments sent internally

<Thesam@semprautilities.co ['jwalters@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
322 Unspecified Sender m> coots.com' 4/6/2016 14:20|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprautilities.
com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautilities.co
m>: Lee, Karen |
<KLee5@semprautilities.com
>: Sanders, Cole B
<CSanders2@semprautilities.
com>; Brandy, Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
Tracy, Jill s.com>; Hesam, H. Tony Email and Attachments sent internally
<JTracy@semprautilitie |[<Thesam@semprautilities.co ['jwalters@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
323 s.com> m> coots.com' 4/6/2016 14:20|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00276



324

Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprau
tilities.com>

‘John Walters - B&C'

<jwalters@boots-coots.com>

Leonardo Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautili
ties.com>; Sanders,
Cole B
<CSanders2@sempra
utilities.com>; Lee,
Karen |
<KLee5@semprautiliti
es.com>; Brandy,
Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprauti
lities.com>; Van de
Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>

4/7/2016 9:45

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

325

Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprau
tilities.com>

‘John Walters - B&C'

<jwalters@boots-coots.com>

Leonardo Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautili
ties.com>; Lee, Karen
I
<KLee5@semprautiliti
es.com>; Sanders,
Cole B
<CSanders2@sempra
utilities.com>; Brandy,
Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprauti
lities.com>; Van de
Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>

4/7/2016 10:10

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

326

4/7/2016 10:10

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00277



327

4/7/2016 10:10

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

328

John Walters - B&C
<jwalters@boots-
coots.com>

Chechitelli, Frank
<FChechitelli@semprautilities.
com>

Leonardo Portillo
<lportillo@boots-
coots.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Hobbs, Rick
<RHobbs@semprautili
ties.com>; Lee, Karen
I
<KLee5@semprautiliti
es.com>; Sanders,
Cole B
<CSanders2@sempra
utilities.com>; Brandy,
Carla L.
<CBrandy@semprauti
lities.com>; Van de
Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>

4/7/2016 10:18

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

329

Unspecified Sender

Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>;
Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprau
tilities.com>; James
LaGrone
(jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com)

4/8/2016 13:39

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00278



330

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilitie
s.com>

Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>;
Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprau
tilities.com>; James
LaGrone
(jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com)

4/8/2016 13:47

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

331

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilitie
s.com>

Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Tracy,
Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Schwecke,
Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>;
Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprau
tilities.com>; James
LaGrone
(jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com)

4/8/2016 13:47

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

332

Unspecified Sender

Gates, Beth A.
<BAGates@sempraultilities.co
m>

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/11/2016 7:21

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

333

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo,
hilary e@enova.com>

Gates, Beth A.
<BAGates@semprautilities.co
m>

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/11/2016 7:21

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00279



334

Unspecified Sender

Petrizzo, Hilary E

<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c

om>; 'Rolando Gomez'

<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>:; La
Fevers, Glenn
(GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com); Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/11/2016 7:29

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

335

4/11/2016 7:29

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

336

4/11/2016 7:29

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

337

4/11/2016 7:29

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

338

4/11/2016 7:29

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

339

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra
utilities.com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E

<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c

om>; 'Rolando Gomez'

<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>:; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

340

4/11/2016 7:31

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

341

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

342

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

343

4/11/2016 7:31

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00280



344

Van de Putte, Todd
<tvandepu@enova.com
>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>:; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

345

4/11/2016 7:31

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

346

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

347

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

348

4/11/2016 7:31

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

349

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra
utilities.com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>:; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

350

4/11/2016 7:31

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

351

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

352

4/11/2016 7:31

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

353

4/11/2016 7:31

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00281



Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautili

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@sempra
utilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

354 ties.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 7:32|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
Van de Putte, Todd <GLaFevers@sempra
Petrizzo, Hilary E <TVandePutte@semprautilitie |utilities.com>; Navin,
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez' Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
355 hilary e@enova.com> [coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 7:32|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Gates, Beth A. Petrizzo, Hilary E 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<BAGates@semprautilit |<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c |<Rolando.Gomez@bo reflecting legal advice regarding company
356 ies.com> om> ots-coots.com> 4/11/2016 7:39|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; La
Fevers, Glenn
Van de Putte, Todd <GLaFevers@sempra
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |utilities.com>; Navin,
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez' Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
357 Unspecified Sender coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 8:18|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [La Fevers, Glenn
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E <GLaFevers@sempra
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c |utilities.com>; Navin,
Schwecke, Rodger om>; 'Rolando Gomez' Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprau |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
358 tilities.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 9:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [La Fevers, Glenn
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E <GLaFevers@sempra
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c |utilities.com>; Navin,
Schwecke, Rodger om>; 'Rolando Gomez' Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<rschwecke@enova.co |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
359 m> coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 9:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [La Fevers, Glenn
s.com>; Petrizzo, Hilary E <GLaFevers@sempra
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c |utilities.com>; Navin,
Schwecke, Rodger om>; 'Rolando Gomez' Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<RSchwecke@semprau |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
360 tilities.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/11/2016 9:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00282



Rubin, Jonathan
<JRubin@semprautilitie

Hassan, Kim
<KHassan@semprautilities.co

Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Gregory
<GHealy@semprautilit

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

361 s.com> m> ies.com> 4/11/2016 10:38|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Hassan, Kim Rubin, Jonathan Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |[<JRubin@semprautilities.com [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
362 ies.com> > ies.com> 4/11/2016 10:40|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Healy,
Rubin, Jonathan Hassan, Kim Gregory Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co [<GHealy@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
363 s.com> m> ies.com> 4/11/2016 10:47|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Talley, Kendra
<KTalley@semprautilit
ies.com>; Van de
Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semp
rautilities.com>;
Healy, Gregory
‘Jim LaGrone' <GHealy@semprautilit
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- ies.com>; Phipps,
Rubin, Jonathan coots.com>; Hassan, Kim Krista L Email and Attachments sent internally
<JRubin@semprautilitie |[<KHassan@semprautilities.co [<KPhipps@semprautil reflecting legal advice regarding company
364 s.com> m> ities.com> 4/11/2016 13:03|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
365 > coots.com> 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
366 4/11/2016 14:07|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
367 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
368 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
369 4/11/2016 14:07|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00283



‘Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

370 Unspecified Sender coots.com> 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
371 4/11/2016 14:07|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
372 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
373 4/11/2016 14:07|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co |Shapiro, Daniel
m>; Van de Putte, Todd <DShapiro@sempraut
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |ilities.com>; Kysar,
Petrizzo, Hilary E s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez' Scott Email and Attachments sent internally
<HPetrizzo@semprautili|<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <SKysar@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
374 ties.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/14/2016 9:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co |Shapiro, Daniel
m>; Van de Putte, Todd <DShapiro@sempraut
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |ilities.com>; Kysar,
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez' Scott Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <SKysar@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
375 Unspecified Sender coots.com> ies.com> 4/14/2016 9:12|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00284



376

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilitie
s.com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@sempraut
ilities.com>; Kysar,
Scott
<SKysar@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/14/2016 9:22

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

377

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@sempraut
ilities.com>; Kysar,
Scott
<SKysar@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/14/2016 9:22

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

378

Unspecified Sender

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@sempraut
ilities.com>; Kysar,
Scott
<SKysar@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/14/2016 9:22

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

379

Unspecified Sender

'‘Arash Haghshenas'
<arash@boots-coots.com>;
Hassan, Kim
<KHassan@semprautilities.co
m>

4/14/2016 12:54

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege;
Attorney Work Product

SED 00285




Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

Attorney Client Privilege

380 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
381 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
382 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
383 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;
384 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;
385 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00286



Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

Attorney Client Privilege

386 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
387 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
388 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
389 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
390 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
391 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00287



Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
392 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;
393 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product

'‘Arash Haghshenas'

Petrizzo, Hilary E <arash@boots-coots.com>;
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |[Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, [<KHassan@semprautilities.co reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
394 hilary e@enova.com> |m> 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
395 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
396 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
397 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00288



Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

Attorney Client Privilege

398 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;
399 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;
400 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
401 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
402 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally

reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
403 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00289



Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
404 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
405 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
406 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
407 4/14/2016 12:54|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

Spreadsheet sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25 |Attorney Client Privilege;

408 4/14/2016 12:54|leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Petrizzo, Hilary E Arash Haghshenas Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit [<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c [<arash@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
409 ies.com> om> coots.com> 4/14/2016 12:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00290



Arash Haghshenas

Hassan, Kim
<KHassan@semprautilities.co
m>; Petrizzo, Hilary E

Email and Attachments sent internally

<arash@boots- <HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
410 coots.com> om> 4/14/2016 13:14|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |Arash Haghshenas <HPetrizzo@semprau reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
411 ies.com> <arash@boots-coots.com> tilities.com> 4/14/2016 13:25|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim
<KHassan@semprautilities.co Email and Attachments sent internally
m>; Arash Haghshenas reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
412 Unspecified Sender <arash@boots-coots.com> 4/14/2016 13:31|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Petrizzo, Hilary E Hassan, Kim
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 |<KHassan@semprautilities.co Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |m>; Arash Haghshenas reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
413 hilary e@enova.com> |<arash@boots-coots.com> 4/14/2016 13:31|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
Arash Haghshenas om>; Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
<arash@boots- <KHassan@semprautilities.co reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
414 coots.com> m> 4/14/2016 13:50|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilities.co reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
415 Unspecified Sender m> 4/14/2016 13:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product

SED 00291




Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo,

Hassan, Kim
<KHassan@semprautilities.co

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

Attorney Client Privilege;

416 hilary e@enova.com> |m> 4/14/2016 13:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
417 ies.com> om> 4/14/2016 13:58|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilities.co reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
418 Unspecified Sender m> 4/14/2016 13:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6 [Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo, |<KHassan@semprautilities.co reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
419 hilary e@enova.com> |m> 4/14/2016 13:59|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Hassan, Kim Petrizzo, Hilary E Email and Attachments sent internally
<KHassan@semprautilit |<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
420 ies.com> om> 4/14/2016 14:05|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Van de Putte, Todd
Schwecke, Rodger <TVandePutte@semp
<RSchwecke@semprautilities [rautilities.com>;
Navin, Neil .com>; Rolando Gomez James LaGrone Email and Attachments sent internally
<NNavin@semprautilitie |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- (jim.lagrone@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
421 s.com> coots.com> coots.com) 4/14/2016 18:06|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
Schwecke, Rodger <TVandePutte@semp
<RSchwecke@semprautilities [rautilities.com>;
.com>; Rolando Gomez James LaGrone Email and Attachments sent internally
Navin, Neil <Rolando.Gomez@boots- (jim.lagrone@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
422 <nnavin@enova.com> |coots.com> coots.com) 4/14/2016 18:06|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00292




Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25

423 4/14/2016 18:06leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo,
hilary e@enova.com> -
on behalf of - Shapiro,
Daniel 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<dshapiro@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
424 > coots.com> 4/15/2016 8:28|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<7957911c867c4a23bf6
5558f32762b9f-petrizzo,
hilary e@enova.com> -
on behalf of - Shapiro,
Daniel 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<dshapiro@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
425 > coots.com> 4/15/2016 8:28|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
Shapiro, Daniel <Inguyen@henkels.com>; 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<dshapiro@enova.com |Dennis <leedco@aol.com>; |<Rolando.Gomez@bo reflecting legal advice regarding company
426 > Jeremy Tager ots-coots.com> 4/15/2016 14:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00293



427

Shapiro, Daniel
<dshapiro@enova.com
>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00294



428

Shapiro, Daniel
<dshapiro@enova.com
>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00295



429

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilit
ies.com>

[a Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager
<jtager@henkels.com>;
Kysar, Scott

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00296



430

Shapiro, Daniel
<dshapiro@enova.com
>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00297



431

Shapiro, Daniel
<dshapiro@enova.com
>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00298



432

Shapiro, Daniel
<dshapiro@enova.com
>

Shapiro, Daniel
<DShapiro@semprautilities.co
m>; La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Hamze, Firas
<FHamze@semprautilities.co
m>; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>:; Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; Presley, Jason
<JPresley@semprautilities.co
m>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Andrews, Larry J
<LAndrews@semprautilities.c
om>; Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'TBlake@fugro.com’;
Joshua Bernard
<jobernard@henkels.com>;
John (Civil H&M)
<jbernard@henkels.com>;
Leyna Nguyen
<Inguyen@henkels.com>;
Dennis <leedco@aol.com>;
Jeremy Tager

'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@bo
ots-coots.com>

4/15/2016 14:41

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

433

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra
utilities.com>

‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/18/2016 6:47

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

434

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

435

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

436

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

437

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00299



438

Van de Putte, Todd
<tvandepu@enova.com
>

‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/18/2016 6:47

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

439

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

440

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

441

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

442

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

443

Unspecified Sender

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/18/2016 6:47

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

444

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

445

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

446

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

447

4/18/2016 6:47

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

448

Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>

Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte @semprautilitie
s.com>; Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-
coots.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>

4/18/2016 7:09

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00300



Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@sempra

‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@sempr
autilities.com>; Navin,
Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

449 utilities.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 7:13|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
‘Jim LaGrone' <RSchwecke@sempr
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- autilities.com>; Navin,
Van de Putte, Todd coots.com>; Rolando Gomez |Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
450 > coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 7:13|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
Jim LaGrone <RSchwecke@sempr
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- autilities.com>; Navin,
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez |Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
451 Unspecified Sender coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 7:13|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone Van de Putte, Todd Richard Hatteberg Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |<rhatteberg@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
452 coots.com> s.com> coots.com> 4/18/2016 7:41|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
‘Jim LaGrone' <RSchwecke@sempr
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- autilities.com>; Navin,
Van de Putte, Todd coots.com>; Rolando Gomez |Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
453 utilities.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 8:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
454 4/18/2016 8:02]leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
‘Jim LaGrone' <RSchwecke@sempr
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- autilities.com>; Navin,
Van de Putte, Todd coots.com>; Rolando Gomez |Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
455 > coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 8:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
456 4/18/2016 8:02|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
Jim LaGrone <RSchwecke@sempr
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- autilities.com>; Navin,
coots.com>; Rolando Gomez |Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company
457 Unspecified Sender coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 8:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
458 4/18/2016 8:02|leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00301



459

Van de Putte, Todd
<tvandepu@enova.com
>

'rhatteberg@boots-coots.com’

4/18/2016 8:45

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

460

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

461

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

462

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

463

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

464

Unspecified Sender

rhatteberg@boots-coots.com

4/18/2016 8:45

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

465

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

466

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

467

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

468

4/18/2016 8:45

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

469

Van de Putte, Todd
<tvandepu@enova.com
>

'rhatteberg@boots-coots.com’

4/18/2016 8:46

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

470

4/18/2016 8:46

Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

471

Unspecified Sender

rhatteberg@boots-coots.com

4/18/2016 8:46

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00302



Document sent internally reflecting legal

advice regarding company response to SS-25

472 4/18/2016 8:46(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
Van de Putte, Todd <RSchwecke@sempr
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [autilities.com>; Navin,
Jim LaGrone s.com>; Rolando Gomez Neil Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
473 coots.com> coots.com> ies.com> 4/18/2016 11:11|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
Van de Putte, Todd om>; 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<tvandepu@enova.com |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
474 > coots.com> 4/18/2016 13:17|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c
om>; 'Rolando Gomez' Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- reflecting legal advice regarding company
475 Unspecified Sender coots.com> 4/18/2016 13:17|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Arash Haghshenas Petrizzo, Hilary E Hassan, Kim Email and Attachments sent internally
<arash@boots- <HPetrizzo@semprautilities.c [<KHassan@semprauti reflecting legal advice regarding company Attorney Client Privilege;
476 coots.com> om> lities.com> 4/19/2016 9:09|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Work Product
Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: Van de Putte, Todd Joseph Kennedy Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |[<Joseph.Kennedy@h reflecting legal advice regarding company
477 coots.com> s.com> alliburton.com> 4/20/2016 6:08|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Joseph Kennedy
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- <Joseph.Kennedy@h
coots.com>; Van de Putte, alliburton.com>;
Navin, Neil Todd Razavi, Avideh Email and Attachments sent internally
<NNavin@semprautilitie |[<TVandePutte@semprautilitie [<ARazavi2@sempraut reflecting legal advice regarding company
478 s.com> s.com> ilities.com> 4/20/2016 7:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Joseph Kennedy
Navin, Neil <Joseph.Kennedy@h
<NNavin@semprautilities.com |alliburton.com>;
>: Van de Putte, Todd Razavi, Avideh Email and Attachments sent internally
Guy Fox <gfox@boots- |<TVandePutte@semprautilitie |[<ARazavi2@sempraut reflecting legal advice regarding company
479 coots.com> s.com> ilities.com> 4/20/2016 8:28|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
‘Jim LaGrone' es.com>; Schwecke,
Van de Putte, Todd <Jim.LaGrone@boots- Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<TVandePutte@sempra|coots.com>; <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
48083950 utilities.com> ‘rhatteberg@boots-coots.com' |autilities.com> 4/21/2016 12:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00303




‘Jim LaGrone'

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
es.com>; Schwecke,

Van de Putte, Todd <Jim.LaGrone@boots- Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
AC_CPUC 01 [<tvandepu@enova.com |coots.com>; <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
48183952 > 'rhatteberg@boots-coots.com' [autilities.com> 4/21/2016 12:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti
Jim LaGrone es.com>; Schwecke,
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
AC _CPUC 01 coots.com>; <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
482(83948 Unspecified Sender rhatteberg@boots-coots.com |autilities.com> 4/21/2016 12:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Jim LaGrone
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- Navin, Neil
coots.com>; <NNavin@semprautilit
rhatteberg@boots-coots.com; |ies.com>; Schwecke,
'Rolando Gomez' Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
483 Unspecified Sender coots.com> autilities.com> 4/25/2016 8:38|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
484 4/25/2016 8:38|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
‘Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- Navin, Neil
coots.com>; <NNavin@semprautilit
'rhatteberg@boots- ies.com>; Schwecke,
Van de Putte, Todd coots.com'; 'Rolando Gomez' |Rodger Email and Attachments sent internally
<TVandePutte@sempra|<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <RSchwecke@sempr reflecting legal advice regarding company
485 utilities.com> coots.com> autilities.com> 4/25/2016 8:48|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
486 4/25/2016 8:48|leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone @boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer Email and Attachments sent internally
Tracy, Jill <JOrellana2@semprautilities. reflecting legal advice regarding company
487 <jtracy@enova.com> |com> 4/25/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00304



488

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
(JOrellana2@semprautilities.c
om)

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

489

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>; Levine, Randall Mark
<randall.levine@morganlewis.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00305



Tracy, Jill

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
(JOrellana2@semprautilities.c

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

490 <jtracy@enova.com> |om) 4/25/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer Email and Attachments sent internally
(JOrellana2@semprautilities.c reflecting legal advice regarding company
491 Unspecified Sender om) 4/25/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00306



492

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>; Levine, Randall Mark
<randall.levine@morganlewis.
com>

Petrizzo, Hilary E
<HPetrizzo@semprau
tilities.com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

493

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00307



494

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

495

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2@semprautilities.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00308



496

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautilitie
s.com>

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

497

Tracy, Jill
<jtracy@enova.com>

Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer
<JOrellana2 @semprautilities.
com>

4/25/2016 11:49

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company
response to SS-25 leak.

Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00309



Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@sempraultilities.com
>: Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'jim.lagrone@boots-
coots.com'; Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilities.com
>: La Fevers, Glenn
<GLaFevers@semprautilities.
com>; Ali Reza
<reza@exponent.com>; Ng,
Deana M
<DNg@semprautilities.com>;
Orellana, Jennifer

Email and Attachments sent internally

Tracy, Jill <JOrellana2 @semprautilities. reflecting legal advice regarding company
498 <jtracy@enova.com> |com> 4/25/2016 11:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
‘Levine, Randall Mark' Email and Attachments sent internally
Tracy, Jill <randall.levine@morganlewis. reflecting legal advice regarding company
499 <jtracy@enova.com> |com> 4/25/2016 12:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Levine, Randall Mark Email and Attachments sent internally
Tracy, Jill <randall.levine@morganlewis. reflecting legal advice regarding company
500 <jtracy@enova.com> |com> 4/25/2016 12:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Navin, Neil
'rhatteberg@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit
Schwecke, Rodger coots.com'; 'Rolando Gomez' |ies.com>; Tracy, Jill Email and Attachments sent internally
<rschwecke@enova.co |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <JTracy@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
501 m> coots.com> es.com> 4/26/2016 7:49|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Navin, Neil
'rhatteberg@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit
coots.com'; 'Rolando Gomez' |ies.com>; Tracy, Jill Email and Attachments sent internally
<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <JTracy@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
502 Unspecified Sender coots.com> es.com> 4/26/2016 7:57|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege

SED 00310



Van de Putte, Todd
<tvandepu@enova.com

Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; 'Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>;
'rhatteberg@boots-
coots.com'; 'Rolando Gomez'
<Rolando.Gomez@boots-

Navin, Neil
<NNavin@semprautilit
ies.com>; Tracy, Jill
<JTracy@semprautiliti

Email and Attachments sent internally
reflecting legal advice regarding company

503 > coots.com> es.com> 4/26/2016 8:02|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>; Navin, Neil
'rhatteberg@boots- <NNavin@semprautilit
Schwecke, Rodger coots.com'; 'Rolando Gomez' |ies.com>; Tracy, Jill Email and Attachments sent internally
<rschwecke@enova.co |<Rolando.Gomez@boots- <JTracy@semprautiliti reflecting legal advice regarding company
504 m> coots.com> es.com> 4/26/2016 8:04|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
DL_B&C Engineering
<engineering@boots-
coots.com>; DL_B&C
Well Control
<wellcontrol@boots-
coots.com>;
Jim LaGrone Dozier, Mike DL Wellsure Email and Attachments sent internally
<Jim.LaGrone@boots- |<MDozier@semprautilities.co [<DL_Wellsure@hallib reflecting legal advice regarding company
505 coots.com> m> urton.com> 4/26/2016 8:19|response to SS-25 leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Document sent internally reflecting legal
advice regarding company response to SS-25
506 4/26/2016 8:19(leak. Attorney Client Privilege
Schwecke, Rodger
<RSchwecke@semprautilities
.com>; Van de Putte, Todd
<TVandePutte@semprautilitie
s.com>; 'Jim LaGrone'
<Jim.LaGrone@boots-
coots.com>;
'rhatteberg@boots-
coots.co